# CATALOGUE OF RESULTS 2019

# ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW

**BEEF CATTLE**COMPETITION



The Beef Cattle Competition provides breeders with the opportunity to benchmark their stock and celebrate excellence in beef cattle breeding, with more than 800 cattle shown over 11 days of Show.

The Royal Melbourne Show Beef Cattle Competition has a specific emphasis on delivering an exceptional exhibitor experience, with the highest calibre of judges, exhibitor facilities and results technology.



# CATALOGUE OF RESULTS 2019



The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited

ABN 66 006 728 785 ACN 006 728 785

**Melbourne Showgrounds** 

Epsom Road, Ascot Vale VIC 3032

www.**rasv**.com.au

**List of Office Bearers** As at 02/12/2019

Patron Her Excellency the Hon Linda Dessau AC —

Governor of Victoria

**Board of Directors** MJ (Matthew) Coleman (President)

DS (Scott) Chapman (Deputy President)

CGV (Catherine) Ainsworth

D (Darrin) Grimsey P (Peter) Hertan

NE (Noelene) King OAM

R (Robert) Millar

PJB (Jason) Ronald OAM

Chief Executive Officer B. Jenkins

Company Secretary O. Carton

Committee D. Bolton (Chair)

N. King OAM
N. Branson
S. Nelson
D. Newcomen
A. Snaith
D. Spencer
G. Turnham

**Competition Co-ordinator** Email: cattle@rasv.com.au



# **CONTENTS**

SUPPORTER LIST	5
OFFICIAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT	6
ANGUS FEATURE SHOW	7
AUSTRALIAN LOWLINE	15
AUSTRALIAN SHORTHORN	18
BEEF SHORTHORN	20
BELTED GALLOWAY	22
BLONDE D'AQUITAINE	24
CHAROLAIS	26
DAIRY SHORTHORN	30
GALLOWAY	32
HEREFORD	33
LIMOUSIN	36
MAINE-ANJOU	40
MURRAY GREY	42
RED ANGUS	45
RED POLL	48
SANTA GERTRUDIS	51
SHORTHORN	53
SIMMENTAL	57
SPECKLE PARK	61
ANY OTHER BREED	65
SMALL BREEDS INTERBREED	67
BEEF INTERBREED	68
WELLCOM SUPREME SIRE AWARD	70
BEST MAINTAINED TEAM AWARDS	70
RASV BEEF CATTLE HALL OF FAME	70
AESCULAP GUN FITTER COMPETITION	70
YOUNG BEEF VICTORIA CALF CLASSIC	70
EXHIBITOR LIST	71
ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW BEEF CATTLE COMPETITION SPECIAL REGULATIONS	74
GENERAL REGULATIONS FOR ALL COMPETITIONS	79



# SUPPORTER LIST

The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria (RASV) thanks the following supporters of the 2019 Royal Melbourne Show Beef Cattle Competition

# **MAJOR SUPPORTERS**





For Earth, For Life









# **SUPPORTERS**

Arrowquip Mr D.N. Payne

Arthur Angliss Mrs A. Sawyer

Australian Belted Galloway Association Mrs. H.A. Seeley

Australian Lowline Cattle Association (Southern Reg. Promotional Group) Mt William Charolais

Australian Red Poll Cattle Breeders Inc (Federal Branch) Murray Grey Beef Cattle Society

Australian Red Poll Cattle Breeders Inc (Victorian Branch)

Narweena Charolais

Australian Simmental Breeders Association (Victorian Branch) Paramount Limousins

Campbell Family Peter Sutherland

Cheryl Hedger Speckle Park International

Cobrakilluc Hexham Speckle Park Royal Melbourne Show Organising Committee

Dr & Mrs I A & N F Staff Spencer Family

Geoffry Cockerell The Animal Reproduction Co

Glenfields Charolais The Estate Of the Late D.S. MacGregor MBE

Hanging Rock Winery

The Family of the Late J.H. & Mrs S Sleigh, Bayunga Poll Hereford

Hazel Downs Charolais The Ron & Yvonne Falls Memorial Trophy and Award

The Santa Gertrudis Breeders (Australia) Association

The Shorthorn Society Of The United Kingdom Of Great Britain

and Ireland

Victorian Red Angus Breeders

Waterford Charolais

ICU Small Animal Rugs
Jason Roberts
JC Wilson Memorial
Kalinka Charolais
Keith Dowsett
Limitless Show Supplies

**®** R∧SV

# OFFICIAL ACKNOWLEDGEMENT

The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria acknowledges and thanks all officials for their generous contribution towards the success of the 2019 Royal Melbourne Show Beef Cattle Competition

# **Judges**

Donna Robson

Glenn Trout

James McWilliam

Jasmine Green

Kierin Martin

Nicole Nicholls

Patrick Halloran

**David Spencer** 

Frank Stephens

**Duncan Newcomen** 

Peter Falls

Tom Baker

Tom Isedale

# **Stewards**

Jeff Swan Aimee Bolton Alistair Brook Jennifer Isedale Allan Mathers John Alberni Allen Snaith John Sundermann Judith Alberni Andrea Falls **Andrew Spierings** Keith Dowsett Ken Batt Arthur Angliss Jnr **Barrie Crotty** Lilli Stewart **Brad Gilmour** Lochie Mclachlan Brian Keirl Malcolm Douglas **Bronte Bowles** Malcolm Schulze Cindy Smith Marilyn Lyons Colin Rex Marion Spencer Cooper Postlethwaite Murk Schoen David Ashley Nick Macartney **David Bolton** Noeleen Branson

Garry Gillett Richard Heazlewood

Noelene King

Peter Collins

Peter Wenn

Gary Turnham Ricky Ferris Gavin Wall Rob Abbott Geoff King Robert Lyons Geoffrey Cockerell Robyn O'Leary Hannah Bird Sean Kallady Harry Turnham Tiffany McLauchlan Hayden Green Tim Woodham James O'Brien Wayne Munt



# 2019 Royal Melbourne Show Beef Cattle Competition

# ANGUS FEATURE SHOW

# YOUTH PROGRAM

AA01S - HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS BRED & OWNED

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP

Not Awarded

AA02S - FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS BRED & OWNED

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP

Not Awarded

AA03S - BULL UNDER 20 MONTHS BRED & OWNED

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP

Not Awarded

**AA04S - CHAMPION BRED & OWNED** 

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP

Not Awarded

AA05S - RESERVE CHAMPION BRED & OWNED

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP

Not Awarded

# ORDINARY

# AA06 - HEIFER, 8 TO 10 MONTHS

Calves at foot are not eligible to enter ordinary classes. Born on or between 1 Dec 2018 and 31 Jan 2019

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **BOLTON GIRLS & JAROBEE ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

1	101	TD ANGUS & KILLAIN ANGUS: TD
		EMBLYNETTE 1 Q2, REG: AA:TCD Q2, 31 JAN
		2019, TATTOO: TCD Q2, SIRE: SAV
		SENSATION 5615, DAM: KILLAIN EMBLYNETTE
		7 1/07

2 102 P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ
ANNABELL M171 Q02#, REG: AA:CAXQ02, 29
JAN 2019, TATTOO: PJM Q02, SIRE:
BALDRIDGE COMPASS C041, DAM: COOLANA
ANNABELL M171

# AA07 - HEIFER, 10 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 30 Nov 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **PINORA ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

SCR	103	LILLI STEWART: WATERLILLI JEDDA P27#, REG: AA:HXSP27, 8 NOV 2018. TATTOO:
		HXSP27, SIRE: WATERLILLI KNIGHT K02, DAM:
		WATERLILLI JEDDA H1
2	104	KAITLIN SWAIN, KAYTEE ANGUS: KAYTEE
		POSH LADY IN WAITING P3#, REG: AA:JJIP3, 3
		OCT 2018, TATTOO: JJIP3, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD
		LONGMIRE L18, DAM: HOLLYWOOD LADY IN
		WAITING L6
1	105	HOBBS LIVESTOCK, HOBBS LIVESTOCK:
		YAMBA LAWSOINIA P140#, REG: AA:DZNP140,
		3 OCT 2018, TATTOO: DZNP140, SIRE: MILLAH
		MURRAH CONVERSION L324, DAM: YAMBA
		LAWSONIA
3	106	KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN EMBLYNETTE

### AA08 - HEIFER, 12 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 30 Sep 2018]

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **SHADWELL PARK & SHADY PARK** 

107	ROCKWOOD, ROCKWOOD: ANVIL DREAM
	P509#, REG: AA:HBUP509, 16 SEP 2018,
	TATTOO: P509, SIRE: VICK112 IRELANDS
	KIRKHAM K112, DAM: HBUL506 ANVIL DREAM
	L506

P26PV, REG: AA:KIL P26, 2 OCT 2018, TATTOO: KIL P26, SIRE: SAV RAINDANCE

6848, DAM: KILLAIN EMBLYNETTE 6 K26

l	108	BILL, SAMANTHA, GEORGIE BERESFORD
		AND S MYERS, BERESFORD ANGUS:
		BERESFORD GG LADY LOUISE P1#, REG:
		AA:ORDP1, 13 SEP 2018, TATTOO: ORDP1,
		SIRE: YOUNG DALE XCALIBUR 32X, DAM:
		MYANGA LADY LOUISE L226

109 BRAD-LIGH INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: SPRING HILL POPPY ZINESTER P42#, REG: AA:RNPP42, 12 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RNPP42, SIRE: MILWILLAH GATSBY G279, DAM: REILAND ZINESTER F332

PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC
PANADORA P104PV, REG: AA:DYDP104, 12
SEP 2018, TATTOO: PCA P104, SIRE: LD
CAPITALIST 316, DAM: PC MISS E99
FOREMAN J181

SCR 111 BANNABY ANGUS: BANNABY CHAMPAGNE P267#, REG: AA:ECMP267, 9 SEP 2018, TATTOO: ECMP267, SIRE: S A V RESOURCE 1441, DAM: BANQUET CHAMPAGNE C154

YAMBA ANGUS, YAMBA ANGUS: YAMBA
NARRANGHI P88#, REG: AA:DZNP88, 5 SEP
2018, TATTOO: DZNP88, SIRE: PATHFINDER
GENESIS G357, DAM: YAMBA NARRANGHI
K134

3 113 HOBBS LIVESTOCK, HOBBS LIVESTOCK:
YAMBA JASMINE P73#, REG: AA:DZNP73, 2
SEP 2018, TATTOO: DZNP73, SIRE: MILLAH
MURRAH CONVERSION L324, DAM: YAMBA
JASMINE J199



- 114 NOMAK ANGUS, NOMAK ANGUS: TRIO LAURA, REG: AA:ELYP150, 30 AUG 2018, TATTOO: P150, SIRE: KIDMAN PRECEDENCE K72, DAM: TRIO LAURA H101
- 115 NOMAK ANGUS, NOMAK ANGUS:
  DALWHINNIE WILCOOLA P84#, REG: AA:AGQ
  P84, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: AGQ P84, SIRE:
  LD CAPITALIST 316, DAM: DALWHINNIE EMP
  WILCOOLA L27
- 116 **DES & CAROL GRYLLS, EJ ANGUS**: EJ SWEET PEA BV P24#, REG: AA:CGRP24, 22 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GEJ P24, SIRE: BELVIN VELASQUEZ 203'11, DAM: EJ SWEET PEA F42
- 117 P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ
  ERICA P09#, REG: AA:CAXP09, 22 AUG 2018,
  TATTOO: PJM P09, SIRE: LD CAPITALIST 316,
  DAM: COOLANA ERICA M134
  - 118 P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ ERICA P06#, REG: AA:CAXP06, 19 AUG 2018, TATTOO: PJM P06, SIRE: LD CAPITALIST 316, DAM: COOLANA ERICA M134
  - 119 **TATTYKEEL ANGUS**: TATTYKEEL BLACKCAP ESSENCE P9#, REG: AA:TTKP9, 11 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TTKP9, SIRE: SAV RADIANCE 0801, DAM: TATTYKEEL BLACKCAP ESSENCE M26
  - 120 **BANNABY ANGUS**: BANNABY LOWAN P147#, REG: AA:ECMP147, 10 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ECMP147, SIRE: V A R GENERATION 2100, DAM: BANNABY LOWAN L64
- SCR 121 **J & K SUNDERMAN, PINORA**: PINORA CLEMATIS P86#, REG: AA:VSGP86, 6 AUG 2018, TATTOO: P86, SIRE: DSK YXC MAN MADE M12, DAM: PINORA CLEMATIS K35
  - 122 LILLI STEWART: WATERLILLI JEDDA P24#, REG: AA:HXSP24, 2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: HXSP24, SIRE: WATERLILLI KNIGHT P24, DAM: TE MANIA JEDDA F58
  - 123 S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS: BANQUET DREAM P322#, REG: AA:VONP322, 2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BB P322, SIRE: BEN NEVIS METAMORPHIC M51, DAM: BANQUET DREAM G265
- 6 124 **S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS**:
  BANQUET DREAM P314#, REG: AA:VONP314, 1
  AUG 2018, TATTOO: BB P314, SIRE: MILLAH
  MURRAH HALLMARK L89, DAM: BANQUET
  DREAM K265

# **AA09S - CALF CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: AA06 - AA08

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY ANGUS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY BADE NESS RURAL

PRIZE: RASV SASH

105 HOBBS LIVESTOCK, HOBBS LIVESTOCK:
YAMBA LAWSOINIA P140#, REG: AA:DZNP140,
3 OCT 2018, TATTOO: DZNP140, SIRE: MILLAH
MURRAH CONVERSION L324, DAM: YAMBA
LAWSONIA

# AA10S - RESERVE CALF CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: AA09S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: RASV SASH

104 KAITLIN SWAIN, KAYTEE ANGUS: KAYTEE POSH LADY IN WAITING P3#, REG: AA:JJIP3, 3 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JJIP3, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM: HOLLYWOOD LADY IN WAITING L6

#### AA11 - HEIFER, 14 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **GILMOUR QUIRK PAST.** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

- 2 125 KO ANGUS: KO MOONGARRA P101#, REG: AA:NZCP101, 27 JUL 2018, TATTOO: KO P101, SIRE: CLUNIE RANGE LEGEND L348, DAM: KO MOONGARRA L124
- SCR 126 ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA
  WILCOOLA P23#, REG: AA:TSAP23, 26 JUL
  2018, TATTOO: TSAP23, SIRE: BANQUET
  KATOOMBA K312, DAM: VERMONT WILCOOLA
  C233
  - 127 **J & K SUNDERMAN, PINORA**: PINORA NOVELTY P43#, REG: AA:VSGP43, 24 JUL 2018, TATTOO: P43, SIRE: MILWILLAH ELEVATOR H76, DAM: PINORA NOVELTY J101
- 1 128 BRAD-LEIGH INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD,
  SPRING HILL ANGUS: WITHERSWOOD KERRY
  P0015, REG: AA:CWJP0015, 16 JUL 2018,
  TATTOO: CWJP15, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR
  E343, DAM: WITHERSWOOD KERRY A255
  6 129 HALLIDAY: J AND C PRUE P80, REG:
- 6 129 HALLIDAY: J AND C PRUE P80, REG:
  AA:BCNP80, 15 JUL 2018, TATTOO: JCHP80,
  SIRE: COLEMAN CHARLO 0256, DAM:
  TROWBRIDGE BBB PRUE G34
  - 130 DES & CAROL GRYLLS, EJ ANGUS: EJ MAGIC MISS P4#, REG: AA:CGRP4, 10 JUL 2018, TATTOO: GEJP4, SIRE: EJ JOVAK L44, DAM: EJ MAGIC MISS 32X M3
  - 131 **J & K SUNDERMAN, PINORA**: PINORA EULONG P4#, REG: AA:VSGP4, 8 JUL 2018, TATTOO: P4, SIRE: MILLAH MURRAH KINCDOM K35, DAM: PINORA EULONG F148
- 5 132 ROCKWOOD, ROCKWOOD: BLACK ANGUS CLEO P403#, REG: AA:SJQP403, 14 JUN 2018, TATTOO: P403, SIRE: SJQL51 BLACK ANGUS COMPLEMENT L51, DAM: SJQE97 BLACK ANGUS CLEO E97
- 3 133 ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA EDWINA P15#, REG: AA:TSAP15, 5 JUN 2018, TATTOO: TSAP15, SIRE: CLUNIE RANGE LANDMARK L415. DAM: ADAMELUCA EDWINA K12
- MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
  MERRIDALE ESTER P22, REG: AA:CMDP22, 5
  JUN 2018, TATTOO: P22, SIRE: RENNYLEA
  J474. DAM: MERRIDALE ESTER J160
  - 135 S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS:
    BANQUET DREAM P258#, REG: AA:VONP258, 4
    JUN 2018, TATTOO: BB P258, SIRE: BANQUET
    MR MARS M001, DAM: BANQUET DREAM G387

# AA12 - HEIFER, 16 TO 18 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 31 May 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **NERAG** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

- 136 **LIMITLESS CATTLE CO**: LIMITLESS CHASIN' A DREAM P527#, REG: AA:TWTP527, 24 MAY 2018, TATTOO: TWTP527, SIRE: BOONARKM HF TIGER H509, DAM: THE GRANGE BLACKBIRD E166
- 137 **BULL OAK WELL ANGUS**: BULL OAK WELL CINDY P76#, REG: AA:SDF P76, 24 MAY 2018, TATTOO: SDFP76, SIRE: KAROO KNOCKOUT K176, DAM: BULL OAK WELL CINDY H9



	138	HOLLYWOOD ANGUS, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD DIAMONDS R FOREVER P8, REG: AA:HASP8, 21 MAY 2018, TATTOO:
	139	HASP8, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD JINGO J47, DAM: HOLLYWOOD DIAMONDS R FOREVER M14 RDM ANGUS: RDMG PURE ESSENCE P11, REG: AA:RDMP11, 9 MAP 5 JO18, TATTOO: RMD R44.015. MAP 5 JOST MAPPES CONTACTOR
	140	P11, SIRE: MAF FIRST IMPRESSION 4420, DAM: T & R MISS ESSENCE  J19 SHAUN CONNOLLY, REDBANK ANGUS & LIMOUSIN: REDBANK BARRA P41#, REG:
		AA:AIOP41, 30 APR 2018, TATTOO: P41, SIRE: MILLAH MURRAH KINGDOM K35, DAM: KENNY'S CREEK BARA D105
SCR	141	IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD  ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD PIPPA CHEYENNE P6#, REG: AA:DEYP6, 22 APR 2018, TATTOO:
		HASP6, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD JINGO J47, DAM: HOLLYWOOD CHEYENNE H5
5	142	IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD DIAMONDS R FOREVER P5#, REG: AA:DEYP5, 12 APR 2018,
		TATTOO: HASP5, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD JINGO J47, DAM: HOLLYWOOD DIAMONDS R
4	143	FOREVER J36  YAMBA ANGUS, YAMBA ANGUS: YAMBA PANDA P13#, REG: AA:DZNP13, 10 APR 2018,
000	444	TATTOO: DZNP13, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR E343, DAM: YAMBA G2
SCR	144	S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS: BANQUET DREAM P169#, REG: AA:VONP169, 7 APR 2018, TATTOO: BB P169, SIRE: BANQUET
	145	KANE K233, DAM: BANQUET DREAM J688  MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:  MERRIDALE ESTER P11#, REG: AA:CMDP11, 7  APR 2018, TATTOO: P11, SIRE: PATHFINDER
		FACILITATOR L364, DAM: MERRIDALE ESTER F63
2	146	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC MISS PANDORA P012PV, REG: AA:DYDP012, 7 APR 2018, TATTOO: PCA P012, SIRE: LD
	147	CAPITALIST 316, DAM: PC MISS E99 FOREMAN J181 LITTLE MEADOWS, LITTLE MEADOWS: LITTLE
		MEADOWS WILCOOLA P7, REG: AA:WGAP7, 6 APR 2018, TATTOO: P7, SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357, DAM: COONAMBLE D252
1	148	KO ANGUS: KO VICKY P66#, REG: AA:NZCP66, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: KO P66, SIRE: TE MANIA
	149	EMPEROR E343, DAM: KO VICKY J37  KO ANGUS: KO ROSEBUD P67#, REG: AA:NZCP67, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: KO P67, SIRE: V A R DISCOVERY 2240, DAM: KO
	150	ROSEBUD J177  S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS: BANQUET SUNBEAM P154#, REG: AA:VONP154, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: BB P154, SIRE: BANQUET MANTRA M003, DAM: BANQUET SUNBEAM H383

# AA13 - HEIFER, 18 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **MERRIDALE ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY ABS AUSTRALIA

151 **LILLI STEWART**: WATERLILLI PRIMROSE P16#, REG: AA:HXSP16, 31 MAR 2018, TATTOO: HXSP16, SIRE: KOUPALS B&B IDENTITY, DAM: PC ADMIRAL H012

4	152	BANNABY ANGUS: BANNABY DREAM P15#, REG: AA:ECMP15, 30 MAR 2018, TATTOO:
SCR	153	ECMP15, SIRE: BALDRIDGE COMMAND C036, DAM: BANNABY DREAM M04 CANDY MOUNTAIN CATTLE: PATHFINDER CELEBRATE P236#, REG: AA:SMPP236, 15 MAR 2018, TATTOO: SMPP, SIRE: BALDRIDGE
	154	BEAST MODE B074, DAM: PATHFINDER CELBRATE C292 HM ANGUS: COBB COUNTRY PRIMROSE P3#, REG: AA:GNCP3, 5 MAR 2018, TATTOO: COBB
		P3, SIRE: BRUNS THUNDERBOLT 963 (USA17680550), DAM: COBB COUNTRY IRONSTONE L9
1	155	TONY RUTTER, COTTAGE CREEK ANGUS: COTTAGE CREEK MISS ESSENCE P02 P2#, REG: AA:OVRP2, 22 FEB 2018, TATTOO: OVRP2, SIRE: 74-51 SUDDEN LOOK 1023,
2	156	DAM: DMM MISS ESSENCE 61W  TONY RUTTER, COTTAGE CREEK ANGUS: COTTAGE CREEK MISS ESSENCE P01 P1#,
	457	REG: AA:OVRP1, 22 FEB 2018, TATTOO: OVRP1, SIRE: 74-51 SUDDEN LOOK 1023, DAM: DMM MISS ESSENCE 61W
	157	LAKE GOLDSMITH PASTORAL CO PTY LTD, DAMALA ANGUS: ANVIL JESTRESS P181#, REG: AA:HBUP181, 21 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HBUP181, SIRE: TEXAS GLOBAL G563, DAM:
6	158	ANVIL JESTRESS G065  LILLI STEWART: WATERLILLI DANDLOO P01#, REG: AA:HXSP01, 20 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HXSP01, SIRE: ARDROSSAN EQUATOR A241.
5	159	DAM: TE MANIA DANDLOO B76  S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS: BANQUET KITE P011#, REG: AA:VONP011, 14
	160	FEB 2018, TATTOO: BB P011, SIRE: BANQUET FAITH F369, DAM: BANQUET KITE G300 <b>RDM ANGUS</b> : RDMG BLACKCAP ESSENCE P3#, REG: AA:RDMP3, 9 FEB 2018, TATTOO:
	161	RMDP3, SIRE: 74-51 SUDDEN LOOK 1023, DAM: DMM BLACKCAP ESSENCE 7Y P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ
		DREAM P04#, REG: AA:CAXP04, 5 FEB 2018, TATTOO: PJM P04, SIRE: SAC CONVERSATION, DAM: PJ DREAM L08
3	162	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: BLACK DIAMOND MISS PASPALEY P401PV, REG: AA:NCFP401, 2 FEB 2018, TATTOO: BDF P401, SIRE: BALDRIDGE COMMAND C036, DAM: MILLAH MURRAH FLOWER J192

# **AA14S - INTERMEDIATE CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: AA11 - AA13

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY ADAMELUCA ANGUS

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY BADE NESS RURAL

PRIZE: RASV SASH

148 **KO ANGUS**: KO VICKY P66#, REG: AA:NZCP66, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: KO P66, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR E343, DAM: KO VICKY J37

# AA15S - RESERVE INTERMEDIATE CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: AA14S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY BADE NESS RURAL

PRIZE: RASV SASH

155 TONY RUTTER, COTTAGE CREEK ANGUS: COTTAGE CREEK MISS ESSENCE P02 P2#, REG: AA:OVRP2, 22 FEB 2018, TATTOO: OVRP2, SIRE: 74-51 SUDDEN LOOK 1023, DAM: DMM MISS ESSENCE 61W



#### AA16 - COW OR HEIFER 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **ANGUS WESTERN VICTORIAN REGION** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

SCR	163	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC MISS NORTHERN GUSTOV N184SV, REG: AA:DYDN184, 17 DEC 2017, TATTOO: PCA N184, SIRE: NORTHERN VIEW SMW GUSTOV 3Z. DAM: PC MISS KODIAK H021
3	164	KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN BLACKCAP MAY 3 N21#, REG: AA:KILN21, 28 OCT 2017, TATTOO: KIL N21, SIRE: SAV SENSATION 5615, DAM: SAV BLACKCAP MAY 1804
2	165	NOMAK ANGUS, NOMAK ANGUS: MERRIDALE MAID N99#, REG: AA:CMD N99, 11 OCT 2017, TATTOO: N99, SIRE: MERRIDALE LEGACY L143, DAM: MERRIDALE MAID D71
1	166	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ WILCOOLA N28#, REG: AA:CAXN28, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: PJM N28, SIRE: TOUR OF DUTY, DAM: PJ WILCOOLA G08

### AA17 - COW OR HEIFER 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **BLUE LAKE ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

<b>O</b>		5 1 1 (
SCR	167	BRAD-LEIGH INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: ANVIL KYLIE N427#, REG: AA:HBUN427, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: HBUN427, SIRE: WK REPLAY, DAM: ANVIL KYLIE J373
5	168	L & T LIVESTOCK: MERRIDALE ESTER N32#, REG: AA:CMDN32, 11 JUL 2017, TATTOO: N32, SIRE: MERRIDALE GUS G110, DAM: MERRIDALE ESTER H168
SCR	169	MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS: MERRIDALE ESTER N31#, REG: AA:CMDN31, 8 JUL 2017, TATTOO: N31, SIRE: MERRIDALE GUS G110, DAM: MERRIDALE ESTER H97
1	170	•
2	171	ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA EVA N6#, REG: AA:TSAN6, 16 APR 2017, TATTOO: TSAN6, SIRE: MUSGRAVE BIG SKY, DAM: COOLANA EVA G302
6	172	NOMAK ANGUS, NOMAK ANGUS: BOWENFELS HARMONY N4#, REG: AA:QNS N4, 14 APR 2017, TATTOO: N4, SIRE: BOWENFELS BANDOS BOY L8, DAM: BOWENFELS JILLETA K2
4	173	R & L COLLINS, MERRIBROOK LIVESTOCK: MERRIBROOK ESTER N17#, REG: AA:VRTN17, 2 APR 2017, TATTOO: N17, SIRE: V A R INDEX 3282, DAM: MERRIBROOK ESTER G20

KO ANGUS: KO ROSEBUD N72#, REG:

KENNY'S CREEK ROSEBUD K128

AA:NZCN72, 2 APR 2017, TATTOO: KO N72,

SIRE: CONNEALY CONSENSUS 7229. DAM:

3

#### **AA18 - COW, 30 TO 36 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 31 Mar 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **S&M HANDBURY** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

- 2 175 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: BLACK DIAMOND MS SHIRAZ N407#, REG: AA:NCFN407, 26 MAR 2017, TATTOO: BDF N407, SIRE: PC KODIAK 5R H130, DAM: PC MISS SHIRAZ H449
- 1 176 KO ANGUS: KO DREAM N43#, REG:
  AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43,
  SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM:
  KO DREAM G68(ET)
- 4 177 CHRIS HALLIDAY: J & C DORIS N3#, REG: AA:BCHN3, 10 JAN 2017, TATTOO: JCHN3, SIRE: J & C KINGPIN K18, DAM: RAFF DORIS B235
- 3 178 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC MS
  177 TOUR OF DUTY M191PV, REG:
  AA:DYDM191, 21 NOV 2016, TATTOO: PCA
  M191, SIRE: R B TOUR OF DUTY 177, DAM: PC
  MISS EXPEDITION H304

### **AA19 - COW, 36 TO 48 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2015 and 30 Sep 2016

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **PJ CATTLE CO** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

- 1 179 P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ
  WILCOOLA M08# (AI), REG: AA:CAXM08, 11
  SEP 2016, TATTOO: PJM M08, SIRE: R B TOUR
  OF DUTY 177, DAM: PJ WILCOOLA G08 (AI)
  SCR 180 KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN MADAME PRIDE 3
- SCR 180 KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN MADAME PRIDE 3
  M9PV (AI)(ET), REG: AA:KILM9, 9 AUG 2016,
  TATTOO: KIL M9, SIRE: SAV RENOWN 3439,
  DAM: SAV MADAME PRIDE 2133
- 2 181 SHAUN CONNOLLY, REDBANK ANGUS & LIMOUSIN: REDBANK MITTAGONG L28#, REG: AA:AIOL28, 10 OCT 2015, TATTOO: L28, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR E343, DAM: KENNY'S CREEK MITTAGONG C27

# AA20 - COW, 48 MONTHS AND OVER

Born on or before 1 Oct 2015

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **KINGFIELD ANGUS IN MEMORY OF FAYE ANDERSON** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

- 1 182 **DANNY HILL, HILLVIEW ANGUS**: HILLVIEW LOLLY L11#, REG: AA:BRUL11, 14 AUG 2015, TATTOO: BRUL11, SIRE: CARABAR DOCKI ANDS D62, DAM: HILLVIEW HEIDL H39
- DOCKLANDS D62, DAM: HILLVIEW HEIDI H392

  183 YAMBA ANGUS, YAMBA ANGUS: YAMBA
  JUSTINE L17#, REG: AA:DZNL17, 4 APR 2015,
  TATTOO: DZNL17, SIRE: CARABAR
  DOCKLANDS D62, DAM: YAMBA JUSTINE J33
- 184 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
  ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD LADY IN WAITING L8SV,
  REG: AA:DEYL8, 21 FEB 2015, TATTOO:
  HASL8, SIRE: DMM CREED 75W, DAM: J & C
  CHEYENNE A12



3 185 **S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS**:
BANQUET SARAH J362#, REG: AA:VONJ362, 4
AUG 2013, TATTOO: BB J362, SIRE: BANQUET
FREDERICK F683, DAM: BANQUET SARAH
A337

SCR 186 **S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS**:
BANQUET DREAM F233#, REG: AA:VONF233,
13 APR 2010, TATTOO: BB F233, SIRE:
VERMONT WARWICK D094, DAM: VERMONT
DREAM X215

#### **AA21S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: AA16 - AA20

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY RABOBANK

PRIZE: RASV SASH

176 KO ANGUS: KO DREAM N43#, REG: AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43, SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM: KO DREAM G68(ET)

### **AA22S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: AA21S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: RASV SASH

182 **DANNY HILL, HILLVIEW ANGUS**: HILLVIEW LOLLY L11#, REG: AA:BRUL11, 14 AUG 2015, TATTOO: BRUL11, SIRE: CARABAR DOCKLANDS D62, DAM: HILLVIEW HEIDI H392

# **AA23S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Note: If the senior representative does not win Grand Champion, the judge will select from the calf & intermediate champions to determine a Junior Champion representative for the Interbreed.

Eligible Classes: AA09S, AA14S, AA21S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INCITEC PIVOT

176 **KO ANGUS**: KO DREAM N43#, REG: AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43, SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM: KO DREAM G68(ET)

# AA24 - BULL, 8 TO 10 MONTHS

Calves at foot are not eligible to enter ordinary classes. Born on or between 1 Dec 2018 and 31 Jan 2019

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **LIFEWISE FINANCIAL SOLUTIONS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: PJ
UNANIMOUS Q01#, REG: AA:CAXQ01, 26 JAN
2019, TATTOO: PJM Q01, SIRE: VISION
UNANIMOUS 1418, DAM: PJ KITE M03
188 BRAD-LEIGH INATERNATIONAL PTY LTD,
SPRING HILL ANGUS: SPRING HILL PREFECT

EQUATOR P125#, REG: AA:RNPP125, 9 DEC 2018, TATTOO: RNPP125, SIRE: ARDROSSAN EQUATOR K279, DAM: SPRING HILL HIGHLAND MONEYPENNY M6

#### **AA25 - BULL, 10 TO 12 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 30 Nov 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **HM & COBB ANGUS & FRANC ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

1 189 HALLIDAY: J & C PARTY BOY P71#, REG: AA:BCHP71, 20 NOV 2018, TATTOO: JCHP71, SIRE: MUSGRAVE 316 STUNNER, DAM: J & C MYLADY M35

2 190 **P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO**: PJ CAPITALIST P27#, REG: AA:CAXP27, 20 OCT 2018, TATTOO: PJM P27, SIRE: LD CAPITALIST 316, DAM: OLD KENTUCKY DREAM K119

#### **AA26 - BULL. 12 TO 14 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **ELDERS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

4 191 **KILLAIN ANGUS**: KILLAIN RAINMAKER P5SV, REG: AA:KIL P5, 16 SEP 2018, TATTOO: KIL P5, SIRE: SAV RAINDANCE 6848, DAM: SAV EMBLYNETTE 6001

5 192 R & K BOON PASTORAL: BOONARKM GHOST CAT P534#, REG: AA:SMZP534, 10 SEP 2018, TATTOO: P534, SIRE: R B TOUR OF DUTY 177, DAM: BOONARKM BLACKBIRD F503

MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
MERRIDALE PRINCE P51#, REG: AA:CMDP51,
21 AUG 2018, TATTOO: P51, SIRE:
PATHFINDER GENESIS G357, DAM:
MERRIDALE VICKY D55

194 S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS:
BANQUET PRIVILEGE P357#, REG:
AA:VONP357, 14 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BB P357,
SIRE: BANQUET JAMBEROO J507, DAM:
BANQUET YENDI K224

SCR 195 **S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS**:
BANQUET PRINCE P334#, REG: AA:VONP334,
5 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BB P334, SIRE: BEN
NEVIS METAMORPHIC M51, DAM: BANQUET
SARAH J362

1 196 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC
POWER UP P059SV, REG: AA:DYDP059, 5 AUG
2018, TATTOO: PCA P059, SIRE: LD
CAPITALIST 316, DAM: PC MISS E99
FOREMAN H198

# AA27S - CALF CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: AA24 - AA26

PRIZE: RASV SASH

2

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY SHEARWELL

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY BADE NESS RURAL

189 HALLIDAY: J & C PARTY BOY P71#, REG: AA:BCHP71, 20 NOV 2018, TATTOO: JCHP71, SIRE: MUSGRAVE 316 STUNNER, DAM: J & C MYLADY M35



#### AA28S - RESERVE CALF CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: AA27S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 188 BRAD-LEIGH INATERNATIONAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: SPRING HILL PREFECT EQUATOR P125#, REG: AA:RNPP125, 9 DEC 2018, TATTOO: RNPP125, SIRE: ARDROSSAN EQUATOR K279, DAM: SPRING HILL HIGHLAND MONEYPENNY M6

# **AA29 - BULL, 14 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **WOORABINDA PASTORAL COMPANY** 

- 4 197 **KO ANGUS**: KO L348 LEGEND P103#, REG: AA:NZCP103, 28 JUL 2018, TATTOO: KO P103, SIRE: CLUNIE RANGE LEGEND L348, DAM: KO DREAM L105
  - 198 BRAD-LEIGH INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: WITHERSWOOD COMMANDO P0017#, REG: AA:CWJP0017, 16 JUL 2018, TATTOO: CWJP0017, SIRE: EF COMMANDO 1366, DAM: WITHERSWOOD ZENA F29
  - 199 KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN RAINMAN P1#, REG: AA:KIL P1, 6 JUL 2018, TATTOO: KIL P1, SIRE: SAV RAINDANCE 6848, DAM: KILLAIN MADAME PRIDE 3 M9
- 200 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE P15#, REG: AA:DEYP15, 4 JUL 2018, TATTOO: HASP15, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM: HOLLYWOOD 75W VANESSA K2
- 5 201 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
  ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD PHAROAH P14#, REG:
  AA:DEYP14, 3 JUL 2018, TATTOO: HASP14,
  SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM:
  HOLLYWOOD GLITZ N GLAMOUR G32
- SCR 202 MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
  MERRIDALE PARKER P23, REG: AA:CMDP23,
  22 JUN 2018, TATTOO: P23, SIRE:
  PATHFINDER FACILITATOR L364, DAM:
  MERRIDALE VICKY D55
- 203 MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
  MERRIDALE PALOMO P21, REG: AA:CMDP21,
  4 JUN 2018, TATTOO: P21, SIRE: PRIME
  MAXIMUS M7, DAM: MERRIDALE VICKY D55
- 3 204 ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA PHANTOM P11#, REG: AA:TSAP11, 3 JUN 2018, TATTOO: TSAP11, SIRE: CLUNIE RANGE LANDMARK L415, DAM: ADAMELUCA MITTAGONG K57

# **AA30 - BULL, 16 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 31 May 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **LANDMARK** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

3 205 BULL OAK WELL ANGUS: BULL OAK WELL KNOCKOUT P57#, REG: AA:SDF P57, 20 MAY 2018, TATTOO: SDFP57, SIRE: KAROO KNOCKOUT K176, DAM: BULL OAK WELL MELODY H50

- 206 BANNABY ANGUS: BANNABY STEWIE P87SV, REG: AA:ECMP87, 2 MAY 2018, TATTOO: ECMP87, SIRE: CHERYLTON STEWIE D19, DAM: BANNABY LOTUS K167
- 207 R & L COLLINS, MERRIBROOK LIVESTOCK:
  MERRIBROOK PACKAGE P31#, REG:
  AA:VRTP31, 1 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RMGP31,
  SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357, DAM:
  MERRIBRROK VERYX G7
- 2 208 ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA POWERBALL P7#, REG: AA:TSAP7, 29 APR 2018, TATTOO: TSAP7, SIRE: V A R GENERATION 2100, DAM: ADAMELUCA WILCOOLA K35
- 1 209 ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA PHAROAH P3#, REG: AA:TSAP3, 22 APR 2018, TATTOO: TSAP3, SIRE: MILWILLAH ELSOM H283, DAM: ADAMELUCA ARABELLA K58
  - 210 YAMBA ANGUS, YAMBA ANGUS: YAMBA PEKOE P32SV, REG: AA:DZNP32, 15 APR 2018, TATTOO: DZNP32, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR E343, DAM: YAMBA JILLABY J24
- 5 211 YAMBA ANGUS, YAMBA ANGUS: YAMBA POWER P21SV, REG: AA:DZNP21, 12 APR 2018, TATTOO: DZNP21, SIRE: V A R DISCOVERY 2240, DAM: YAMBA ULTRA SPECIAL H12
- 4 212 BANNABY ANGUS: BANNABY KINGDOM P37PV, REG: AA:ECMP37, 6 APR 2018, TATTOO: ECMP37, SIRE: MILLAH MURRAH KINGDOM K35, DAM: BANNABY KITE J60
  - 213 MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
    MERRIDALE POECOCK P03#, REG:
    AA:CMDP03, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: P03, SIRE:
    PATHFINDER FACILITATOR L364, DAM:
    MERRIDALE JESTRESS F58

# **AA31 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY GENETICS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **PINE CREEK & BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS** 

- SCR 214 **S & N BANSON, BANQUET ANGUS**: BANQUET PRESTON P099#, REG: AA:VONP099, 19 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BB P099, SIRE: BANQUET LEIGH L010, DAM: BANQUET KITE J463
- 1 215 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC
  PINNACLE P010PV, REG: AA:DYDP010, 5 MAR
  2018, TATTOO: PCA P010, SIRE: NORTHERN
  VIEW SMW GUSTOV 3Z, DAM: PC MISS 94S
  INITATIVE L039
- 4 216 BRAD-LEIGH INTERNATERNAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: SPRING HILL SAV PACIFIC P14#, REG: AA:RNPP14, 5 MAR 2018, TATTOO: RNPP14, SIRE: SAV HARVESTOR 0338, DAM: J & C CHEYENNE F3
- 2 217 BRAD-LEIGH INTERNATIONAL PTY LTD, SPRING HILL ANGUS: SPRING HILL SAV PHANTOM P10#, REG: AA:RNPP10, 3 MAR 2018, TATTOO: RNPP10, SIRE: SAV HARVESTOR 0338, DAM: REILAND BLACKLIZ E464
- SCR 218 TONY RUTTER, COTTAGE CREEK ANGUS:
  COTTAGE CREEK PEDIGREE P7#, REG:
  AA:OVRP7, 26 FEB 2018, TATTOO: OVRP7,
  SIRE: S A V PEDIGREE 4834, DAM: DMM MISS
  ESSENCE 14Y
- S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS:

  BANQUET PLACID P009#, REG: AA:VONP009,

  14 FEB 2018, TATTOO: BB P009, SIRE:

  BANQUET JINDABYNE J296, DAM: BANQUET

  QUIET H492



#### **AA32S - INTERMEDIATE CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AA29 - AA31

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY BADE NESS RURAL

PRIZE: RASV SASH

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY ADAMELUCA ANGUS

209 **ADAMELUCA ANGUS**: ADAMELUCA PHAROAH P3#, REG: AA:TSAP3, 22 APR 2018, TATTOO: TSAP3, SIRE: MILWILLAH ELSOM H283, DAM:

ADAMELUCA ARABELLA K58

### **AA33S - RESERVE INTERMEDIATE CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AA32S PRIZE: RASV SASH

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY VICTORIAN STATE COMMITTEE -

**ANGUS AUSTRALIA** 

203 MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
MERRIDALE PALOMO P21, REG: AA:CMDP21, 4
JUN 2018, TATTOO: P21, SIRE: PRIME
MAXIMUS M7. DAM: MERRIDALE VICKY D55

# AA34 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25

SUPPORTED BY BANQUET ANGUS

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY

**AGRI GENE** 

No Entries

# AA35 - BULL, 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **BOONAROO ANGUS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY AGRI GENE

- 2 222 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC NOT NEGOTIABLE N142PV, REG: AA:DYDN142, 22 SEP 2017, TATTOO: PCA N142, SIRE: NORTHERN VIEW SMW GUSTOV 3Z, DAM: PC MISS MORGAN C117
- 6 223 KILLAIN ANGUS: KILLAIN MUSTANG N4#, REG:
  AA:KILN4, 21 AUG 2017, TATTOO: KIL N4, SIRE:
  SAV INTERNATIONAL 2020, DAM: SAV
  BLACKCAP MAY 1804
- 1 224 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
  ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE N12#, REG:
  AA:DEYN12, 15 AUG 2017, TATTOO: HASN12,
  SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM:
  HOLLYWOOD CHEERLEADER C5
- 5 225 MERRIDALE ANGUS, MERRIDALE ANGUS:
  MERRIDALE NUTSHELL N16PV, REG:
  AA:CMDN16, 12 JUN 2017, TATTOO: N16, SIRE:
  MERRIDALE GEM G80, DAM: MERRIDALE
  STEPHIE K1051
- 3 226 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD NEON LIGHTS N9#, REG: AA:DEYN9, 18 MAY 2017, TATTOO: HASN9, SIRE: SAC CONVERSATION, DAM: HOLLYWOOD GLITZ N GLAMOUR G32
- TROWBRIDGE BBB ANGUS: TROWBRIDGE
  BBB COMPLEMENT N15PV, REG: AA:DCGN15,
  20 APR 2017, TATTOO: SLGN15, SIRE: EF
  COMPLEMENT 8088, DAM: VERMONT
  ROSEBUD B491

#### AA36 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jul 1936 and 1 Apr 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$200, 2ND \$150, 3RD \$100, 4TH \$50, 5TH \$25 SUPPORTED BY **PROFIT PLUS GENETICS** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY **AGRI GENE** 

1 228 TATTYKEEL ANGUS: TATTYKEEL HUDSON M3PV, REG: AA:TTKM3, 13 SEP 2016, TATTOO: TTKM3, SIRE: SAV RADIANCE 0801, DAM: DMM BLACKCAP ESSENCE 7Y

2 229 I C & L E FREKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD MONTOYA M72, REG: AA:HASM72, 18 AUG 2016, TATTOO: HASM72, SIRE: PA FORTITUDE 2500, DAM: HOLLYWOOD DIAMONDS R FOREVER F10

# **AA37S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AA34 - AA36

PRIZE: \$500 SUPPORTED BY DATAMARS

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$225 SUPPORTED BY AGRI

**GENE** 

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$200 SUPPORTED BY

NATIONWIDE AB

PRIZE: RASV SASH

224 IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE N12#, REG:
AA:DEYN12, 15 AUG 2017, TATTOO: HASN12,
SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM:
HOLLYWOOD CHEERLEADER C5

**AA38S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL** 

Eligible Classes: AA37S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY AGRI GENE

PRIZE: RASV SASH

222 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: PC NOT NEGOTIABLE N142PV, REG: AA:DYDN142, 22 SEP 2017, TATTOO: PCA N142, SIRE: NORTHERN VIEW SMW GUSTOV 3Z, DAM: PC MISS MORGAN C117

# AA39S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

Note: If the senior representative does not win Grand Champion, the judge will select from the calf & intermediate champions to determine a Junior Champion representative for the Interbreed.

Eligible Classes: AA27S, AA32S, AA37S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INCITEC PIVOT

PRIZE: RASV SASH

209 **ADAMELUCA ANGUS**: ADAMELUCA PHAROAH P3#, REG: AA:TSAP3, 22 APR 2018, TATTOO: TSAP3, SIRE: MILWILLAH ELSOM H283, DAM: ADAMELUCA ARABELLA K58



# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# AA40 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY **BOVINE SCANNING SERVICES** 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY **RIDLEY GRAINS & BOVINE SCANNING SERVICES** 

ISAAC & HENRY HOBBS, HOBBS LIVESTOCK SARAH IDDLES, NOMAK ANGUS 231 PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD 232 SCR 233 **ADAMELUCA ANGUS KILLAIN ANGUS** 234 **KO ANGUS** 2 235 3 236 **CLEO'S UNITISATION P/L, YAMBA ANGUS** P. J. T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO 237 **S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS** 5 238 239 **WATERLILLI ANGUS** IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD 240 **ANGUS** RDM ANGUS SCR 241 SCR SARAH IDDLES, NOMAK ANGUS 242

# AA41 - BULL & FEMALE UNDER 20 MONTHS

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY ANIPRO

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY SEMEX PTY LTD

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

SCR	243	LIMITLESS CATTLE CO
6	244	S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS
2	245	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD
3	246	IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
		ANGUS
	247	KILLAIN ANGUS
	248	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO
1	249	ADAMELUCA ANGUS
4	250	KO ANGUS
	251	CLEO'S UNITISATION P/L, YAMBA ANGUS
5	877	CANDY MOUNTAIN CATTLE

# AA42 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY NATIONWIDE AB

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY SEMEX PTY LTD

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2	252	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD
1	253	ADAMELUCA ANGUS
SCR	254	CLEO'S UNITISATION P/L, YAMBA ANGUS
4	255	IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
		ANGUS
5	256	S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS
3	257	PETER COLLINS, MERRIDALE ANGUS
6	258	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO
SCR	259	KILLAIN ANGUS

### AA43 - SIRE'S PROGENY

Not necessarily all owned by the exhibitor. Three head representing both sexes. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY **STUD BEEF VICTORIA & TOOLONG PASTORAL** 

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY TOOLONG PASTORAL

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2	260	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: GROUP BY LD CAPITALIST 316
SCR	261	KILLAIN ANGUS: GROUP BY SAV RAINDANCE 6848
SCR	262	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: GROUP BY NORTHERN VIEW SMW GUSTOV 3Z
SCR	263	PETER COLLINS, MERRIDALE ANGUS: GROUP BY PATHFINDER FACILITATOR L364
1	264	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD: GROUP BY LD CAPITALIST 316
SCR	265	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO: GROUP BY RB TOUR OF DUTY 177

#### **AA44 - DAM'S PROGENY**

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. Two head representing any sex. The name of the dam to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY SEMEX PTY LTD

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY GREENHAM GIPPSLAND P/L

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

ΑP

### **AA45S - BREEDERS GROUP**

PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$100, 3RD GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$25 SUPPORTED BY **SEMEX PTY LTD** 

PRIZE: 2ND GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$50 SUPPORTED BY **AGRI GENE** 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, 2ND \$50, 3RD \$25 SUPPORTED BY DIGIORGIO WINES & WAVERY ANGUS & FIREPITS R US

4	271	PETER COLLINS, MERRIDALE ANGUS
	272	P, J, T & L MCLAUCHLAN, PJ CATTLE CO
	273	S & N BRANSON, BANQUET ANGUS
3	274	PINE CREEK ANGUS STUD PTY LTD
	275	KILLAIN ANGUS
2	276	KO ANGUS
5	277	IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD
		ANGUS
1	278	ADAMELUCA ANGUS
	279	CLEO'S UNITISATION P/L, YAMBA ANGUS



# SPECIAL PRIZES

**AA46S - SUPREME EXHIBIT** 

Eligible Classes: AA23S, AA37S

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY VICTORIAN

STATE COMMITTEE - ANGUS AUSTRALIA

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY KUBOTA

# For Earth, For Life

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



KO ANGUS: KO DREAM N43#. REG: AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43, SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM: KO DREAM G68(ET)

#### AA47S - MOST SUCCESSFUL ANGUS EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$500 SUPPORTED BY BOVINE

**SCANNING SERVICES** 

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY JC WILSON MEMORIAL

**KO ANGUS** 

## AA48S - BEST MAINTAINED TEAM UNDER 5 HEAD

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY LIMITLESS SHOW

**SUPPLIES** 

**ROCKWOOD ANGUS** 

# AA49S - BEST MAINTAINED TEAM 5 HEAD AND OVER

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY LIMITLESS SHOW

**SUPPLIES** 

PJ CATTLE CO

# **AUSTRALIAN LOWLINE**

# ORDINARY

3

2

SCR

#### AL01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

G & J KNIGHT, WANAMARA: WANAMARA 280 JELLY BABY, REG: ALCA:WANP152, 22 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WANP152, SIRE: WANAMARA CONSENTINO, DAM: WANAMARA LICORICE

**ALLSORTS** 

**MUSCATEER VALLEY JESSICA & JASON** 281 MUSCAT: MUSCATEER VALLEY BREE, REG: ALCA:JMVP005, 19 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JMVP005, SIRE: TRUNGLEY NUGGET (BAHD146), DAM: WIGRAM BUTTERCUP ( **KMAH016**)

**MUSCATEER VALLEY JESSICA & JASON** 282 MUSCAT: MUSCATEER VALLEY GINA, REG: ALCA:JMVP004, 14 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JMVP004, SIRE: TRUNGLEY NUGGET (BAHD146), DAM: DANIELS LITTLE GG (DSLJ001)

#### AL02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA HARMONY, REG: ALCA:TWAP179, 22 SEP 2018. TATTOO: TWAP179. SIRE: TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE, DAM: TARRAWARRA CHANEL

2 K & G LORAINS, WHITBY FARM LOWLINES: WHITBY FARM TIANNA, REG: ALCA:WHFP192, 24 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WHFP192, SIRE: WHITBY FARM WATSON (A.I.), DAM: WHITBY FARM PRINCESS KATE

G & J KNIGHT, WANAMARA: WANAMARA 285

HEART BREAK, REG: ALCA:WANP144, 21 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WANP144, SIRE: YENOLOM LAWLESS, DAM: WANAMARA AMERICAN HONEY

# AL03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 G & J KNIGHT. WANAMARA: WANAMARA DIRTY DANCING, REG: ALCA:WANP120, 13 APR 2018, TATTOO: WANP120, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER, DAM: WANAMARA

STRICTLY BALLROOM

SCR **BILL & KIM KUIPERS, HERLO PARK** LIVESTOCK: WIGRAM PANDORA, REG: ALCA:KMA P042, 2 FEB 2018, TATTOO: KMA P042, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER,

DAM: WIGRAM ODYSSEY

## **AL04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: AL01 - AL03

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY VICKI GILBERT

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA HARMONY, REG: ALCA:TWAP179, 22 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TWAP179, SIRE: TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE, DAM: TARRAWARRA CHANEL



### AL05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: AL04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 280 **G & J KNIGHT, WANAMARA**: WANAMARA JELLY BABY, REG: ALCA:WANP152, 22 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WANP152, SIRE: WANAMARA CONSENTINO, DAM: WANAMARA LICORICE ALLSORTS

#### AL06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 288 DARREN STORACE: CANN VALLEY NEW MOON, REG: ALCA: CVSP010, 3 JAN 2018, TATTOO: CVSP010, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER, DAM: CANN VALLEY LUNAR ECLIPSE

### AL07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

SCR 289 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN MALEFICENT, REG: ALCA:OBRN004, 30 JUL 2017, TATTOO: OBRN004, SIRE: WHFH068,

DAM: TLCF135

1 290 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN MYSTIQUE, REG: ALCA:OBRN002, 1 MAR 2017, TATTOO: OBRN002, SIRE: WHFK097 WHITBY FARM STEAM BOAT BILL, DAM: TLCJ185

# AL08 - COW, OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

2

1 291 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA FAITH, REG: ALCA:TWAM097, 27 JUL 2016, TATTOO: TWAM097, SIRE: COLOMBO PARK DEBUSSY, DAM: BEMBRIDGE JEWELL

292 MR MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE STUD: ROTHERWOOD LADY MADONNA, REG: ALCA:GEEM084, 12 MAY 2016, TATTOO: GEE M084, SIRE: ROTHERWOOD HOWZAT, DAM: LILLIPUT LADY BIONCE

# AL09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: AL06 - AL08 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 11 JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA FAITH, REG: ALCA:TWAM097, 27 JUL 2016, TATTOO: TWAM097, SIRE: COLOMBO PARK DEBUSSY, DAM: BEMBRIDGE JEWELL

# **AL10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: AL09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

292

MR MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE STUD: ROTHERWOOD LADY MADONNA, REG: ALCA:GEEM084, 12 MAY 2016, TATTOO: GEE M084, SIRE: ROTHERWOOD HOWZAT, DAM: LILLIPUT LADY BIONCE

### **AL11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: AL04S, AL09S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

> JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA FAITH, REG: ALCA:TWAM097, 27 JUL 2016, TATTOO: TWAM097, SIRE: COLOMBO PARK DEBUSSY, DAM: BEMBRIDGE JEWELL

### AL12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

2 293 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE STUD: TARRAWARRA HUFN STUF, REG: ALCA:TWAP188, 26 NOV 2018, TATTOO: TWAP188, SIRE: TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE (A.I), DAM: TARRAWARRA FANTASIA (A.I.)

294 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN PRIMUS, REG: ALCA:OBRP010, 19 NOV 2018, TATTOO: OBR P010, SIRE: BALLARAT GRAMMAR JD, DAM: BARREGOWA FIREFLY

295 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN PHANTOM, REG: ALCA:OBRP009, 2 NOV 2018, TATTOO: OBR P009, SIRE: BARREGOWA JETSTREAM TLC J180, DAM: WHITBY FARMS DIAMOND WHF L116

# **AL13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

1 296 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA HALYCON, REG: ALCA:TWAP172, 22 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TWAP172, SIRE: TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE, DAM: ABAMINGA LILLY

### AL14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

No Entries

# **AL15 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

No Entries

# **AL16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AL12 - AL15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 296 JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA HALYCON, REG: ALCA:TWAP172, 22 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TWAP172, SIRE: TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE, DAM: ABAMINGA LILLY

# **AL17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AL16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

295 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN PHANTOM, REG: ALCA:OBRP009, 2 NOV 2018, TATTOO: OBR P009, SIRE: BARREGOWA JETSTREAM TLC J180, DAM: WHITBY FARMS DIAMOND WHF L116

# AL18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

297 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE STUD: CANN VALLEY NUT CRACKER, REG: ALCA:CVSN010, 1 OCT 2017, TATTOO: CVSN010, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER (A.I.), DAM: ROTHERWOOD HULA



### AL19 - BULL, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

1 298 K & G LORAINS, WHITBY FARM LOWLINES:

WHITBY FARM P.T., REG: ALCA:WHFM157, 16 DEC 2016, TATTOO: WHFM157, SIRE: HIDDEN VALLEY PINJARA, DAM: WHITBY FARM Q.T.

# AL20 - BULL, OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

No Entries

#### **AL21S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AL18 - AL20 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

298 K & G LORAINS, WHITBY FARM LOWLINES:

WHITBY FARM P.T., REG: ALCA:WHFM157, 16 DEC 2016, TATTOO: WHFM157, SIRE: HIDDEN VALLEY PINJARA, DAM: WHITBY FARM Q.T.

### **AL22S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AL21S PRIZE: RASV SASH

297 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE

**STUD**: CANN VALLEY NUT CRACKER, REG: ALCA:CVSN010, 1 OCT 2017, TATTOO: CVSN010, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER (A.I.), DAM: ROTHERWOOD HULA

**GIRL** 

# **AL23S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AL16S, AL21S PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

296 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA

HALYCON, REG: ALCA:TWAP172, 22 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TWAP172, SIRE: TARRAWARRA

ECLIPSE, DAM: ABAMINGA LILLY

### **AL24S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: AL11S, AL23S

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN LOWLINE CATTLE ASSOCIATION (SOUTHERN REGION PROMOTIONAL GROUP)

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY **INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH** 

International

THE AUSTRALASIAN COMPANY
PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

Animal Health Products

291 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA FAITH, REG: ALCA:TWAM097, 27 JUL 2016, TATTOO: TWAM097, SIRE: COLOMBO PARK DEBUSSY, DAM: BEMBRIDGE JEWELL

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# AL25 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 299 TARRAWARRA LOWLINES

# AL26 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 300 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE STUD: GROUP BY TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE 2 301 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE

STUD: GROUP BY CANN VALLEY COUNT

LUCIFER

# AL27 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 302 STEVE O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES

# AL28 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 303 G & J KNIGHT, WANAMARA 2 870 MUSCATEER VALLEY

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# AL29S - MOST SUCCESSFUL AUSTRALIAN LOWLINE EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Tarrawarra Lowlines



# **AUSTRALIAN SHORTHORN**

# ORDINARY

#### AS01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

4 304 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY
APPROVALS BLING IT ON, REG: AS:SFSP301,
30 DEC 2018, TATTOO: SFSP301, SIRE:
SPENCER FAMILY ZEPHYR, DAM: LAKE
HAWDON APPROVAL H14

305 **SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK**: ROLY PARK POPPY, REG: AS:10595, 2 NOV 2018, TATTOO: RLP P039, SIRE: ROLY PARK TASMANIA, DAM: ROLY PARK MELL

3 306 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY PATSY
B PRINCESS TIA, REG: AS:SFSP282, 9 OCT
2018, TATTOO: SFSP282, SIRE: BAYVIEW
UNIQUE K11, DAM: SPENCER FAMILY PATSY
B PRINCESS

307 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK
POLY, REG: AS:10594, 24 SEP 2018, TATTOO:
RLP P038, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3,
DAM: ROLY PARK MAPLE

2 308 B & R. HARRIS, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW
VALE WHITE ROSE P18, REG: AS:10608, 3 AUG
2018, TATTOO: BAH P18, SIRE: SPENCER
FAMILY ZEPHYR M220, DAM: MEADOW VALE
WHITE ROSE D4

309 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE FRANCES ROCK ANGEL P15, REG:
AS:BAH P15, 1 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P15, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY ZEPHYR M220, DAM: MEADOW VALE ROCK ANGEL F37

# AS02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

3 310 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK
PRIYA, REG: AS:10543, 14 APR 2018, TATTOO:
RLP P027, SIRE: BAYVIEW WEBSTER L40,
DAM: ROLY PARK MILEY

2 311 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY ACE'S CHERRY (P) (ET) (AI), REG: AS:SFSP272, 5 APR 2018, TATTOO: SFSP272, SIRE: SPRYS PATENTS ACE G38, DAM: LONE PINE CHERRY A064

1 312 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK PORSHA, REG: AS:10570, 28 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RLP P002, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3, DAM: ROLY PARK LEX

# **AS03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: AS01, AS02 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 312 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK PORSHA, REG: AS:10570, 28 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RLP P002, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3, DAM: ROLY PARK LEX

## **AS04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: AS03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

309

HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE FRANCES ROCK ANGEL P15, REG: AS:BAH P15, 1 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P15, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY ZEPHYR M220, DAM: MEADOW VALE ROCK ANGEL F37

### AS05 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### AS06 - COW, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

# **AS07S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: AS05, AS06 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **AS08S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: AS07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

### **AS09S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: AS03S, AS07S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

> 312 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK PORSHA, REG: AS:10570, 28 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RLP P002, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3, DAM: ROLY PARK LEX

### AS10 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

SCR 313 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY SUMO
(AI), REG: AS:SFSP298, 28 DEC 2018, TATTOO:
SFSP298, SIRE: GLENGYRON GOVERNOR,
DAM: SPRYS PATENTS JUDITH

2 314 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE QUARTZ P16, REG: AS:3692, 2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P16, SIRE: BAYVEIW UNIQUE K11, DAM: MEADOW VALE MARGUERITE H10

315 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE QUID P12, REG: AS:BAH P12, 1 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P12, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY ZEPHYR M220, DAM: MEADOW VALE BEAUTY H36

# **AS11 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

2 316 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK PHEONIX, REG: AS:3682, 7 MAR 2018, TATTOO: RLP P007, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3, DAM: MORNINGTIME ROAN-10-03

317 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK
PLUTO, REG: AS:3684, 28 FEB 2018, TATTOO:
RLP P001, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3,
DAM: ROLY PARK LUNAR

# **AS12S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AS10, AS11
PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

315 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE QUID P12, REG: AS:BAH P12, 1 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P12, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY ZEPHYR M220, DAM: MEADOW VALE BEAUTY H36



### **AS13S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AS12S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 314 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE: MEADOW VALE QUARTZ P16, REG: AS:3692, 2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BAH P16, SIRE: BAYVEIW UNIQUE K11, DAM: MEADOW VALE MARGUERITE H10

# AS14 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

#### AS15 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

1 318 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK TASMANIA, REG: AS:3609, 5 FEB 2017, TATTOO: RLP N002, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY YOGI, DAM: ROLY PARK MISS AUSTRALIA

### **AS16S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AS14, AS15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

318 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK
TASMANIA, REG: AS:3609, 5 FEB 2017,
TATTOO: RLP N002, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY
YOGI, DAM: ROLY PARK MISS AUSTRALIA

# **AS17S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AS16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

## **AS18S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: AS12S, AS16S

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

18 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK TASMANIA, REG: AS:3609, 5 FEB 2017, TATTOO: RLP N002, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY YOGI, DAM: ROLY PARK MISS AUSTRALIA

# **AS19S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: AS09S, AS18S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

HEALTH



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK: ROLY PARK PORSHA, REG: AS:10570, 28 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RLP P002, SIRE: EMROSS GOLD KOPY K3, DAM: ROLY PARK LEX

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# AS20 - JUNIOR PAIR, BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS, OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes IS01, IS02, IS10 or IS11.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 319 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK
320 SPENCER FAMILY
1 321 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE
3 322 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK

# AS21 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE, OVER 20 MONTHS OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes IS05, IS06, IS14 or IS15.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# AS22 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

18012

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 323 SCOTT BRUTON, ROLY PARK 2 324 HARRIS FAMILY, MEADOW VALE

SCR 325 SPENCER FAMILY

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# AS23S - MOST SUCCESSFUL AUSTRALIAN SHORTHORN EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Scott Bruton



# **BEEF SHORTHORN**

# ORDINARY

## **BS01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

SCR 326 DARCY SWAN, SWANLEA BEEF

SHORTHORNS: SWANLEA PENELOPE, REG: BS:71151, 6 DEC 2018, TATTOO: SWN518, SIRE: ROLYPARK MEGAWATT, DAM: SPENCER FAMILY HIGH DEE'S KLUM

1 327 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME NAGAMBIE'S BLOSSOM 2, REG: BS:71144, 31 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MDA 693, SIRE: MORNINGTIME NAGAMBIE 1ST, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S BLOSSOM 20

### BS02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

No Entries

### BS03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 330 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY
PRINCESS MOSELLE, REG: BS:SF 277, 24 APR
2018, TATTOO: SF 277, SIRE: SPENCER
FAMILY MOSES, DAM: NOORLA PRINCES B365

2 331 SCOTT PUGH, ANDERSON HILL: HILLVIEW
MISS DUCHESS REG. RS 71149 5 MAR 2018

MISS DUCHESS, REG: BS:71149, 5 MAR 2018, TATTOO: WMH 139, SIRE: NOORLA PRINCE B101 43078, DAM: HILLVIEW DUCHESS 6TH

70535

332 **DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN**: MORNINGTIME HASSETT'S BLOSSOM 2, REG:

MORNINGTIME HASSETT'S BLOSSOM 2, REG: BS:71092, 9 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MDA 681, SIRE: MORNINGTIME HASSETT, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S BLOSSOM 34

# **BS04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: BS01 - BS03

PRIZE: TROPHY, \$50, RASV SASH

327 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME NAGAMBIE'S BLOSSOM 2, REG: BS:71144, 31 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MDA 693, SIRE: MORNINGTIME NAGAMBIE 1ST, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S BLOSSOM 20

# **BS05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: BS04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

330 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY

PRINCESS MOSELLE, REG: BS:SF 277, 24 APR 2018, TATTOO: SF 277, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY MOSES, DAM: NOORLA PRINCES B365

## **BS06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### **BS07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

SCR 333 **LEO AND FIONA SWAN, GOONAWARRA** 

PARK BEEF SHORTHORNS: GOONAWARRA PARK MIDDEE, REG: BS:71029, 26 APR 2017, TATTOO: LFR 217, SIRE: GOONAWARRA PARK BILLY BOY, DAM:

MELORI PARK KASA

334 L & C SHANNON: GLENMOUNT QUEENIE, REG: BS:ELB217, 2 DEC 2016, TATTOO: ELB217, SIRE: MORNINGTIME JABIRU 2, DAM:

**GLENMOUNT QUEEN OF HEARTS** 

### **BS08 - COW OVER 36 MONTHS**

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

1 335 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4, REG: BS:70924, 1 FEB 2016, TATTOO: MDA 656, SIRE: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI, DAM:

MORNINGTIME RED

2 336 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME NANTUCKET'S DAME MELBA (AI), REG: BS:70851, 28 OCT 2014, TATTOO: MDA 642, SIRE: MORNINGTIME NANTUCKET, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S BLOSSOM 20

# **BS09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: BS06 - BS08

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

335 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4, REG: BS:70924, 1 FEB 2016, TATTOO: MDA 656, SIRE: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI, DAM:

MORNINGTIME RED

# **BS10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: BS09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

336 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME NANTUCKET'S DAME MELBA (AI), REG: BS:70851, 28 OCT 2014, TATTOO: MDA 642, SIRE: MORNINGTIME NANTUCKET, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S BLOSSOM 20

# **BS11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: BS04S, BS09S

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

335 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4, REG: BS:70924, 1 FEB 2016, TATTOO: MDA 656, SIRE: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI, DAM:

MORNINGTIME RED

# BS12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 337 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:

MORNINGTIME QUITO, REG: BS:43240, 24 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MDA 692, SIRE: MORNINGTIME NAGAMBIE, DAM: MORNINGTIME SOLDIER'S

BLOSSOM 22

# **BS13 - BULL, 12 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

No Entries



### BS14 - BULL, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

**DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:** 

MORNINGTIME QUEENSFERRY, REG: BS:43221, 21 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MDA 685, SIRE: MARRINGTON MINSTREL, DAM: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4

2 340 **DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:** 

> MORNINGTIME QUEENSBURY, REG: BS:43220, 15 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MDA 682, SIRE: NOORLA PRINCE B5, DAM: MORNINGTIME

**BLOSSOM 17 BY UDOR** 

#### **BS15S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BS12 - BS14

RASV SASH, \$50

DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN: 339

MORNINGTIME QUEENSFERRY, REG: BS:43221, 21 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MDA 685, SIRE: MARRINGTON MINSTREL, DAM: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4

### **BS16S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BS15S PRIZE: RASV SASH

**DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:** 

MORNINGTIME QUEENSBURY, REG: BS:43220, 15 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MDA 682, SIRE: NOORLA PRINCE B5, DAM: MORNINGTIME

**BLOSSOM 17 BY UDOR** 

# BS17 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

# **BS18 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS**

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

# **BS19S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BS17, BS18 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

### **BS20S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BS19S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

### **BS21S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

The Shorthorn Society of The United Kingdom of Great Britain and Ireland Silver Cup is to be competed for in perpetuity and the name of the winning animal and the exhibitor's name to be engraved on it each year. The Cup is to remain the property of The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited.

Eligible Classes: BS15S, BS19S

PRIZE: SILVER CUP SUPPORTED BY THE SHORTHORN SOCIETY OF THE UNITED KINGDOM OF GREAT BRITAIN AND **IRELAND** 

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

339 **DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:** MORNINGTIME QUEENSFERRY, REG: BS:43221, 21 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MDA 685, SIRE: MARRINGTON MINSTREL, DAM: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4

# **BS22S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: BS11S, BS21S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



**DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN:** 335 MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI'S BLOSSOM 4, REG:

BS:70924, 1 FEB 2016, TATTOO: MDA 656, SIRE: MORNINGTIME KIRIBATI, DAM:

MORNINGTIME RED

# GROUP

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

## BS23 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE **EXHIBITOR**

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class **IB01S** 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

L & C SHANNON 341

**DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN** 1

### BS24 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD, PROGENY OF **ONE SIRE**

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries



# ${\tt BS25}$ - ${\tt BEST}$ TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered into Junior Classes BS12, BS13, BS14

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 344 DAVID ASHLEY & GRANDCHILDREN

# ${\tt BS26}$ - ${\tt BEST}$ TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered into Junior Classes BS01. BS02 or BS03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# BS27S - HONOUR BOARD - THE BEEF SHORTHORN SIRES' MEMORIAL AWARD

To be awarded to the owner (at date of service) of the Most Successful Sire in the Beef Shorthorn Section. The name of the winning sire for the year and the names of the owner (At date of service) and breeder will be recorded upon the Beef Shorthorn Sires Memorial Honour Board.

Three points will be awarded for first prize in the Ordinary classes, two points for second and one point for third prize.

Not Awarded

### **BS28S - MOST SUCCESSFUL BEEF SHORTHORN EXHIBITOR**

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY THE RON & YVONNE FALLS MEMORIAL TROPHY AND AWARD

PRIZE: RASV SASH

David Ashley & Grandchildren

# **BELTED GALLOWAY**

# **ORDINARY**

### **GB01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### GB02 - HEIFER,12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

1 348 PAGEOWAY: PAGEOWAY PATRONUS, REG: ABG:POGP1, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: POG P1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY BONNIE GLOAMING

### GB03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 349 ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PRESTIGIOUS AFFAIR AI ET, REG: AGA:AWE P5, 2 APR 2018, TATTOO: AWE P5, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

2 350 **RW & JE DAVIDSON, KARANDREA**: KARANDREA PRIN, REG: AGA:RJD P03, 2 APR 2018, TATTOO: RJD P03, SIRE: KARANDREA JUNO, DAM: KARANDREA FIRST LOVE

## **GB04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: GB01 - GB03 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> PAGEOWAY: PAGEOWAY PATRONUS, REG: ABG:POGP1, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: POG P1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY BONNIE GLOAMING

# **GB05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: GB04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PRESTIGIOUS AFFAIR AI ET, REG: AGA:AWE P5, 2 APR 2018, TATTOO: AWE P5, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

## GB06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

2 351 ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PASSIONATE AFFAIR AI ET, REG: AGA:AWE P2, 26 JAN 2018, TATTOO: AWE P2, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

1 352 CHELSEA FILMER: PAGEOWAY LAHDIDAH NEMO, REG: AGA:POGN1, 3 NOV 2017, TATTOO: POGN1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS LAHDIDAH

# GB07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries



### GB08 - COW OR HEIFER, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **GB09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: GB06 - GB08 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 352 CHELSEA FILMER: PAGEOWAY LAHDIDAH NEMO, REG: AGA:POGN1, 3 NOV 2017, TATTOO: POGN1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS

LAHDIDAH

#### **GB10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: GB09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 351 ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PASSIONATE AFFAIR AI ET, REG: AGA:AWE P2, 26 JAN 2018, TATTOO: AWE P2, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

### **GB11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: GB04S, GB09S

PRIZE: MEDALLION, TARTAN SASH SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN BELTED GALLOWAY ASSOCIATION

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

348 **PAGEOWAY**: PAGEOWAY PATRONUS, REG: ABG:POGP1, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: POG P1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY BONNIE GLOAMING

### GB12 - BULL. 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 354 **JOHN HEARD, DARTOMJO**: JALAWAY PRINCE PP, REG: AGA:AWE P10, 24 OCT 2018, TATTOO: AWE P10, SIRE: WHOLA HUT ZIGGIE, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS GEORGENE

# **GB13 - BULL, 12 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

No Entries

# **GB14 - BULL, 16 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

355 ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PLAYBOY AFFAIR AI ET, REG: ABG:AWE P6, 6 APR 2018, TATTOO: AWE P6, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

# **GB15S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GB12 - GB14 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> ALI HILLI: JALAWAY PLAYBOY AFFAIR AI ET, REG: ABG:AWE P6, 6 APR 2018, TATTOO: AWE P6, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

### **GB16S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GB15S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> JOHN HEARD, DARTOMJO: JALAWAY PRINCE PP, REG: AGA:AWE P10, 24 OCT 2018, TATTOO: AWE P10, SIRE: WHOLA HUT ZIGGIE, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS GEORGENE

# GB17 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### **GB18 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS**

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

356 ALISON HILLI: JALAWAY PRINCE NEANDER, REG: AGA:AWE N5, 8 JUN 2017, TATTOO: AWE N5, SIRE: CUMBRIA BRANTHWAITE HESKET, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS GEORGENE

### **GB19S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GB17, GB18 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 56 ALISON HILLI: JALAWAY PRINCE NEANDER, REG: AGA:AWE N5, 8 JUN 2017, TATTOO: AWE N5, SIRE: CUMBRIA BRANTHWAITE HESKET, DAM: JALAWAY PRINCESS GEORGENE

#### **GB20S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GB19S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# GB21S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: GB15S, GB19S

PRIZE: MEDALLION, TARTAN SASH SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN BELTED GALLOWAY ASSOCIATION

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

355 **ALI HILLI**: JALAWAY PLAYBOY AFFAIR AI ET, REG: ABG:AWE P6, 6 APR 2018, TATTOO: AWE P6, SIRE: BELLANDEAN GEORGE, DAM: GLENMERRITT CUPID

### **GB22S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: GB11S, GB21S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY **INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH** 



PAGEOWAY: PAGEOWAY PATRONUS, REG: ABG:POGP1, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: POG P1, SIRE: CLANFINGON VALENTINO, DAM: JALAWAY BONNIE GLOAMING



# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# GB23 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IR01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 357 ALISON HILLI T/A JALAWAY BELTED GALLOWAY BEEF

# GB24 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD, PROGENY OF ONE SIRE NOT NECESSARILY ALL OWNED BY EXHIBITOR

The name of the sire to be provided on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 358 ALISON HILLI T/A JALAWAY BELTED
GALLOWAY BEEF: GROUP BY BELLANDEAN

**GEORGE** 

# GB25 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered into Junior Classes GB12, GB13 or GB14

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# $\ensuremath{\mathsf{GB26}}$ - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered into Junior Classes GB01, GB02 or GB03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# GB27S - MOST SUCCESSFUL BELTED GALLOWAY EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: MEDALLION SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN BELTED GALLOWAY ASSOCIATION

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Alison Hilli T/A Jalaway Belted Galloway Beef

# **BLONDE D'AQUITAINE**

# **ORDINARY**

### **BA01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### BA02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries

#### **BA03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: BA01, BA02 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **BA04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: BA03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

### BA05 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

360 IAN L FOX, RENARD BLONDES: RENARD NARDIA, REG: BA:RRPN0300, 10 DEC 2017, TATTOO: RR PN0300, SIRE: RENARD GALILEO, DAM: RENARD HATTIE

DAM: RENARD HATTIE

# **BA06 - COW, OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **BA07S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: BA05, BA06 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

360 IAN L FOX, RENARD BLONDES: RENARD NARDIA, REG: BA:RRPN0300, 10 DEC 2017, TATTOO: RR PN0300, SIRE: RENARD GALILEO,

DAM: RENARD HATTIE

# **BA08S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: BA07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **BA09S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: BA03S, BA07S

RASV SASH, \$200

360 IAN L FOX, RENARD BLONDES: RENARD NARDIA, REG: BA:RRPN0300, 10 DEC 2017, TATTOO: RR PN0300, SIRE: RENARD GALILEO,

DAM: RENARD HATTIE



#### **BA10 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

# **BA11 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

1 361 BRONWYN WARD & MARTIN ZIERMANN:

FRANCILLE PRINCE, REG: BA:21852, 11 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BMZPP0001, SIRE: ANIS, DAM:

FRANCILLE KATIE

#### **BA12S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BA10, BA11 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

361 BRONWYN WARD & MARTIN ZIERMANN:

FRANCILLE PRINCE, REG: BA:21852, 11 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BMZPP0001, SIRE: ANIS, DAM:

FRANCILLE KATIE

### **BA13S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BA12S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

### BA14 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### **BA15 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **BA16S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BA14, BA15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **BA17S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BA16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

## **BA18S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: BA12S, BA16S

RASV SASH, \$300

361 BRONWYN WARD & MARTIN ZIERMANN:

FRANCILLE PRINCE, REG: BA:21852, 11 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BMZPP0001, SIRE: ANIS, DAM:

FRANCILLE KATIE

### **BA19S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: BA09S, BA18S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



360 IAN L FOX, RENARD BLONDES: RENARD NARDIA, REG: BA:RRPN0300, 10 DEC 2017, TATTOO: RR PN0300, SIRE: RENARD GALILEO, DAM: RENARD HATTIE

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

## BA20 - JUNIOR PAIR BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes BA01, BA02, BA10 or BA11.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# BA21 - SENIOR PAIR, BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes BA05, BA06, BA14 or BA15.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# BA22 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# **SPECIAL PRIZES**

# BA23S - MOST SUCCESSFUL BLONDE D'AQUITAINE EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Francille Blondes



# **CHAROLAIS**

# ORDINARY

#### CC01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

SCR	362	WESTELLA CHAROLAIS, WESTELLA
		CHAROLIAS: WESTELLA PEBBLES (P), REG:
		CSA:RMFP2E, 28 OCT 2018, TATTOO:
		RMFP2E, SIRE: KENMERE JETSTAR (P), DAM:
		WESTELLA MISS MAGIC (AI)(P)
1	363	JM & GA WEEKS WARILLA CHAROLAIS,
		WARILLA CHAROLAIS: WARILLA
		PERFECTION (AI) (ET),(P), REG: CSA:JGW
		P25E, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JGWP25E, SIRE:
		SILVERSTREAM EVOLUTION E168 083090168E
		(OAN E168E) (P), DAM: SILVERSTREAM
		CHANDLER D84 083080084F (OAN D84F)
2	364	D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS:
		WATERFORD PEPPERCORN P26E (AI)(P)(TW),
		REG: CSA:WET M26E, 1 OCT 2018, TATTOO:
		WETP26E, SIRE: CALOONA PARK LITTLE
		HERO (R/F), DAM: LANGE GHIRAN ESTELLE 17

#### CC02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

CC02 - F	HEIFER	1, 12 10 16 MONTHS
Born on	or betw	reen 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018
6	365	WESTELLA CHAROLAIS, WESTELLA CHAROLIAS: WESTELLA PIXIE (P), REG: CSA:RMFP1E, 25 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RMFP1E, SIRE: KENMERE JETSTAR (P), DAM: ASHWOOD PARK HIP HOP (P)(R/F)
4	366	D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD POWDER PUFF P30E (AI)(P), REG: CSA:WETP30E, 8 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WETP30E, SIRE: CJC SYMBOL B1067 (P), DAM: WATERFORD HIP HIP HOORAY (P)
5	367	KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERÉ BLISSFUL P166E (P), REG: CSA:MCSP166E, 1 SEP 2018, TATTOO: MCSP166E, SIRE: KENMERE SYNGERY'S MAN (P), DAM: KENMERE BLISSFUL H79E (P)
SCR	368	JC CHAROLAIS, JĆ CHAROLAIS: JC LIZBETH P3 (AI)(P/S), REG: CSA:CJCP3E, 29 AUG 2018, TATTOO: CJCP3E, SIRE: JC LANNISTER L1 (AI)(P), DAM: MOUNT WILLIAM LIZBETH
	369	C & E ARTHUR, TINTAGEL CHAROLAIS: ALLEDNAW WESLA P120 (P), REG: CSA:AKTP120E, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: AKTP120E, SIRE: LVH-FAIRFIELD LETHAL (LVHL220E) (P), DAM: ALLEDNAW WESLA H116E (AKTH116E) (P)
1	370	GRAEME COOK FAMÍLY TRUST, RANGAN CHAROLAIS: RANGAN SHOWGIRL P121 (AI)(P), REG: CSA:RANP121E, 3 AUG 2018, TATTOO: RANP121E, SIRE: SILVERSTREAM LAZARUS L111 (P), DAM: RANGAN SHOWGIRL J20 (AI)(P)(TW)
	371	NA SPINK, CHALLAMBI: CHALLAMBI DESIRE P20 (AI)(ET)(P), REG: CSA:CHAP20E, 26 JUL 2018, TATTOO: CHAP20E, SIRE: LT VENTURE 3198 (P), DAM: GLENLEA DESIRE 2ND (AI)(ET)
3	372	RF JJ & DR WILSON, ARABAR: ARABAR PIPER (P), REG: CSA:DRWP19E, 22 JUL 2018, TATTOO: DRW P19E, SIRE: WINCHESTER JOE DIFFIE J16E, DAM: ROSEDALE REBECCA D277
	373	NA SPINK, CHALLAMBI: CHALLAMBI REBBY

P11 (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:CHAP11E, 10 JUL 2018, TATTOO: CHAP11E, SIRE: LT RIO BRAVO 3181 P, DAM: GOBONGO REBBY

D213E(AI)(ET)(P)(R/F)

JAIME VOSPER, MONTAARO CHAROLAIS: TAMBO RIVER PRISCILLA (P), REG: CSA:DWNP11E, 10 JUL 2018, TATTOO: DWNP11E, SIRE: ROSEDALE KEYON (MR K206E) (P), DAM: ASHWOOD PARK BECK (HAS B37E) (P)

2 **GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN CHAROLAIS: RANGAN SHOWGIRL P59** (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:RANP59E, 30 JUN 2018, TATTOO: RANP59E, SIRE: RANGAN GO F88 (AI)(P), DAM: RANGAN SHOWGIRL L8 (AI)(P)(R/F)

S & L HARVEY, HARVEY PARK: HARVEY PARK PRISCILLA (P), REG: CSA:LSH P18E, 24 JUN 2018, TATTOO: LSH P18E, SIRE: KENMERE JETSTAR (P), DAM: HARVEY PARK KARISSA (P)(R/F)

### CC03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

4	377	C & E ARTHUR, TINTAGEL CHAROLAIS:
		ALLEDNAW NUNCIATA P70 (P), REG:
		CSA:AKTP70E, 26 MAY 2018, TATTOO:
		AKTP70E, SIRE: WATERFORD LIONHEART
		L34E (WETL34E) (P), DAM: ALLEDNAW
		NUNCIATA K90 (AKTK90E) (P)
	378	RF JJ & DR WILSON, ARABAR: ARABAR

PEARL (P), REG: CSA:DRWP7E, 14 APR 2018, TATTOO: DRW P7E, SIRE: WINCHESTER JOE DIFFIE J16E, DAM: PALGROVE DULCIE 34

JGW JM & GA WEEKS WARILLA CHAROLAIS, WARILLA CHAROLAIS: WARILLA PENELOPY (P), REG: CSA:JGW P5E, 10 APR 2018, TATTOO: JGW P5E, SIRE: WARILLA D'ANGELY (JGW M10F) (AI)(ET)(P), DAM: WARILLA LAURA (JGW L67E) (P)

SCR 380 N A SPINK, CHALLAMBI: VALLEY VIEW CHALLAMBI REDEMPTION (P), REG: CSA:VLWP4E, 4 APR 2018, TATTOO: VLWP4E, SIRE: VALLEY VIEW LEADER (P) (R/F), DAM: VALLEY VIEW CHIFFON REDEMPTION (AI) (ET)

**KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE KRISTINA** 381 1 P44E (AI)(P), REG: CSA:MCSP44E, 30 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MCSP44E, SIRE: DSK PGRM KAPPA K25E (AI)(P), DAM: KENMERE KRISTINA K23E (P)

2 KENMERE CHARÓLAIS: KENMERE NICOLA P24E (AI)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:MCSP24E, 21 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MCSP24E, SIRE: DSK PGRM KAPPA K25E (AI)(P), DAM: KENMERE NICOLA J46E (P)(R/F)

D & S NEWCOMEN, TAMBO RIVER 5 CHAROLAIS: TAMBO RIVER PIPPA (AI)(P), REG: CSA:DWNP1E, 1 MAR 2018, TATTOO: DWNP1E, SIRE: JC LANNISTER L1 (AI)(P), DAM: ASHWOOD PARK JILL (P)

D & S NEWCOMEN, TAMBO RIVER 384 CHAROLAIS: TAMBO RIVER PRINCESS (AI), REG: CSA:DWNP2E, 1 MAR 2018, TATTOO: DWNP2E, SIRE: JC LANNISTER L1 (AI)(P) DAM: ASHWOOD PARK GAZELLE (AI)(ET)(P)

3 S & LHARVEY, HARVEY PARK: RANGAN ALETTA P2 (AI)(P), REG: CSA:RAN P2E, 2 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RAN P2E, SIRE: SILVERSTREAM LAZARUS L111 (P), DAM: RANGAN ALETTA M11 (AI)(P)



# **CC04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: CC01 - CC03 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> JM & GA WEEKS WARILLA CHAROLAIS, 363 WARILLA CHAROLAIS: WARILLA PERFECTION (AI) (ET),(P), REG: CSA:JGW P25E, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JGWP25E, SIRE: SILVERSTREAM EVOLUTION E168 083090168E (OAN E168E) (P), DAM: SILVERSTREAM CHANDLER D84 083080084F (OAN D84F)

### **CC05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: CC04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE KRISTINA 381 P44E (AI)(P), REG: CSA:MCSP44E, 30 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MCSP44E, SIRE: DSK PGRM KAPPA K25E (AI)(P), DAM: KENMERE KRISTINA K23E (P)

#### CC06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

386 JC CHAROLAIS, JC CHAROLAIS: JC LIZBETH N3 (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:CJCN3E, 2 OCT 2017, TATTOO: CJCN3E, SIRE: RANGAN ROUNDUP K36 (AI)(P)(R/F), DAM: MOUNT WILLIAM LIZBETH

# CC07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

KATIE AND CAM MCINTYRE: RANGAN SHOWGIRL N81 (AI)(P), REG: CSA:RAN N81E, 20 JUL 2017, TATTOO: RANN81E, SIRE: JC LANNISTER (AI)(P), DAM: RANGAN SHOWGIRL K12 (AI)(P)

GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS: 1 388 RANGAN ESTELLA N30 (AI) (P), REG: CSA:RANN30E, 23 JUN 2017, TATTOO: RANN30E, SIRE: ASHWOOD PARK RIO D213 F56E (P), DAM: RANGAN ESTELLA J126

# CC08 - COW OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

SCR	389	GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS: RANGAN ESTELLA M95 (AI) (P), REG: CSA:RANM95E, 25 JUL 2016, TATTOO: RANM95E, SIRE: RANGAN PINAY F21 (AI)(ET)(P), DAM: RANGAN ESTELLA J126
SCR	390	(AI)(ET)(F), DAN: KANGAN LSTELLA 3120 KATIE MCINTYRE: PALGROVE REFINE M17E (AI)(ET)(P), REG: CSA:PKM17E, 16 APR 2016, TATTOO: PKM17E, SIRE: SILVERSTEAM HOLSTER H187 (P), DAM: PALGROVE REFINE 58 (AI)(ET)(P)
SCR	391	GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN CHAROLAIS: RANGAN SHOWGIRL H35 (AI)(ET)(P/S), REG: CSA:RANH35E, 19 JUN 2012, TATTOO: RANH35E, SIRE: LT BRIDGER 9191 (P), DAM: PALGROVE SHOWGIRL 6 (AI)(P)
1	392	KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE NAVARRO H64E (P), REG: CSA:MCSH64E, 21 MAY 2012, TATTOO: MCSH64E, SIRE: KENMERE RADIATOR E90E (AI)(P), DAM: KENMERE NAVARRO B14E

#### **CC09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: CC06 - CC08

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY KALINKA CHAROLAIS

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY WATERFORD CHAROLAIS

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

**KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE NAVARRO** H64E (P), REG: CSA:MCSH64E, 21 MAY 2012, TATTOO: MCSH64E, SIRE: KENMERE RADIATOR E90E (AI)(P), DAM: KENMERE **NAVARRO B14E** 

### **CC10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: CC09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> **GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS:** RANGAN ESTELLA N30 (AI) (P), REG: CSA:RANN30E, 23 JUN 2017, TATTOO: RANN30E, SIRE: ASHWOOD PARK RIO D213 F56E (P), DAM: RANGAN ESTELLA J126

#### CC11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: CC04S, CC09S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY HAZEL DOWNS CHAROLAIS

JM & GA WEEKS WARILLA CHAROLAIS, WARILLA CHAROLAIS: WARILLA PERFECTION (AI) (ET),(P), REG: CSA:JGW P25E, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JGWP25E, SIRE: SILVERSTREAM EVOLUTION E168 083090168E (OAN E168E) (P), DAM: SILVERSTREAM CHANDLER D84 083080084F (OAN D84F)

### CC12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

### **CC13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

SCR NA SPINK, CHALLAMBI: CHALLAMBI PIRRO (AI)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:CHAP34E, 16 SEP 2018, TATTOO: CHAP34E, SIRE: CEDARDALE YELLOWSTONE 25Y (P), DAM: CHALLAMBI IZZY K15 (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F)

NA SPINK, CHALLAMBI: CHALLAMBI PIRRO 5 (AI)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:CHAP34E, 16 SEP 2018, TATTOO: CHAP34E, SIRE: CEDARDALE YELLOWSTONE 25Y (P), DAM: CHALLAMBI IZZY K15 (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F)

D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: 3 WATERFORD POINT - BLANK HERO H3 (AI)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETP35E, 12 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WETP35E, SIRE: CALOONA PARK LITTLE HERO (R/F), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA H60E (P)

**GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN** CHAROLAIS: RANGAN PERCY P180, REG: CSA:RANP180E, 9 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RANP180E, SIRE: PALGROVE LUIGI (P), DAM: RANGAN ESTELLA M95 (AI)(P)

SCR D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD POWERBALL P44E (AI)(P)(TW), REG: CSA:WETP44E, 6 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WET44E, SIRE: WATERFORD MIDNIGHT LIGHTNING M (P)(R/F), DAM: WATERFORD

WILDFLOWER D15 (P)



**KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE POSEIDON** (AI)(P), REG: CSA:MCSP147E, 22 AUG 2018. TATTOO: MCSP147E, SIRE: KENMERE LANZ (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F), DAM: KENMERE

TINKERBÉLLE L64E (P)

KENMERE CHAROLÀIS: KENMERE 399 PATTERSON (AI)(P), REG: CSA:MCSP144E, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: MCSP144E, SIRE: KENMERE LANZ (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F), DAM: KENMERE LOLLIÈPOP

RACHAEL COCHRANE & JAMES DUGGAN: LORNA DOONE PINNACLE, REG: CSA:DUGP2E, 17 AUG 2018, TATTOO: DUGP2E, SIRE: JNP BARCARDI L016 (P), DAM: MOUNT WILLIAM ESTELLE E103

**GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN** 2 **CHAROLAIS: RANGAN REDEMPTION P119** (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F), REG: CSA:RANP119E, 3 AUG 2018, TATTOO: RANP119E, SIRE: HARVIE REDEMPTION 36P MC286641 (P)(R/F), DAM: RANGAN PARK SHOWGIRL C7 (AI)(ET)

NA SPINK, CHALLAMBI: CHALLAMBI POWELL (AI)(P), REG: CSA:CHAP22E, 29 JUL 2018, TATTOO: CHAP22E, SIRE: GLENLEA HONOURABLE (AI)(ET)(P)(R/F), DAM: CHALLAMBI HUSSY H5 (P)

# **CC14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

D & S NEWCOMEN, TAMBO RIVER 1 CHAROLAIS: TAMBO RIVER PEDRO (P), REG: CSA:DWNP10E, 23 MAY 2018, TATTOO: DWNP10E, SIRE: TAMBO RIVER KNOCKABOUT (P), DAM: TAMBO RIVER LOOKING GOOD (AI)

# CC15 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

**KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE POMPEII** (P), REG: CSA:MCSP30E, 25 MAR 2018, TÁTTOO: MCSP30E, SIRE: KENMERE HERICHIO (P), DAM: KENMERE TOURMALINE D23E (AI)(P)

KENMERÈ CHAROLAIS: KENMERE PALADINE 2 (AI)(P), REG: CSA:MCSP16E, 16 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MCSP16E, SIRE: VPI FREE LUNCH 708T (P), DAM: KENMERE TINKERBELLE L15E (AI)(P)(R/F)

SCR **GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN** CHAROLAIS: RANGAN PALADIN P5 (AI)(P), REG: CSA:RANP5E, 7 FEB 2018, TATTOO: RANP5E, SIRE: SILVERSTREAM LAZARUS L111 (P), DAM: RANGAN SHOWGIRL M8 (P)

# **CC16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: CC12 - CC15

PRIZE: \$100 SUPPORTED BY COBRAKILLUC HEXHAM

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

**GRAEME COOK FAMILY TRUST, RANGAN** CHAROLAIS: RANGAN PERCY P180, REG: CSA:RANP180E, 9 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RANP180E, SIRE: PALGROVE LUIGI (P), DAM: RANGAN ESTELLA M95 (AI)(P)

### **CC17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: CC16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> **KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE POMPEII** (P), REG: CSA:MCSP30E, 25 MAR 2018, TÁTTOO: MCSP30E, SIRE: KENMERE HERICHIO (P), DAM: KENMERE TOURMALINE D23E (AI)(P)

### CC18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD NEON LIGHTS N35E (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETN35E, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: WETN35E, SIRE: PALGROVE HERMES (P), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA 2 G174E (P/S)(R/F)

### CC19 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

**KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE** NEWSPRINT (P), REG: CSA:MCSN116E, 13 AUG 2017, TATTOO: MCSN116E, SIRE: KENMERE HERICHIO (P), DAM: KENMERE NICOLA D19E (AI)(ET)(P)

# **CC20S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: CC18, CC19 PRIZE: TROPHY, \$50, RASV SASH

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY GLENFIELDS CHAROLAIS

D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD NEON LIGHTS N35E (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETN35E, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: WETN35E, SIRE: PALGROVE HERMES (P), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA 2 G174E (P/S)(R/F)

# **CC21S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: CC20S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> **KENMERE CHAROLAIS: KENMERE** NEWSPRINT (P), REG: CSA:MCSN116E, 13 AUG 2017, TATTOO: MCSN116E, SIRE: KENMERE HERICHIO (P), DAM: KENMERE NICOLA D19E (AI)(ET)(P)

# **CC22S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: CC16S, CC20S PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY MT WILLIAM CHAROLAIS

D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD NEON LIGHTS N35E (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETN35E, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: WETN35E, SIRE: PALGROVE HERMES (P), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA 2 G174E (P/S)(R/F)



### **CC23S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: CC11S, CC22S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY NARWEENA CHAROLAIS
PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

 $407\,$  D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS:

WATERFORD NEON LIGHTS N35E (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETN35E, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: WETN35E, SIRE: PALGROVE HERMES (P), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA 2 G174E

(P/S)(R/F)

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# CC24 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 409 KENMERE CHAROLAIS 410 N A SPINK, CHALLAMBI

2 411 GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS

412 **DUNCAN NEWCOMEN, TAMBO RIVER** 

CHAROLAIS

3 B79 D HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS

# CC25 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# ${\tt CC26}$ - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes CC13, CC14, CC15 or CC16

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 413 KENMERE CHAROLAIS

1 414 GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS

3 878 N A SPINK, CHALLAMBI

# CC27 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE OWNED BY THE SAME EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes CC01, CC02, CC03 or CC04

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

15 DUNCAN NEWCOMEN, TAMBO RIVER CHAROLAIS

416 SCOTT HARVEY, HARVEY PARK

1 417 KENMERE CHAROLAIS 2 418 GRAEME COOK, RANGA

418 GRAEME COOK, RANGAN CHAROLAIS

419 JONATHAN WEEKS, WARILLA CHAROLAIS

420 N A SPINK, CHALLAMBI

421 C & E ARTHUR, TINTAGEL CHAROLAIS

3 880 D HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# CC28S - MOST SUCCESSFUL CHAROLAIS EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY MRS. H.A. SEELEY

PRIZE: RASV SASH

**Kenmere Charolais** 



# **DAIRY SHORTHORN**

# **ORDINARY**

### DS01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1	422	D & J JEWELL: KANANGRA WILDEYES
		CLAUDETTE (AI), REG: DSAA:44900 / CI.A, 21
		SEP 2018, TATTOO: J H3, SIRE: BOONAH
		WILDEYES (AI), DAM: KANANGRA BOUNDLESS
		CENTURA (AI)

- 3 423 IR, LF & AJ MCDONALD, BOONAH: BOONAH LADY 45TH, REG: DSAA:44938, 14 SEP 2018, TATTOO: IMDH17, SIRE: BOONAH WILDEYES, DAM: BOONAH LADY 41ST
- 5 424 TUERONG: TUERONG TONGALA 14TH, REG: DSAA:44958B, 27 AUG 2018, TATTOO: DH6, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 9TH, DAM: TUERONG TONGALA 13TH
- 4 425 MRS SOPHIA TOMKINS, ELEPHANT CASTLE:
  ELEPHANT CASTLE BEAUTY 2ND, REG:
  DSAA:44908, 27 AUG 2018, TATTOO: SEF H12,
  SIRE: TUERONG REGAL BARRY 2ND, DAM:
  TUERONG BEAUTY 16TH
- 2 426 MRS SOPHIA TOMKINS, ELEPHANT CASTLE: ELEPHANT CASTLE BIDDY (PH), REG: DSAA:44912, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: SEF H 16, SIRE: TUERONG REGAL BARRY 2ND, DAM: TUERONG J.N. BIDDY 51ST

### DS02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

- 3 427 **D & J JEWELL**: KANANGRA BOUNDLESS JOLENE (AI), REG: DSAA:44899 / CI.A, 25 JUL 2018, TATTOO: J H2, SIRE: OXTON BOUNDLESS, DAM: KANANGRA XZACT JOANIE
- 2 428 **BULL FAMILY**: PENNYWEIGHT FARM DAINTY DANCER, REG: DSAA:44883/CI.A, 31 MAY 2018, TATTOO: PF H 3, SIRE: BOONAH WILDEYES 2ND 118774/CI.A, DAM: BOONAH DAINTY 376TH (AI) 44604/CI.A
- SCR 429 KAREN DOGGETT, DRYDEN'S RUN:
  DRYDEN'S RUN LADYBIRD17TH,
  REG: DSAA:44884, 19 MAY 2018, TATTOO:
  KDH2, SIRE: DRYDEN'S RUN
  STOCKMAN, DAM: DRYDEN'S RUN
  LADYBIRD 11 TH
- 1 430 IR, LF & AJ MCDONALD, BOONAH: BOONAH
  DAINTY 386TH (AI), REG: DSAA:44886, 20 FEB
  2018, TATTOO: IMDH2, SIRE: RANSBORO
  BARRINGTON DANDY, DAM: BOONAH DAINTY
  325TH
- 4 431 MRS SOPHIA TOMKINS, ELEPHANT CASTLE:
  ELEPHANT CASTLE CHEEKY ADA, REG:
  DSAA:44905, 10 FEB 2018, TATTOO: SEF H1,
  SIRE: TUERONG REGAL BARRY 2ND, DAM:
  TUERONG JUST ADA 58TH

# **DS03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: DS01, DS02 PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

> IR, LF & AJ MCDONALD, BOONAH: BOONAH DAINTY 386TH (AI), REG: DSAA:44886, 20 FEB 2018, TATTOO: IMDH2, SIRE: RANSBORO BARRINGTON DANDY, DAM: BOONAH DAINTY 325TH

### **DS04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: DS03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 22 D & J JEWELL: KANANGRA WILDEYES CLAUDETTE (AI), REG: DSAA:44900 / CI.A, 21 SEP 2018, TATTOO: J H3, SIRE: BOONAH WILDEYES (AI), DAM: KANANGRA BOUNDLESS CENTURA (AI)

### DS05 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

- 2 432 IR, LF & AJ MCDONALD, BOONAH: BOONAH
  DAINTY 382ND (AI), REG: DSAA:44792, 30 MAY
  2017, TATTOO: IMDG8, SIRE: RANSBORO
  BARRINGTON DANDY, DAM: BOONAH DAINTY
  361ST
- 1 433 BULL FAMILY: PENNYWEIGHT FARM DOLLY (TW), REG: DSAA:44785/CI.B, 11 MAY 2017, TATTOO: PF G3, SIRE: BOONAH DANDY 3RD 118759/CI.A, DAM: DRYDEN'S RUN CHINA DOLL (PH) 44503/CI.C
- 3 434 BULL FAMILY: PENNYWEIGHT FARM DAINTY, REG: DSAA:44784/CI.A, 10 MAY 2017, TATTOO: PF G2, SIRE: BOONAH DANDY 3RD 118759/CI.A, DAM: BOONAH DAINTY 376TH (AI) 44604/CI.A

### DS06 - COW, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

1	435	TUERONG: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH, REG:
		DSAA:44712A, 23 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF3,
		SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM:
		TUERONG BEAUTY 15TH
2	436	TUERONG: TUERONG TONGALA 13TH, REG:
		DSAA:44711C, 21 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF2,
		SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM:
		TUERONG TONGALA 11TH
SCR	437	KAREN DOGGETT, DRYDEN'S RUN:
		DRYDEN'S RUN UNICORN, REG:
		DSAA:43654, 8 OCT 2005, TATTOO: KDU7,
		SIRE: WILLOW PARK HIGH SOCIETY F13,
		DAM: MORELAND DUCHESS 48TH

# **DS07S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: DS05, DS06 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

435 **TUERONG**: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH, REG: DSAA:44712A, 23 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF3, SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG BEAUTY 15TH

# DS08S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: DS07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 436 **TUERONG**: TUERONG TONGALA 13TH, REG: DSAA:44711C, 21 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF2, SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG TONGALA 11TH



### **DS09S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: DS03S, DS07S PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$200

435 **TUERONG**: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH, REG: DSAA:44712A, 23 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF3, SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM:

**TUERONG BEAUTY 15TH** 

# DS10 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

2 438 MRS SOPHIA TOMKINS, ELEPHANT CASTLE:
ELEPHANT CASTLE RED ROCKET, REG:
DSAA:118837, 11 NOV 2018, TATTOO: SEF H24,
SIRE: ELEPHANT CASTLE BEIJING, DAM:
ELEPHANT CASTLE MELBA

439 **TUERONG**: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 12TH, REG: DSAA:118834A, 1 SEP 2018, TATTOO: DH7, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 9TH,

DAM: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH

# **DS11 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

1 440 TUERONG: TUERONG SEEING CLEARLY 4TH
(AI) (TW), REG: DSAA:118818A, 6 MAR 2018,
TATTOO: DH1, SIRE: TUERONG SEEING
CLEARLY (AI), DAM: TUERONG JUST ADA

#### **DS12S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: DS10, DS11 PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

440 **TUERONG**: TUERONG SEEING CLEARLY 4TH (AI) (TW), REG: DSAA:118818A, 6 MAR 2018, TATTOO: DH1, SIRE: TUERONG SEEING CLEARLY (AI), DAM: TUERONG JUST ADA 60TH

HT06

# **DS13S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: DS12S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 439 **TUERONG**: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 12TH, REG: DSAA:118834A, 1 SEP 2018, TATTOO: DH7, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 9TH, DAM: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH

# **DS14 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 441 TUERONG: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 11TH, REG: DSAA:118814D, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: DG3, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 7TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG PETAL ROSE 8TH (AI)

# **DS15 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### DS16S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: DS14, DS15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> TUERONG: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 11TH, REG: DSAA:118814D, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: DG3, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 7TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG PETAL ROSE 8TH (AI)

#### **DS17S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: DS16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **DS18S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: DS12S, DS16S PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$300

> 41 TUERONG: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 11TH, REG: DSAA:118814D, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: DG3, SIRE: TUERONG CARE'S BUGLER 7TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG PETAL ROSE 8TH (AI)

### **DS19S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: DS09S, DS18S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

435 **TUERONG**: TUERONG BEAUTY 17TH, REG: DSAA:44712A, 23 MAR 2016, TATTOO: DF3, SIRE: TUERONG AIRTON DARL 5TH (AI), DAM: TUERONG BEAUTY 15TH

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# DS20 - JUNIOR PAIR, BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS, OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes IS01, IS02, IS10 or IS11.

1 442 TUERONG

443 S.E.F. TOMKINS, ELEPHANT CASTLE

# DS21 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE, OVER 20 MONTHS OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes DS05, DS06, DS14 or DS15.

1 444 TUERONG

# DS22 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

1 445 **TUERONG** 2 446 **TUERONG** 

# **SPECIAL PRIZES**

# DS23S - MOST SUCCESSFUL DAIRY SHORTHORN EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Tuerong



# **GALLOWAY**

# **ORDINARY**

**GA01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS** 

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

GA02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries

**GA03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER** 

Eligible Classes: GA01, GA02 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

**GA04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER** 

Eligible Classes: GA03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

GA05 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

**GA06 - COW OVER 30 MONTHS** 

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

1 866 RW & JE DAVIDSON, KARANDREA:

KARANDREA MILLY, REG: AGA:RJDM54, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RJD M54, SIRE: KARANDREA JUMBUCK, DAM: AMBERLY PARK TAMMY

**GA07S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW** 

Eligible Classes: GA05, GA06 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

866 RW & JE DAVIDSON, KARANDREA:

KARANDREA MILLY, REG: AGA:RJDM54, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RJD M54, SIRE: KARANDREA JUMBUCK, DAM: AMBERLY PARK TAMMY

**GA08S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW** 

Eligible Classes: GA07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

GA09S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: GA03S, GA07S

RASV SASH, \$200

866 RW & JE DAVIDSON, KARANDREA:

KARANDREA MILLY, REG: AGA:RJDM54, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RJD M54, SIRE: KARANDREA JUMBUCK, DAM: AMBERLY PARK TAMMY

### GA10 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

### **GA11 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries

#### **GA12S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GA10, GA11 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **GA13S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GA12S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### GA14 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

# **GA15 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

# **GA16S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GA14, GA15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **GA17S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GA16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

# **GA18S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: GA12S, GA16S

RASV SASH, \$300

Not Awarded



#### **GA19S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: GA09S, GA18S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



866 RW & JE DAVIDSON, KARANDREA:

KARANDREA MILLY, REG: AGA:RJDM54, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RJD M54, SIRE: KARANDREA JUMBUCK, DAM: AMBERLY PARK TAMMY

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# GA20 - JUNIOR PAIR BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS, OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes GA01, GA02, GA10 or GA11.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# GA21 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes GA05, GA06, GA14 or GA15

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# GA22 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class  $\ensuremath{\mathsf{IB01S}}$ 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# **SPECIAL PRIZES**

# **GA23S - MOST SUCCESSFUL GALLOWAY EXHIBITOR**

PRIZE: RASV SASH

R W & J E Davidson

# **HEREFORD**

# **ORDINARY**

### HH01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

- 448 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA MISS LOYAL 150, REG: HA:TBHP201, 14 OCT 2018, TATTOO: TBHP201, SIRE: IRONBARK FRONTLINE L074, DAM: TONDARA MISS LOYAL 102
- 1 449 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA MAGDALENA 3, REG: HA:TBHP171, 5 OCT 2018, TATTOO: TBHP171, SIRE: IRONBARK FRONTLINE L074, DAM: CANNAWIGRA V-9 GIGI J75
- 2 450 **ANDREW MANSON**: WANRUA L MINERVA, REG: HA:IMNP220, 2 OCT 2018, TATTOO: P220, SIRE: WANRUA LIONHEART, DAM: WANRUA L MINERVA 2

#### HH02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

- 451 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA ZENA 3, REG: HA:TBHP147, 27 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TBHP147, SIRE: IRONBARK FRONTLINE L074, DAM: TONDARA ZENA 1
- 452 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA JENNY 1, REG: HA:TBHP026, 24 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP026, SIRE: SHF RIB EYE M236 R117, DAM: KANIMBLA JENNY M041
- 1 453 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA LAST DAY 202, REG: HA:TBHP023, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP023, SIRE: CHAC MASON (USA), DAM: TONDARA LAST DAY C141 LAST DAY 149
  - 454 **GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS**: GRANGEVIEW PARK POPPY (AI) (TW) (P), REG: HA:GVBP218, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GVBP218, SIRE: DAYS FLEETWOOD K185 (PP), DAM: CANNAWIGRA F81 PRISCILLA K55 (P)
  - GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS:
    GRANGEVIEW PARK PETITE (AI) (TW) (P),
    REG: HA:GVBP318, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO:
    GVBP318, SIRE: DAYS FLEETWOOD K185 (PP),
    DAM: CANNAWIGRA F81 PRISCILLA K55 (P)
- 2 456 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: KANIMBLA`
  SHAMROCK P073, REG: HA:MXMP073, 5 AUG
  2018, TATTOO: MXMP073, SIRE: KANIMBLA
  SUPER DUTY L067, DAM: MT RAVEN
  SHAMROCK D220
- 3 457 LLANDILLO: LLANDILLO CARLA, REG:
  HA:LANP089, 16 JUN 2018, TATTOO: LANP089,
  SIRE: LLANDILLO CEDAR G101, DAM:
  LLANDILLO CARLA K177

## HH03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 459 **JLEA POLL HEREFORDS**: JLEA PUMPERNICKEL P002, REG: HA:SMTP002, 20 MAY 2018, TATTOO: P002, SIRE: DAYS FLEETWOOD K185, DAM: KANIMBLA JEAN

SCR 867 **SMITH AND TEDESCO**: JLEA PALYA P001 (AI) (P), REG: HA:SMTP001, 6 MAY 2018, TATTOO: P001. SIRE: DAYS FLEETWOOD K185 (PP)

P001, SIRE: DAYS FLEETWOOD K185 (PP), DAM: JTR SYMPHONY M005 (ET) (PP)



#### **HH04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: HH01 - HH03

PRIZE: VALUE \$100 SUPPORTED BY MRS A. SAWYER

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

449 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA MAGDALENA 3, REG: HA:TBHP171, 5 OCT 2018, TATTOO: TBHP171, SIRE: IRONBARK FRONTLINE L074, DAM: CANNAWIGRA V-9

GIGI J75

# **HH05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: HH04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

453 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA LAST DAY 202, REG: HA:TBHP023, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP023, SIRE: CHAC MASON (USA), DAM: TONDARA LAST DAY C141 LAST DAY 149

### HH06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

# HH07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

1 460 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA AVE MARIA 2, REG: HA:TBHN045, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: TBHN045, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM: CANNAWIGRA V-9 GIGI J75

# HH08 - COW, OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

2 461 **GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS**: LANDILLO SILKY (P), REG: HA:LANM014, 19 SEP 2016, TATTOO: LANM014, SIRE: TYCOLAH KINGPIN G45 (P), DAM: LLANDILLO SILKY (P)

462 THOMAS HOLT: TONDARA ZENA 1, REG: HA:TBHM014, 17 MAR 2016, TATTOO: TBHM014, SIRE: TH 22R LAMBEARU 17Y (IMP USA), DAM: KANIMBLA ZENA K043

# **HH09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: HH06 - HH08 PRIZE: \$50, TROPHY, RASV SASH

> 460 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA AVE MARIA 2, REG: HA:TBHN045, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: TBHN045, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM: CANNAWIGRA V-9 GIGI J75

# HH10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: HH09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> THOMAS HOLT: TONDARA ZENA 1, REG: HA:TBHM014, 17 MAR 2016, TATTOO: TBHM014, SIRE: TH 22R LAMBEARU 17Y (IMP USA), DAM: KANIMBLA ZENA K043

#### **HH11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: HH04S, HH09S

PRIZE: THE J D CAMPBELL MEMORIAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY CAMPBELL FAMILY

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

460 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA AVE MARIA 2, REG: HA:TBHN045, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO: TBHN045, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM: CANNAWIGRA V-9 GIGI J75

#### HH12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

1

### **HH13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

2 463 **ANDREW MANSON**: WANRUA ANGUS, REG: HA:IMNP250, 10 SEP 2018, TATTOO: P250, SIRE: WANRUA LIONHEART, DAM: WANRUA PATRICIA 12

464 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD & JORDAN

ALEXANDER: TONDARA MASON P037, REG: HA:TBHP037, 28 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP037, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM: KANIMBLA HARMONY K157

3 465 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA MALBEC P027, REG: HA:TBHP027, 24 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP027, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM: TONDARA HILARY 29

# **HH14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

No Entries

### **HH15 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

No Entries

## **HH16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: HH12 - HH15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

464 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD & JORDAN
ALEXANDER: TONDARA MASON P037, REG:
HA:TBHP037, 28 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP037,
SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM:
KANIMBLA HARMONY K157

# **HH17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: HH16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

463 ANDREW MANSON: WANRUA ANGUS, REG: HA:IMNP250, 10 SEP 2018, TATTOO: P250, SIRE: WANRUA LIONHEART, DAM: WANRUA PATRICIA 12

# HH18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

I 466 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA MUFASA P002, REG: HA:TBHP002, 1 JAN 2018, TATTOO: TBHP002, SIRE: TONDARA HOPES VENDETTA M003, DAM: TONDARA GIGI 1



### HH19 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

3 467 ANDREW MANSON: LEEWAY WARATAH N010, REG: HA:LEEN010, 3 SEP 2017, TATTOO: N010, SIRE: RH KUDOS K004, DAM: THE RANCH MATCHLESS J39

1 468 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA MR H N304, REG: HA:TBHN304, 2 AUG 2017, TATTOO: TBHN304, SIRE: KANIMBLA POWER PLAY J066, DAM: TONDARA V-9 NOVELTY 119

469 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: TONDARA VENDETTA N308, REG: HA:TBHN308, 18 JUL 2017, TATTOO: TBHN308, SIRE: SLDK VENDETTA V9, DAM: LANGFORDS LADY 1236

2 470 GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS:
GRANGEVIEW PARK MASCOT (P), REG:
HA:GVBM516, 26 NOV 2016, TATTOO:
GVBM516, SIRE: WAGGA CAESAR (AI) (P),

GVBM516, SIRE: WAGGA CAESAR (AI) (P), DAM: GRANGEVIEW PARK KILARNIE (AI) (P)

### **HH20S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: HH18, HH19 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 468 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD: TONDARA MR H N304, REG: HA:TBHN304, 2 AUG 2017, TATTOO: TBHN304, SIRE: KANIMBLA POWER PLAY J066, DAM: TONDARA V-9 NOVELTY 119

# **HH21S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: HH20S PRIZE: RASV SASH

470 GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS:

GRANGEVIEW PARK MASCOT (P), REG: HA:GVBM516, 26 NOV 2016, TATTOO: GVBM516, SIRE: WAGGA CAESAR (AI) (P), DAM: GRANGEVIEW PARK KILARNIE (AI) (P)

# HH22S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

At the 2016 Royal Melbourne Show the Sir Kenneth and Lady Luke Memorial Trophy was awarded to the Grand Champion Hereford Bull. This class incorporates cattle from the Hereford and Poll Hereford Breeds.

Eligible Classes: HH16S, HH20S

## PRIZE: SIR KENNETH AND LADY LUKE MEMORIAL TROPHY

# Previous winners of The Sir Kenneth and Lady Luke Memorial Trophy

2007, R Green

2008, Kanimbla Partnership

2009, Glen Goulburn Poll Herefords

2010 Ian Manson Pty Ltd.(S390)

2011, A.J. Townsend

2012, EDR Herefords & Denstone Investments Pty Ltd

2013, Days Whiteface P/L

2014, C, B & B Bowles

2015, Grangeview Park Poll Herefords

2016, Mrs Jan Coghill, Ke Warra Poll Hereford Stud.

2017, Brandon Sykes, Mawarra B Herefords

2018, Grangeview Park Poll Herefords

PRIZE: \$300, TROPHY, RASV SASH

# 464 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD & JORDAN ALEXANDER: TONDARA MASON P037, REG: HA:TBHP037, 28 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP037,

SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM:

KANIMBLA HARMONY K157

### **HH23S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: HH11S, HH22S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY **INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH** 



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

464 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD & JORDAN ALEXANDER: TONDARA MASON P037, REG: HA:TBHP037, 28 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TBHP037, SIRE: CHAC MASON 2214 (USA), DAM:

KANIMBLA HARMONY K157

# **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# HH24 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IR01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 471 GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS

1 472 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD

# HH25 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST 3 HEAD ANY AGE. THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: THE BAYUNGA TROPHY

# Previous winners of The Bayunga Trophy

Outright winner of No. 1 Trophy: 1982, J. D. & R. Hanson Outright winner of No. 2 Trophy: 2005, H C & M D Berkeley Outright winner of No. 3 Trophy: 2006, Alansand Poll Herefords Outright winner of No. 4 Trophy: 2017, Tondara Hereford Stud

2008, Glen Eyrie Poll Herefords

2009, P & R Weston

2010, Glen Goulburn Poll Herefords

2011, A.J. Townsend

2012 Tondara Hereford Stud

2013 Kanimbla Partnership

2014 Kanimbla Partnership

2015 Ian Manson P/L.

2016 Tondara Hereford Stud

2017 Tondara Hereford Stud

2018, Tondara Hereford Stud

The Trophy is to be won three times by the same exhibitor before becoming their permanent property.

As of the 2016 Royal Melbourne Show this class incorporated cattle from the Hereford and Poll Hereford Breeds. The Bayunga Trophy will be awarded to the winner of this group.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

I 473 **TONDARA HEREFORD STUD**: GROUP BY CHAC MASON 2214 (USA)



# $\mbox{HH26}$ - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes HH12, HH13, HH14 or HH15

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 474 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD

# $\ensuremath{\mathsf{HH27}}$ - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes HH01, HH02 or HH03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 475 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD

476 JLEA POLL HEREFORDS

2 477 GRANGEVIEW PARK POLL HEREFORDS

478 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD

# SPECIAL PRIZES

# **HH28S - MOST SUCCESSFUL HEREFORD EXHIBITOR**

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Tondara Hereford Stud

# LIMOUSIN

# **ORDINARY**

### LL01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1	479	MACORNA LIMOUSINS, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BIRUBI PRETTY PERT P198, REG: ALBS:MATPP198, 25 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MATPP198, SIRE: SOUTHWEST NOBEL PRIZE K9 (KGRPK9) (HP*) (B) (PF), DAM: BIRUBI FERGIE F010 (MATFF10) (PF)
SCR	480	TOM ISEDALE: ISECO POLLEN P6, REG: ALBS:TAAPP6, 6 OCT 2018, TATTOO: TAAPP6, SIRE: FLEMINGTON FIRE CRACKER F21 (FPPF21) (HP*) (PF), DAM: FLEMINGTON BLACK HONEY E34 (FPPE34) (P) (B) (PF) (AC)
2	868	PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN: ARUMA PEPPER, REG: ALBS:PTEPP8, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: PTEPP8, SIRE: ARUMA MR MAGIC (HP*) (PN) (AC), DAM: ARUMA MILA (P) (B) (PU)

# LL02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

DOIN ON C	or betw	een 1 Jun 2016 and 30 Sep 2016
SCR	481	TOM ISEDALE: ISECO PANDORA P1, REG: ALBS:TAAPP1, 16 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TAAPP1, SIRE: MORRISVALE KEPT SECRET (MRJPK23) (HP*) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI LEXIE L18 (DJGPL18) (P) (PN)
	482	JASON FOOTE, BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS: BRENTVALE KRYSTAL P7, REG: ALBS:JDFPP7, 24 JUL 2018, TATTOO: JDFPP7, SIRE: MANDAYEN KONG K8, DAM: BRENTVALE KRYSTAL K3
	483	MACORNA LIMOUSINS, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: MACORNA PHENOMENON P374, REG: ALBS:VDDFP374, 20 JUL 2018, TATTOO: VDDFP374, SIRE: FENOMEN 87-28- 891-777 (IMBF777) (R) (PN) (2A), DAM: BELABOR PHOEBE Z381 (PLAFZ381) (PF)
2	484	RYAN BAJADA, BAJADA LIVESTOCK: BAJADA QUEEN OF DIAMONDS, REG: ALBS:TRBP001, 30 JUN 2018, TATTOO: TRBP001, SIRE: MANDAYEN VISION Y329 (MDNPY329) (HP) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: DEBONAIR BLACK PEARL J2 (GJPPJ2) (HP*) (HB*) (PU)
3	485	GREG PRICE: DEBONAIR  RAINY MC, REG: ALBS:GJPPP24, 29 JUN 2018, TATTOO: GJPPP24, SIRE: MYERS MASTER COURT (SJMPM4) (2P) (HB*) (PF), DAM: DEBONAIR BLACK RAINBIRD K14 (GJPPK14) (P) (B) (PF)
4	486	JASON FOOTE, BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS: BRENTVALE STELLA P3, REG: ALBS:JDFPP3, 15 JUN 2018, TATTOO: JDFPP3, SIRE: MANDAYEN KONG K8 (MDNPK8) (P) (B) (PF), DAM: BRENTVALE STELLA K11 (JDFPK11) (P)

PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN: ARUMA PEARL, REG: ALBS:PTEPP6, 13 JUN 2018, TATTOO: PTEPP6, SIRE: GREENWOOD CANADIAN IMPACT (IMCPL706) (2P) (PN) (AC), DAM: WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K15

WARRELA LUCY (PF), REG: ALBS:WARFP12, 6

JUN 2018, TATTOO: WARFP12, SIRE: FENOMEN 87-28-891-777 (IMBF777) (R) (PN) (2A), DAM: AZNAVOUR LUCY L12 (MACFL12)

(DJGPK15) (P) (B) (PN)



#### LL03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

- 489 RICHARD MARTIN, MANOORA PARK
  LIMOUSINS: MANOORA PARK PEPPER, REG:
  ALBS:RCMPP330, 31 MAY 2018, TATTOO:
  RCMPP330, SIRE: MANOORA PARK MARTY
  (RCMPM202) (HP\*) (PF), DAM: MANOORA PARK
  MURPHY (RCMPM201) (P) (B) (PU)
  490 DAVID GALPIN: WARRAWINDI CHUNKY'S
- 490 DAVID GALPIN: WARRAWINDI CHUNKY'S SECRET P50, REG: ALBS:WARRAWINDI CHUNKY'S SECRET DJGPP50, 2 MAY 2018, TATTOO: DJGPP50, SIRE: MORRISVALE KEPT SECRET (MRJPK23) (HP\*) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI CHUNKY C979 (DJGPC979) (PN)
- 491 PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSÍN:
  SUMMIT TEMPTRESS P37, REG:
  ALBS:HLGPP37, 17 APR 2018, TATTOO:
  HLGPP37, SIRE: SUMMIT CORNERSTONE L29
  (HLGPL29) (HP\*) (PN) (AA), DAM: SUMMIT
  TEMPTRESS F23 (HLGPF23) (P) (B) (PF)
- 492 PATRICK HALLORAN: BUSHPARK DAPHNE P26 (P) (PF), REG: ALBS:PTHPP26, 4 APR 2018, TATTOO: PTHPP26, SIRE: WULFS COMPLIANT K687C (IMUPL687) (2P) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: MANDAYEN DAPHNE J2561 (MDNPJ2561) (P) (B) (PF)
- 2 493 RICHARD MARTIN, MANOORA PARK
  LIMOUSINS: MANOORA PARK PIXIE, REG:
  ALBS:RCMPP287, 25 MAR 2018, TATTOO:
  RCMPP287, SIRE: GREENWOOD PLD
  ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2P) (R) (PN) (AC), DAM:
  MANDAYEN KRYSTAL C922 (MDNPC922) (P)
  (PF)
- 3 494 RICHARD MARTIN, MANOORA PARK
  LIMOUSINS: MANOORA PARK PIPER, REG:
  ALBS:RCMPP279, 21 MAR 2018, TATTOO:
  RCMPP279, SIRE: GREENWOOD PLD
  ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2P) (R) (PN) (AC), DAM:
  MANDAYEN KRYSTAL C922 (MDNPC922) (P)
  (PF)
  - 495 MACORNA LIMOUSINS, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: MACORNA PANACHE P231, REG: ALBS:VDDFP231, 20 MAR 2018, TATTOO: VDDFP231, SIRE: FILOU (IMFFP5133) (PC), DAM: YARRALEA LOLA (YBMFL236) (P) (PN)
- 496 COLIN AND HELEN MASTERS: TAŃYBŔYN PARK POLLYANNA, REG: ALBS:TBPPP105, 11 MAR 2018, TATTOO: TBPPP105, SIRE: MARYVALE JAMIESONS RUN J450 (AMSPJ450) (HP\*) (PN) (AA), DAM: TANYBRYN PARK GEORGINA (TRPPGG) (P) (PE) (AA)
- GEORGINA (TBPPG6) (P) (PF) (AA)

  PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:
  ARUMA PRECIOUS GEM, REG: ALBS:PTEPP1,
  25 FEB 2018, TATTOO: PTEPP1, SIRE: ARUMA
  MR MAGIC (PTEPM2) (HP\*) (PN) (AC), DAM:
  WARRAWINDI LADY GEM L75 (DJGPL75) (P) (B)
  - 498 BERDIHOLD STUD PTY LTD: BERIHOLD PARTY, REG: ALBS:BERPP3, 22 FEB 2018, TATTOO: BERPP3, SIRE: FLEMINGTON LIKE A CAT L22 (FPPL22) (P) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: BERDIHOLD JUBILEE (BERPJ54) (HP\*) (B) (PF)

#### **LL04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: LL01 - LL03

PRIZE: \$125 SUPPORTED BY **VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS PROMOTION GROUP** 

PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN: ARUMA PEARL, REG: ALBS:PTEPP6, 13 JUN 2018, TATTOO: PTEPP6, SIRE: GREENWOOD CANADIAN IMPACT (IMCPL706) (2P) (PN) (AC), DAM: WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K15 (DJGPK15) (P) (B) (PN)

#### **LL05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: LL04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

479 MACORNA LIMOUSINS, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BIRUBI PRETTY PERT P198, REG: ALBS:MATPP198, 25 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MATPP198, SIRE: SOUTHWEST NOBEL PRIZE K9 (KGRPK9) (HP\*) (B) (PF), DAM: BIRUBI FERGIE F010 (MATFF10) (PF)

#### LL06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 499 SHAUN CONNOLLY, REDBANK ANGUS & LIMOUSIN: BIRUBI NOBEL SONG N161, REG: ALBS:MATPN161, 5 OCT 2017, TATTOO: MATPN161, SIRE: PRL WULFS HIGH VOLTAGE (PRLPH42) (P) (PN) (AC), DAM: BIRUBI EVENING SONG E021 (MATPE21) (P) (PF) (2A)

#### LL07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

- 2 500 SHAUN CONNOLLY, REDBANK ANGUS & LIMOUSIN: BIRUBU LADY NOLA N103, REG:
  ALBS:MATPN103, 10 SEP 2017, TATTOO:
  MATPN103, SIRE: PRL WULFS HIGH VOLTAGE
  (PRLPH42) (P) (PN) (AC), DAM: BIRUBI LADY
  KARMIN K96 (MATPK96) (P) (PF) (2A)
- SCR 501 PATRICK HALLORAN: BUSHPARK BLACK MAGIC, REG: ALBS:PTHPN21, 19 JUN 2017, TATTOO: PTHPN21, SIRE: BUSHPARK THUNDER EXPRESS (PTHPE1) (P) (B) (PC), DAM: MANDAYEN DAPHNE L129 (MDNPL129) (P) (B) (PF)
- 1 502 PATRICK HALLORAN: MANDAYEN JILL N17,
  REG: ALBS:MDNPN17, 13 MAY 2017, TATTOO:
  MDNPN17, SIRE: MANDAYEN FORTUNE F1606
  (MDNPF1606) (HP\*) (B) (PN), DAM: MANDAYEN
  JILL C858 (MDNPC858) (P) (B) (PF)
  SCR 503 PATRICK HALLORAN: BUSHPARK VERY
- SCR 503 PATRICK HALLORAN: BUSHPARK VERY SPECIAL, REG: ALBS:PTHPN20, 1 MAR 2017, TATTOO: PTHPN20, SIRE: MANDAYEN MR JOCK K2 (MDNPK2) (P) (B) (PF), DAM: BUSHPARK RUBY (PTHPH6) (P) (PU)

#### LL08 - COW, OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

- 2 504 **DAVID GALPIN**: WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K20, REG: ALBS:DJGPK20, 15 MAR 2014, TATTOO: DJGPK20, SIRE: WULFS YONKERS K682Y (IMUPG682) (HP\*) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI GEM 88 (DJGPG9) (P) (B) (PN)
  - 505 PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMÓUŚIN:
    WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K15, REG:
    ALBS:DJGPK15, 11 MAR 2014, TATTOO:
    DJGPK15, SIRE: WULFS YONKERS K682Y),
    DAM: WARRAWINDI GEM 88



3 506 MACORNA LIMOUSINS, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: DONNA VALLEY RACHEL CINDY, REG: ALBS:MGWFC104, 6 MAR 2007, TATTOO: MGWFC104, SIRE: BILATI XAVIER (BLTFX418) (PN), DAM: DONNA VALLEY RACHEL Z427 (MGWFZ427) (PF)

LL09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: LL06 - LL08

PRIZE: \$125 SUPPORTED BY VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS

PROMOTION GROUP

PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

505 **PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:**WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K15, REG:
ALBS:DJGPK15, 11 MAR 2014, TATTOO:
DJGPK15, SIRE: WULFS YONKERS K682Y

(IMUPG682) (HP\*) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI GEM 88 (DJGPG9) (P) (B) (PN)

**LL10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW** 

Eligible Classes: LL09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 502 PATRICK HALLORAN: MANDAYEN JILL N17, REG: ALBS:MDNPN17, 13 MAY 2017, TATTOO:

MDNPN17, SIRE: MANDAYEN FORTUNE F1606 (MDNPF1606) (HP\*) (B) (PN), DAM: MANDAYEN JILL C858 (MDNPC858) (P) (B) (PF)

**LL11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE** 

Eligible Classes: LL04S, LL09S

PRIZE: \$150 SUPPORTED BY CHERYL HEDGER

PRIZE: \$150 SUPPORTED BY VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS

PROMOTION GROUP

PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$200

505 PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:

WARRAWINDI KRYSTAL GEM K15, REG: ALBS:DJGPK15, 11 MAR 2014, TATTOO: DJGPK15, SIRE: WULFS YONKERS K682Y (IMUPG682) (HP\*) (B) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI GEM 88 (DJGPG9) (P) (B) (PN)

LL12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### **LL13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

2 510 GR & KA HEDGER, GARREN PARK GENETICS:

GARREN PARK PHANTOM, REG: ALBS:LTHPP72, 27 SEP 2018, TATTOO: LTHPP72, SIRE: GARREN PARK LUCIEN (LTHPL9) (2P) (PF) (AA), DAM: GARREN PARK RAZZAMATAZ G54 (LTHPG54) (P) (PF)

3 511 JASON FOOTE, BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS:

BRENTVALE PREMONITION P6, REG: ALBS:JDFPP6, 23 JUL 2018, TATTOO: JDFPP6, SIRE: BIRUBI PREMONITION G129 (MATPG129) (2P) (B) (PN) (2A), DAM: MANDAYEN LOUIS

F1774 (MDNPF1774) (PF)

BERDIHOLD STUD PTY LTD: BERDIHOLD PLAYBOY, REG: ALBS:BERPP8, 18 JUL 2018, TATTOO: BERPP8, SIRE: FLEMINGTON FIRE CRACKER F21 (FPPF21) (HP\*) (PF), DAM: BERDIHOLD GLAMOUR (BERPG38) (P) (R) (PN)

#### **LL14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

513 WARREN COYLE, WARRELA LIMOUSIN STUD:
WARRELA POLLED RICARDO (P) (R) (PU),
REG: ALBS:WARFP11, 9 JUN 2018, TATTOO:
WARFP11, SIRE: KLG POLLED FERRARI
(KLGFF10) (P) (PN) (AA), DAM: IVYROCK
LOUISE L211 (BHBFL211) (P) (PU)

#### **LL15 - BULL. 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

4 514 RICHARD MARTIN, MANOORA PARK LIMOUSINS: MANOORA PARK PRESTON, REG: ALBS:RCMPP281, 22 MAR 2018, TATTOO: RCMPP281, SIRE: GREENWOOD PLD ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2P) (R) (PN) (AC), DAM: MANDAYEN KRYSTAL C922 (MDNPC922) (P)

1 515 DAVID GALPIN: WARRAWINDI PHOENIX P26, REG: ALBS:WARRAWINDI PHOENIX P26, 13 MAR 2018, TATTOO: DJGPP26, SIRE: MORRISVALE KEPT SECRET (MRJPK23) (HP\*) (PN) (AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI EXOTIC (D.IGPE1417) (P) (PU)

(DJGPE1417) (P) (PU)

3 516 DAVID GALPIN: WARRAWINDI PASSPORT,
REG: ALBS:WARRAWINDI PASSPORT P24, 12
MAR 2018, TATTOO: DJGPP24, SIRE: WULFS
YONKERS K682Y (IMUPG682) (HP\*) (B) (PN)
(AA), DAM: WARRAWINDI EBONY (DJGPE1406)
(P) (B) (PF)

2 517 CÓLÍN ANÓ HELEN MASTERS: TANYBRYN
PARK PREMIER, REG: ALBS:TBPPP106, 7 MAR
2018, TATTOO: TBPPP106, SIRE: HUNT
CREDENTIALS 37C (IMUPL37C) (HP\*) (R) (PN)
(CC), DAM: LONGREACH FIDELITY (BCTPF31)
(P) (PN) (AA)

#### **LL16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: LL12 - LL15

PRIZE: \$125 SUPPORTED BY **VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS PROMOTION GROUP** 

PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$50

512 **BERDIHOLD STUD PTY LTD**: BERDIHOLD PLAYBOY, REG: ALBS:BERPP8, 18 JUL 2018, TATTOO: BERPP8, SIRE: FLEMINGTON FIRE CRACKER F21 (FPPF21) (HP\*) (PF), DAM: BERDIHOLD GLAMOUR (BERPG38) (P) (R) (PN)

#### **LL17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: LL16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 510 GR & KA HEDGER, GARREN PARK GENETICS: GARREN PARK PHANTOM, REG: ALBS:LTHPP72, 27 SEP 2018, TATTOO: LTHPP72, SIRE: GARREN PARK LUCIEN (LTHPL9) (2P) (PF) (AA), DAM: GARREN PARK

RAZZAMATAZ G54 (LTHPG54) (P) (PF)

#### LL18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries



#### LL19 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

1 518 PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:
ARUMA MR MAGIC, REG: ALBS:PTEPM2, 29
MAY 2016, TATTOO: PTEPM2, SIRE:
GREENWOOD PLD ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2P)
(R) (PN) (AC), DAM: RAVEN RED MS GILLARD

G81 (RÁVPG81) (2P) (PF) (AA)

#### **LL20S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: LL18, LL19

PRIZE: \$125 SUPPORTED BY VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS PROMOTION GROUP

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

518 PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:

ARUMA MR MAGIC, REG: ALBS:PTEPM2, 29 MAY 2016, TATTOO: PTEPM2, SIRE: GREENWOOD PLD ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2F

GREENWOOD PLD ZAMBUKA (IMCPH50) (2P) (R) (PN) (AC), DAM: RAVEN RED MS GILLARD

Ğ81 (RÁVPG81) (2P) (PF) (AA)

#### LL21S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: LL20S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **LL22S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: LL16S, LL20S

PRIZE: \$150 SUPPORTED BY CHERYL HEDGER

PRIZE: \$150 SUPPORTED BY VIC/TAS LIMOUSIN BREEDERS

PROMOTION GROUP

PRIZE: RASV SASH, \$300

512 BERDIHOLD STUD PTY LTD: BERDIHOLD PLAYBOY, REG: ALBS:BERPP8, 18 JUL 2018, TATTOO: BERPP8, SIRE: FLEMINGTON FIRE CRACKER F21 (FPPF21) (HP\*) (PF), DAM: BERDIHOLD GLAMOUR (BERPG38) (P) (R) (PN)

#### LL23S - SUPREME EXHIBIT

Eligible Classes: LL11S, LL22S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY PARAMOUNT LIMOUSINS

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

HEALTH



512 BERDIHOLD STUD PTY LTD: BERDIHOLD PLAYBOY, REG: ALBS:BERPP8, 18 JUL 2018, TATTOO: BERPP8, SIRE: FLEMINGTON FIRE CRACKER F21 (FPPF21) (HP\*) (PF), DAM: BERDIHOLD GLAMOUR (BERPG38) (P) (R) (PN)

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# LL24 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

4	519	BIRRIWINDI PASTROL, MANOORA PARK LIMOUSINS
SCR	520	ISECO LIMOUSINS AND LUCERNE
2	521	DAVID GALPIN
1	522	PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN
3	523	JASON FOOTE, BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS

# LL25 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD ANY AGE. THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not necessarily all owned by the exhibitor.

The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2	524	BIRRIWINDI PASTROL, MANOORA PARK
		<b>LIMOUSINS</b> : GROUP BY GREENWOOD PLD
		ZAMBUKA
1	525	PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN:
		GROUP BY WULFS YONKERS K682Y

# LL26 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes LL12, LL13, LL14 or LL15

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

SCR	526	ISECO LIMOUSINS AND LUCERNE
	527	JASON FOOTE, BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS
1	528	DAVID GALPIN

# LL27 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes LL01, LL02 or LL03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1	529	PHOEBE ECKERMANN, ARUMA LIMOUSIN
2	530	BIRRIWINDI PASTROL, MANOORA PARK
		LIMOUSINS
SCR	531	ISECO LIMOUSINS AND LUCERNE
3	532	JASON FOOTE. BRENTVALE LIMOUSINS

### SPECIAL PRIZES

LL28S - MOST SUCCESSFUL LIMOUSIN EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Phoebe Eckermann



# **MAINE-ANJOU**

### **ORDINARY**

MU01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

MU02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

No Entries

MU03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 533

BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE BELLE, REG: MAS:8650, 9 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MM F E 004, SIRE: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE NAPOLEON, DAM: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE KARA

**MU04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER** 

Eligible Classes: MU01 - MU03

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH
533 BRIAN A

BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE BELLE, REG: MAS:8650, 9 MAR 2018, TATTOO: MM F E 004, SIRE: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE NAPOLEON, DAM: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE

**KARA** 

MU05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: MU04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

MU06 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

MU07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

MU08 - COW OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

boilt oil of before 30 3ep 2010

BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE FLEUR, REG: MAS:8414, 29 AUG 2015, TATTOO: MM F L 005, SIRE: MANITOU'S POLLED PATRIOT, DAM: MISS GEE BAR 906J

#### MU09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: MU06 - MU08 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE FLEUR, REG: MAS:8414, 29 AUG 2015, TATTOO: MM F L 005, SIRE: MANITOU'S POLLED PATRIOT,

DAM: MISS GEE BAR 906J

**MU10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW** 

Eligible Classes: MU09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

MU11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: MU04S, MU09S

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE FLEUR, REG: MAS:8414, 29 AUG 2015, TATTOO: MM F L 005, SIRE: MANITOU'S POLLED PATRIOT,

DAM: MISS GEE BAR 906J

MU12 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 535 SCOTT COSTELLO, WATTLE GROVE MAINE-ANJOU: WATTLE GROVE EXCELSIOR ZEAL, REG: MAS:8683, 15 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WGMPE008, SIRE: ROSEWOOD BOOMER WOOD, DAM: WATTLE GROVE CHARLOTTE

MU13 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

536 BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM
MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE LAVELLE,
REG: MAS:8658, 4 MAY 2018, TATTOO: MM F E
020, SIRE: ERUDI, DAM: UANDI UTILE
FI OSS

FLOSS

2 537 BROOKE MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S: BELLA ROUGE MAINE'S CARLO, REG: MAS:8759, 26 FEB 2018, TATTOO: BRM P E 001, SIRE: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE NAPOLEON, DAM: MORHAM MAINE'S ANGEL

MU14S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MU12, MU13 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 535 SCOTT COSTELLO, WATTLE GROVE MAINE-ANJOU: WATTLE GROVE EXCELSIOR ZEAL, REG: MAS:8683, 15 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WGMPE008, SIRE: ROSEWOOD BOOMER WOOD, DAM: WATTLE GROVE CHARLOTTE

MU15S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MU14S PRIZE: RASV SASH

36 BRIAN AND KAREN MORHAM, MORHAM
MAINE'S: MORHAM MAINE'S ROUGE LAVELLE,
REG: MAS:8658, 4 MAY 2018, TATTOO: MM F E
020, SIRE: ERUDI, DAM: UANDI UTILE

**FLOSS** 



#### MU16 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

#### MU17 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **MU18S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: MU16, MU17 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **MU19S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: MU18S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **MU20S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: MU14S, MU18S

RASV SASH, \$300

535 SCOTT COSTELLO, WATTLE GROVE MAINE-

ANJOU: WATTLE GROVE EXCELSIOR ZEAL, REG: MAS:8683, 15 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WGMPE008, SIRE: ROSEWOOD BOOMER WOOD, DAM: WATTLE GROVE CHARLOTTE

#### **MU21S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: MU11S, MU20S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

535 **SCOTT COSTELLO, WATTLE GROVE MAINE- ANJOU**: WATTLE GROVE EXCELSIOR ZEAL,

REG: MAS:8683, 15 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WGMPE008, SIRE: ROSEWOOD BOOMER WOOD, DAM: WATTLE GROVE CHARLOTTE

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# MU22 - JUNIOR PAIR, BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS, OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes MU01, MU02, MU03, MU12 or MU13.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 539 BRIAN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S

# MU23 - SENIOR PAIR, BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS, OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes MU06, MU07, MU08, MU16 or MU17.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# MU24 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 540 BRIAN MORHAM, MORHAM MAINE'S

### SPECIAL PRIZES

### MU25S - MOST SUCCESSFUL MAINE-ANJOU EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: RASV SASH

**Brian Morham** 



## **MURRAY GREY**

### ORDINARY

#### MG01 - HEIFER. 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1	541	LUCY KELL, SNOWY MOUNTAINS MURRAY
		<b>GREYS</b> : SNOWY MOUNTAINS PARIS P3, REG
		MGBCS:ADE P3, 18 DEC 2018, TATTOO: ADE
		P3, SIRE: TULLIBARDINE JEOPARDY J14,
		DAM: ONWARD EVELYN K25
SCR	542	GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY
		<b>GREYS</b> : GLENLIAM FARM ANTOINETTE P108,
		REG: MGBCS:KECP108, 30 OCT 2018,
		TATTOO: KEC P108, SIRE: TULLIBARDINE
		JEOPARDY J14, DAM: GLENLIAM FARM
		ANTOINETTE D43

2 543 GC LIVESTOCK, PRAIRIE FALLS: PRAIRIE FALLS ANNABELLE P15, REG: MGBCS:PFS P15, 10 OCT 2018, TATTOO: PFS P15, SIRE: PRAIRIE FALLS KASH K6, DAM: MONTEREY ANNABELLE J185

#### MG02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

SCR	544	ELLA BETTS-HORTON, FLOODWAY PASS
		MURRAY GREYS: CRATLOE JULIA P53, REG:
		MGBCS:CIB P53, 29 SEP 2018, TATTOO: CIB
		P53, SIRE: CRATLOE LANE, DAM: CRATLOE
		JULIA L27

- 3 545 MISS ELLA BETTS-HORTON, FLOODWAY
  PASS MURRAY GREYS: FLOODWAY PASS
  PEGGY BUG, REG: MGBCS:VZU P2, 8 SEP
  2018, TATTOO: VZU P1, SIRE: TULLIBARDINE
  JEOPARDY, DAM: GANADO JITTER BUG
- GP & EJ BÜRNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY
  GREYS: MAEFAIR MISTI P5, REG: MGBCS:GEB
  P5, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GEB P5, SIRE:
  MONTEREY JUGGERNAUT J18, DAM:
  MONTEREY MISTI F77
  - 547 **COURTNEY HAZELDENE**: GANADO PLATINUM, REG: MGBCS:MVA P24, 14 AUG 2018, TATTOO: MVA P24, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY L164, DAM: GANADO GAIA
- SCR 548 DANIEL, JOSH AND RYAN MCRAE, DAJORY MURRAY GREYS: DAJORY EDITH P7, REG: MGBCS:RJD P7, 12 AUG 2018, TATTOO: RJD P7, SIRE: DAJORY HYDRAULIC H87, DAM: DAJORY EDITH L427
- 4 549 GC LIVESTOCK, PRAIRIE FALLS: PRAIRIE FALLS BREAKING DAWN P9, REG:
  MGBCS:PFS P9, 1 AUG 2018, TATTOO: PFS P9, SIRE: MONTEREY MEGAFORCE H83, DAM: ELBERN MELISSA G43
  - 550 PHILIP HOGAN, WATTLEDENE MURRAY
    GREYS: WATTLEDENE HENRIETTA, REG:
    MGABA:1636, 3 JUL 2018, TATTOO: WDS P25,
    SIRE: ROCKYLEIGH GOODLUCK, DAM:
    WATTLEDENE HESTER
- 2 551 COURTNEY HAZELDENE: GANADO OPAL,
  REG: MGBCS:MVA P11, 14 JUN 2018, TATTOO:
  MVA P11, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM:
  ONDIONG CASSIE 209TH
  - 552 **GI AND KL BUICK, ARKI**: ARKI BLUE RIBBON P66, REG: MGBCS:RIB P66, 2 JUN 2018, TATTOO: RIB P66, SIRE: CULLENYA LENNIE L10, DAM: ARKI BLUE RIBBON K97

#### MG03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

- 4 553 **GC LIVESTOCK, PRAIRIE FALLS**: PRAIRIE FALLS BETTINA P3, REG: MGBCS:PFS P3, 31 MAY 2018, TATTOO: PFS P3, SIRE: MONTEREY MEGAFORCE H83, DAM: EYLWARRA SANDS BETTINA H7
- 1 554 DANIEL, JOSH AND RYAN MCRAE, DAJORY MURRAY GREYS: DAJORY OPAL P3, REG: MGBCS:RJD P3, 7 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RJD P3, SIRE: LINDSAY LINSEED L137, DAM: DAJORY OPAL H118
- 2 555 GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY GREYS: MAEFAIR FOXY LADY P3, REG: MGBCS:GEB P3, 7 MAY 2018, TATTOO: GEB P3, SIRE: WINDMILL SNOWY, DAM: ARKI FOXY LADY L89
- 3 556 MOLLY HENDERSON: CRATLOE GAYE P3, REG: MGBCS:Y1932, 14 MAR 2018, TATTOO: CIB P3, SIRE: CULLENYA HOUSTON DBS H37, DAM: CRATLOE GAYE CIB J66

#### **MG04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: MG01 - MG03

PRIZE: CORRICK TROPHY IN MEMORY OF MRS BETTINE

(BETTY) MCFARLAND PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

546 **GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY GREYS**: MAEFAIR MISTI P5, REG: MGBCS:GEB
P5, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GEB P5, SIRE:
MONTEREY JUGGERNAUT J18, DAM:
MONTEREY MISTI F77

#### MG05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: MG04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 551 **COURTNEY HAZELDENE**: GANADO OPAL, REG: MGBCS:MVA P11, 14 JUN 2018, TATTOO: MVA P11, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM: ONDIONG CASSIE 209TH

#### MG06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 557 MISS ELLA BETTS- HORTON, FLOODWAY
PASS MURRAY GREYS: FLOODWAY PASS
PRINCESS OPAL, REG: MGBCS:VZU P1, 2 JAN
2018, TATTOO: VZU P1, SIRE: GANADO
HARRISON, DAM: FLOODWAY PASS
MYSTICAL

#### MG07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

1 558 PHILIP HOGAN, WATTLEDENE MURRAY
GREYS: WATTLEDENE DESTINY, REG:
MGABA:1624, 30 APR 2017, TATTOO: WDS N9,
SIRE: FY H27 KORELLA MANIC, DAM: GDS B19
GOLD STAR DAIKA

#### MG08 - COW, OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO: ARKI FOXY
LADY M71, REG: MGBCS:RIBM71, 28 AUG
2016, TATTOO: RIBM71, SIRE: ARKI HIGHWAY
H42, DAM: ARKI FOXY LADY K79



SCR 560 **GC LIVESTOCK, PRAIRIE FALLS**: PRAIRIE FALLS BETTINA K8, REG: MGBCS:PFS K8, 6 JUN 2016, TATTOO: PFS K8, SIRE: MONTEREY GOTCHA Z36, DAM: EYLWARRA SANDS BETTINA H7

MG09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: MG06 - MG08

PRIZE: CORRICK TROPHY IN MEMORY OF MRS BETTINE

(BETTY) MCFARLAND PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

559 **LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO**: ARKI FOXY LADY M71, REG: MGBCS:RIBM71, 28 AUG 2016, TATTOO: RIBM71, SIRE: ARKI HIGHWAY H42,

DAM: ARKI FOXY LADY K79

MG10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: MG09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

558 PHILIP HOGAN, WATTLEDENE MURRAY
GREYS: WATTLEDENE DESTINY, REG:
MGABA:1624, 30 APR 2017, TATTOO: WDS N9,
SIRE: FY H27 KORELLA MANIC, DAM: GDS B19

**GOLD STAR DAIKA** 

**MG11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE** 

Eligible Classes: MG04S, MG09S

PRIZE: MEDALLION SUPPORTED BY MURRAY GREY BEEF

**CATTLE SOCIETY** 

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY
GREYS: MAEFAIR MISTI P5, REG: MGBCS:GEB
P5, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GEB P5, SIRE:
MONTEREY JUGGERNAUT J18, DAM:

MONTEREY MISTI F77

MG12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 561 DANIEL, JOSH AND RYAN MCRAE, DAJORY MURRAY GREYS: DAJORY PHOENIX P69, REG: MGBCS:P69, 13 OCT 2018, TATTOO: RJD P69, SIRE: LINDSAY LINSEED L137, DAM: DAJORY OPAL L358

### MG13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

SCR 562 DANIEL, JOSH AND RYAN MCRAE, DAJORY MURRAY GREYS: DAJORY POWERADE P26, REG: MGBCS:RJDP26, 23 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RJD P26, SIRE: DAJORY LINSEED L137, DAM: DAJORY TARELLA P26

563 PHILIP HOGAN, WATTLEDENE MURRAY GREYS: WATTLEDENE LANCASTER,

REG: MGABA:1637, 12 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WDS P42, SIRE: WARROK BEXLEY GGG 300, DAM: WATTLEDENE LACEY WDS &NBSP:116

564 **GI AND KL BUICK, ARKI**: ARKI PASSBOOK P80, REG: MGBCS:RIB P80, 7 SEP 2018, TATTOO: RIB P80, SIRE: GARKI KNOCKING

K104, DAM: ARKI HOPE J93
565 **COURTNEY HAZELDENE**: GANADO PANCHO,
REG: MGABA:4849, 30 JUL 2018, TATTOO: MVA

P15, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM: CAM

GROVE SANDRA

3 566 KEN AND MICHELLE HOLLAND: KORELLA PROMO P20, REG: MGABA:4052, 18 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FY P20, SIRE: FY KORELLA FUTURES L2, DAM: KORELLA AMY H4

#### **MG14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

1 567 GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY GREYS: WALLAWONG PRIME TIME P14, REG: MGBCS:LEJ P14, 13 MAY 2018, TATTOO: LEJ P14, SIRE: WALLAWONG MASTERCLASS M22, DAM: WALLAWONG GALE K116

DANIEL, JOSH AND RYAN MCRAE, DAJORY MURRAY GREYS: DAJORY POCHAHONTUS P9, REG: MGBCS:RJD P9, 14 APR 2018, TATTOO: RJD P9, SIRE: DAJORY JUMUNGIE J57, DAM: DAJORY BELLE A29

#### MG15 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY
GREYS: GLENLIAM FARM POWERHOUSE P36,
REG: MGBCS:KEC P36, 10 MAR 2018, TATTOO:
KEC P36, SIRE: TULLIBARDINE JEOPARDY
J14, DAM: GLENLIAM FARM ANTOINETTE D43

2 570 GI AND KL BUICK, ARKI: ARKI PLEASURABLE P21, REG: MGBCS:RIB P21, 4 MAR 2018, TATTOO: RIB P21, SIRE: ROGIALYN HOFFMAN, DAM: WINDHAVEN FLICKA

#### **MG16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: MG12 - MG15

PRIZE: CORRICK TROPHY IN MEMORY OF MRS BETTINE (BETTY) MCFARLAND

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

65 COURTNEY HAZELDENE: GANADO PANCHO, REG: MGABA:4849, 30 JUL 2018, TATTOO: MVA P15, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM: CAM GROVE SANDRA

### MG17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MG16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY
GREYS: GLENLIAM FARM POWERHOUSE P36,
REG: MGBCS:KEC P36, 10 MAR 2018, TATTOO:
KEC P36, SIRE: TULLIBARDINE JEOPARDY J14,
DAM: GLENLIAM FARM ANTOINETTE D43

#### MG18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

#### MG19 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

571 KEN HOLLAND: KORELLA LIGHT M10, REG: MGBCS:FYC1, 2 OCT 2016, TATTOO: FY M10, SIRE: GULLENYA FLINDERS DBS F19, DAM: KORELLA FLUER &NBSP:F10

2 572 **GI AND KL BUICK, ARKI**: ARKI MARKETABLE M79, REG: MGBCS:RIB M79, 18 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RIB M79, SIRE: JOMAL GLEN HIMALAYA H3, DAM: WINDHAVEN ARABELLA



#### MG20S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MG18, MG19

PRIZE: CORRICK TROPHY IN MEMORY OF MRS BETTINE

(BETTY) MCFARLAND

PRIZE: RASV SASH

KEN HOLLAND: KORELLA LIGHT M10, REG: MGBCS:FYC1, 2 OCT 2016, TATTOO: FY M10, SIRE: GULLENYA FLINDERS DBS F19, DAM:

KORELLA FLUER F10

#### MG21S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MG20S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> GI AND KL BUICK, ARKI: ARKI MARKETABLE M79, REG: MGBCS:RIB M79, 18 SEP 2016, TATTOO: RIB M79, SIRE: JOMAL GLEN HIMALAYA H3, DAM: WINDHAVEN ARABELLA

#### MG22S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: MG16S, MG20S

PRIZE: MEDALLION SUPPORTED BY MURRAY GREY BEEF

**CATTLE SOCIETY** 

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

COURTNEY HAZELDENE: GANADO PANCHO, 565 REG: MGABA:4849, 30 JUL 2018, TATTOO: MVA P15, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM: CAM **GROVE SANDRA** 

#### MG23S - THE MICHAEL SUTHERLAND MEMORIAL TROPHY

Awarded To The Exhibitor Of The Grand Champion Murray Grey Bull And Cow in alternate years. Bull to be awarded in 2019.

Eligible Classes: MG11S, MG22S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY PETER SUTHERLAND

#### Awarded To The Exhibitor Of The Grand Champion Murray Grey Bull And Cow in alternate years.

The Michael Sutherland Memorial Trophy will be awarded to the exhibitor of the Grand Champion Murray Grey bull and female in alternate years, commencing in 1968 with the cow. In even numbered years it will be awarded to the Grand Champion Cow and in odd numbered it will awarded to the Grand Champion Bull. The trophy to be won three times by the same exhibitor before becoming their permanent property.

#### Outright winners of previous trophy presented by Peter Sutherland, under the same conditions as the present trophy:

1988, G. L. & N. L. Wesley

2003, Watermill Pastoral Company

### Winners of present trophy:

2008, D. B. & A. M. Slattery

2009, Watermill Pastoral Co

2010, D., J. & R. Mc Crae

2011, Yamba Murray Greys 2012, G & K Buick

2013, D., J. & R. McCrae

2014, C. Bell

2015, Errowanbang Murray Grey Stud

2016, Siekman and Kent Partnership

2017, Courtney Hazeldene, Ganado Greys

2018, Peter Sutherland

#### **GP & EJ BURNETT, MAEFAIR MURRAY** GREYS: MAEFAIR MISTI P5, REG: MGBCS:GEB P5, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GEB P5, SIRE: MONTEREY JUGGERNAUT J18, DAM:

MONTEREY MISTI F77

### MG24S - SUPREME EXHIBIT

Eligible Classes: MG11S, MG22S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

COURTNEY HAZELDENE: GANADO PANCHO, REG: MGABA:4849. 30 JUL 2018. TATTOO: MVA P15, SIRE: MELALEUCA LOCKY, DAM: CAM **GROVE SANDRA** 

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

#### MG25 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE **EXHIBITOR**

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class **IB01S** 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

573 **GANADO GREYS** 

3 PHILIP HOGAN, WATTLEDENE MURRAY

**GREYS** 

2 **GEOFF BUICK, ARKI** 575

#### MG26 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE. THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not necessarily all owned by the Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

**GANADO GREYS: GROUP BY MELALEUCA** LOCKY L164

#### MG27 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes MG12, MG13, MG14 or MG15

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 577 GEOFF BUICK, ARKI

#### MG28 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE **BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR**

Must be entered in Junior Classes MG01, MG02 or MG03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 578 **GANADO GREYS** 

**BURNETT PASTORAL TRUST, MAEFAIR** 1 579

**MURRAY GREYS** 

3 580 GC LIVESTOCK, PRAIRIE FALLS



### SPECIAL PRIZES

#### MG29S - MOST SUCCESSFUL MURRAY GREY EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: RASV SASH

**Burnett Pastoral Trust** 

## **RED ANGUS**

### **ORDINARY**

#### **RA01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### RA02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

2 581 TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY: BARREGOWA PEARL RUBA P04, REG: RA:BCCP04, 10 AUG 2018, TATTOO: P04, SIRE: RED DMM GLESBAR BARNDANCE, DAM: GK 2T RED RUBA G15

1 582 WHITE FAMILY BEEF: WFB MOO DOVE, REG: RA:WFBP92, 18 JUN 2018, TATTOO: WFBP92, SIRE: RED FINE LINE MULBERRY, DAM: TREVONE PARK DOVE

#### **RA03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

2 583 MGT - MADELINE TELFORD: MELLOWOOD PEARL, REG: RA:MWDP03, 29 MAY 2018, TATTOO: MWDP03, SIRE: BARRHON LODGE JACKAROO BRSJ2, DAM: GOONDOOLA MOLTON GOLD M09 PSPM09

1 584 RDM ANGUS: RDMG RED GENIE P8, REG: RA:RMDP8, 6 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RMDP8, SIRE: DMM CREED 75W, DAM: T&R MISS CEE J4

#### **RA04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: RA01 - RA03 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> RDM ANGUS: RDMG RED GENIE P8, REG: RA:RMDP8, 6 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RMDP8, SIRE: DMM CREED 75W, DAM: T&R MISS CEE J4

#### **RA05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: RA04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

582 **WHITE FAMILY BEEF**: WFB MOO DOVE, REG: RA:WFBP92, 18 JUN 2018, TATTOO: WFBP92, SIRE: RED FINE LINE MULBERRY, DAM:

TREVONE PARK DOVE

#### RA06 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### **RA07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries



#### **RA08 - COW, OVER 36 MONTHS**

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

585 MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS AND MT CHARLIE FARMS, PAUL **RATHBONE & MICHAEL SEIFRIED, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND 35X** MISTRESS M501 (AI)(ET), REG: RA:BDFM501, 2 APR 2016, TATTOO: BDFM501, SIRE: RED

DMM GLESBAR BARNDANCE 35X (RED), DAM: BST TULLATOOLA ROBIN'S DOLL C104

C L & A J KENNEDY, BLACK DIAMOND SCR ANGUS: GK RED 21 RUBA L09 (AI), REG:

RA:GKL09, 27 AUG 2015, TATTOO: GK L09, SIRE: RED LAZY MC TROOPER 21Y (CAN),

DAM: GK RED RUBA 26 G40 (AI)

#### **RA09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: RA06 - RA08 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND 585

ANGUS AND MT CHARLIE FARMS, PAUL **RATHBONE & MICHAEL SEIFRIED, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND 35X** MISTRESS M501 (AI)(ET), REG: RA:BDFM501, 2 APR 2016, TATTOO: BDFM501, SIRE: RED DMM GLESBAR BARNDANCE 35X (RED), DAM: BST

TULLATOOLA ROBIN'S DOLL C104

#### **RA10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: RA09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **RA11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: RA04S, RA09S

RASV SASH, \$200

PRIZE: VALUE \$100 SUPPORTED BY VICTORIAN RED ANGUS

**BREEDERS** 

MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS AND MT CHARLIE FARMS, PAUL **RATHBONE & MICHAEL SEIFRIED, BLACK** 

**DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND 35X** MISTRESS M501 (AI)(ET), REG: RA:BDFM501, 2 APR 2016, TATTOO: BDFM501, SIRE: RED DMM GLESBAR BARNDANCE 35X (RED), DAM: BST

TULLATOOLA ROBIN'S DOLL C104

#### RA12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### **RA13 - BULL, 12 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

WHITE FAMILY BEEF: WFB MOO RED PANTHER, REG: RA:WFBP116, 23 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WFBP116, SIRE: RED LAZY MC HOLLYWOOD, DAM: SIGNATURE HIGH FIVE

#### RA14 - BULL, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

**TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY: BARREGOWA PRIME TIME P02,** REG: RA:BCCP02, 3 APR 2018, TATTOO: P02, SIRE: ANDRAS NEW DIRECTION R240, DAM: BARREGOWA MADAM DIFFY M05

#### RA15S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: RA12 - RA14 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> WHITE FAMILY BEEF: WFB MOO RED PANTHER, REG: RA:WFBP116, 23 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WFBP116, SIRE: RED LAZY MC HOLLYWOOD, DAM: SIGNATURE HIGH FIVE

#### RA16S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: RA15S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> **TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY: BARREGOWA PRIME TIME P02,** REG: RA:BCCP02, 3 APR 2018, TATTOO: P02, SIRE: ANDRAS NEW DIRECTION R240, DAM:

BARREGOWA MADAM DIFFY M05

#### RA17 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

PAUL RATHBONE & MICHAEL SEIFRIED: MT CHARLIE RED ROMEO, REG: RA:MCFP1, 17 JAN 2018, TATTOO: MCFP1, SIRE: RED WILBAR LONGITUDE 646Y (AMF) (MAF) (NHF) (OSF) CANM1630113, DAM: BIMBADEEN

LASSIE 12 (AI) BIMH13

MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND 590 ANGUS AND MELLOWOOD RED ANGUS, THE KNEE FAMILY, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND RED PHENOMENON P500, REG: RA:BDFP500, RA:BDFP501, 3 JAN 2018, TATTOO: BDFP500, SIRE: RED BRYLOR KODIAK 3A, DAM: BLACK DIAMOND MISS 35X MISTRESS M501

2 **TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY: BARREGOWA NEWHAM N04, REG:** RA:BCCN04, 29 JUL 2017, TATTOO: N04, SIRE: RED DOUBLE B BULLSEYE 1B, DAM: MOORWATHA DIFFY G30

#### RA18 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **RA19S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RA17, RA18 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS AND MELLOWOOD RED ANGUS, THE KNEE FAMILY, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND RED PHENOMENON P500, REG: RA:BDFP500, RA:BDFP501, 3 JAN 2018, TATTOO: BDFP500, SIRE: RED BRYLOR KODIAK 3A, DAM: BLACK DIAMOND MISS 35X MISTRESS M501



#### **RA20S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RA19S PRIZE: RASV SASH

591 TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY: BARREGOWA NEWHAM N04, REG:

RA:BCCN04, 29 JUL 2017, TATTOO: N04, SIRE:

RED DOUBLE B BULLSEYE 1B, DAM:

MOORWATHA DIFFY G30

#### **RA21S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RA15S, RA19S

RASV SASH, \$300

PRIZE: VALUE \$100 SUPPORTED BY VICTORIAN RED ANGUS

**BREEDERS** 

590 MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS AND MELLOWOOD RED ANGUS, THE KNEE FAMILY, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS:

BLACK DIAMOND RED PHENOMENON P500, REG: RA:BDFP500, RA:BDFP501, 3 JAN 2018, TATTOO: BDFP500, SIRE: RED BRYLOR KODIAK 3A, DAM: BLACK DIAMOND MISS 35X

MISTRESS M501

#### **RA22S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: RA11S, RA21S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

HEALTH



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

MS CL FULLER T/AS BLACK DIAMOND
ANGUS AND MT CHARLIE FARMS, PAUL
RATHBONE & MICHAEL SEIFRIED, BLACK
DIAMOND ANGUS: BLACK DIAMOND 35X
MISTRESS M501 (AI)(ET), REG: RA:BDFM501, 2
APR 2016, TATTOO: BDFM501, SIRE: RED DMM
GLESBAR BARNDANCE 35X (RED), DAM: BST

TULLATOOLA ROBIN'S DOLL C104

### **GROUP**

1

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

RA23 - JUNIOR PAIR, BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes RA01, RA02, RA03 RA12, RA13 or RA14.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 592 TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE

COMPANY 876 LLANDILLO

# RA24 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes RA06, RA07, RA08, RA17 or RA18.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 593 C L FULLER, BLACK DIAMOND ANGUS

# RA25 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 594 TURNHAM FAMILY, BARREGOWA CATTLE COMPANY

### SPECIAL PRIZES

**RA26S - MOST SUCCESSFUL RED ANGUS EXHIBITOR** 

PRIZE: RASV SASH

C L Fuller



# **RED POLL**

### ORDINARY

1

#### **RP01 - HEIFER. 9 TO 12 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

2 595 **G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL**: REDWARD EPERNAY, REG: ARPCA:F77799, 21 OCT 2018, TATTOO: DGW 521, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE, DAM: REDWARD BONJOUR

596 **S STORM & SONS**: STORMLEY STELLA, REG: ARPCA:F77565, 19 OCT 2018, TATTOO: SJS 146, SIRE: MUNDI MUNDI KINGMAKER, DAM: SOPHRONITIES MITZI

3 597 **G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL**: REDWARD CHEROKEE, REG: ARPCA:F77800, 17 OCT 2018, TATTOO: DGW 520, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: EURIMBLA CARLY

#### RP02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

1 598 **S STORM & SONS**: STORMLEY SIA, REG: ARPCA:F77568, 14 SEP 2018, TATTOO: SJS 145, SIRE: VIRANGRA LETHAL, DAM: STORMLEY QUEEN-BEE

#### RP03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED 1 CACTUS MAGGIE, REG: ARPCA:F77784, 27 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MRD 933, SIRE: RED CACTUS LAND BOY, DAM: RED CACTUS GAM 2 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS PIPPA, REG: ARPCA:F77783, 25 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MRD 932, SIRE: RED CACTUS LAND BOY, DAM: RED CACTUS CYPRESS R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL. RED 3 CACTUS MEMPHIS, REG: ARPCA:F77781, 23 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MRD 930, SIRE: RED CACTUS LAND BOY, DAM: RED PHOENIX **TENNESSEE BOUND** 

#### **RP04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: RP01 - RP03

PRIZE: THE S.S. CAMERON MEMORIAL TROPHY, \$50 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

The S.S. Cameron Memorial trophy To be competed for in perpetuity. A replica of the trophy will be presented.

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

99 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS MAGGIE, REG: ARPCA:F77784, 27 FEB 2018, TATTOO: MRD 933, SIRE: RED CACTUS LAND BOY, DAM: RED CACTUS GAM

#### **RP05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: RP04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> S STORM & SONS: STORMLEY STELLA, REG: ARPCA:F77565, 19 OCT 2018, TATTOO: SJS 146, SIRE: MUNDI MUNDI KINGMAKER, DAM: SOPHRONITIES MITZI

#### **RP06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

2 602 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD PANACHE, REG: ARPCA:F77447, 25 DEC 2017, TATTOO: DGW 447, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE, DAM: REDWARD FINESSE

ROSS DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS BERRY, REG: ARPCA:F77432, 13 NOV 2017, TATTOO: MRD 924, SIRE: EURIMBLA

FABLE, DAM: LYNBARRY IDESIA

#### RP07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

#### **RP08 - COW OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

2 604 ROSS DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS TEAH, REG: ARPCA:F77237, 9 JAN 2017, TATTOO: MRD914, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: RED CACTUS LEAH

GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD SHEEBA, REG: ARPCA:F76981, 23 DEC 2016, TATTOO: DGW 444, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: EURIMBLA BATHSHIBA

1 606 S. STORM & SONS: STORMLEY PRINCESS, REG: ARPCA:F76269, 28 JAN 2015, TATTOO: SJS 111, SIRE: STORMLEY NED-KELLY, DAM: STORMLEY LARA

3 607 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD COLLEEN, REG: ARPCA:F75005, 11 JAN 2013, TATTOO: DGW258, SIRE: REDWARD SAMARITAN, DAM: REDWARD CONTESSA

#### **RP09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: RP06 - RP08

PRIZE: \$50 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

606 S. STORM & SONS: STORMLEY PRINCESS, REG: ARPCA:F76269, 28 JAN 2015, TATTOO: SJS 111, SIRE: STORMLEY NED-KELLY, DAM: STORMLEY LARA

#### **RP10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: RP09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

603 ROSS DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS BERRY, REG: ARPCA:F77432, 13 NOV 2017, TATTOO: MRD 924, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE, DAM: LYNBARRY IDESIA

#### **RP11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: RP04S, RP09S

PRIZE: \$100 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

S. STORM & SONS: STORMLEY PRINCESS, REG: ARPCA:F76269, 28 JAN 2015, TATTOO: SJS 111, SIRE: STORMLEY NED-KELLY, DAM: STORMLEY LARA



#### RP12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### **RP13 - BULL, 12 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

1 608 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS MAC, REG: ARPCA:M38256, 19 AUG 2018, TATTOO: MRD 929, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE. DAM: RED CACTUS ROBTHO

2 609 G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD RUMBLE, REG: ARPCA:M38258, 21 JUL 2018, TATTOO: DGW 503, SIRE: REDWARD FOSS, DAM: REDWARD SODY

#### RP14 - BULL, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

No Entries

#### **RP15S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

The Arnold Caddy Memorial trophy to be competed for in perpetuity. A replica of the trophy will be presented to the successful Exhibitor.

Eligible Classes: RP12 - RP14

PRIZE: TROPHY, \$50 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

608 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL: RED CACTUS MAC, REG: ARPCA:M38256, 19 AUG 2018, TATTOO: MRD 929, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE. DAM: RED CACTUS ROBTHO

#### **RP16S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RP15S PRIZE: RASV SASH

609 **G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL**: REDWARD RUMBLE, REG: ARPCA:M38258, 21 JUL 2018, TATTOO: DGW 503, SIRE: REDWARD FOSS, DAM: REDWARD SODY

#### RP17 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 610 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD DORADO, REG: ARPCA:M38134, 6 NOV 2017, TATTOO: DGW 502, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: EURIMBLA CARLY

### RP18 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

1 611 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD BARNABY, REG: ARPCA:M37992, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: DGW 388, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE, DAM: REDWARD MARTHA

#### **RP19S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RP17, RP18

PRIZE: \$50 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

610 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD DORADO, REG: ARPCA:M38134, 6 NOV 2017, TATTOO: DGW 502, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: EURIMBLA CARLY

#### **RP20S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RP19S PRIZE: RASV SASH

611 **GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL**: REDWARD BARNABY, REG: ARPCA:M37992, 7 SEP 2016, TATTOO: DGW 388, SIRE: EURIMBLA FABLE, DAM: REDWARD MARTHA

#### **RP21S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: RP15S, RP19S

PRIZE: VALUE \$100 SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

610 GAY WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: REDWARD DORADO, REG: ARPCA:M38134, 6 NOV 2017, TATTOO: DGW 502, SIRE: RED CACTUS JETHRO, DAM: EURIMBLA CARLY

#### **RP22S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: RP11S, RP21S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY **INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH** 



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

606 S. STORM & SONS: STORMLEY PRINCESS, REG: ARPCA:F76269, 28 JAN 2015, TATTOO: SJS 111, SIRE: STORMLEY NED-KELLY, DAM: STORMLEY LARA



### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# RP23 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

# PRIZE: THE PRINCESS ROYAL CUP SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC (FEDERAL BRANCH)

The Princess Royal Cup will not be actually held by the winner but a cash prize of \$35 will be awarded to the successful Exhibitor.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 612 G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL

2 613 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL

# RP24 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST 3 HEAD ALL THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

# PRIZE: THE STRADBROKE CHALLENGE CUP SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN RED POLL CATTLE BREEDERS INC

The Cup is vested in the Council of the Australian Red Poll Society in perpetuity and will be presented to the successful Exhibitor. A replica of the trophy presented by the Australian Red Poll Breeders Inc. (Victorian Region) will be provided each year to the winner of the Cup.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2 614 **G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL**: GROUP BY RED CACTUS JETHRO

1 615 G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL: GROUP BY

**EURIMBLA FABLE** 

# $\ensuremath{\mathsf{RP25}}$ - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The cup is to be competed for in perpetuity and the winners name engraved on it each year. The cup is to remain the property of the Royal Agricultural Society Limited. A replica of the trophy will be presented by MR D H PAYNE each year to the winning exhibitor of the Cup.

Must be entered in Junior Classes RP12, RP13 or RP14

# PRIZE: T.H. PAYNE MEMORIAL CUP SUPPORTED BY MR D.N. PAYNE

The Cup is to be competed for in perpetuity and the winners name engraved on it each year. The Cup is to remain the property of The Royal Agricultural Society Limited.

A replica of the trophy presented by D.H. Payne each year to the winning exhibitor of The Cup.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

No Entries

# RP26 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes RP01, RP02 or RP03

PRIZE: 1ST TROPHY SUPPORTED BY **DR & MRS I A & N F STAFF** 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

3 616 STORMLEY RED POLL

1 617 R. DRAPER, RED CACTUS RED POLL

2 618 G. WARD, REDWARD RED POLL

### SPECIAL PRIZES

**RP27S - MOST SUCCESSFUL RED POLL EXHIBITOR** 

PRIZE: RASV SASH

G. Ward



## SANTA GERTRUDIS

### ORDINARY

#### SG01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

3 619 RIVERINA WOOL ( AUST. ) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 360, REG: SGBAA:BUR18F360,
15 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 360, SIRE: MURRUMBO
BEAUMON, DAM: BURRAMURRA 98

1 620 RIVERINA WOOL, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 358, REG: SGBAA:BUR18F358, 12 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 358, SIRE: YARRAWONGA H394, DAM: BUR07F35

4 621 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 328, REG: SGBAA:BUR18F328, 4 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 328, SIRE: WACO

4 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 328, SIRE: WACO CHEVRON, DAM: BURRAMURRA 106

SCR 622 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 327, REG: SGBAA:BUR18F327,
2 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 327, SIRE: WACO
CHEVRON, DAM: BURRAMURRA 102

623 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: KULOOMBA 475, REG: SGBAA:KUL18F475, 11 SEP 2018, TATTOO: 475, SIRE: RESTDOWN 407, DAM: KULOOMBA 458

#### SG02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries

2

#### **SG03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: SG01, SG02 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> RIVERINA WOOL, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 358, REG: SGBAA:BUR18F358, 12 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 358, SIRE: YARRAWONGA H394, DAM: BUR07F35

#### SG04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: SG03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 623 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: KULOOMBA 475, REG: SGBAA:KUL18F475, 11 SEP 2018, TATTOO: 475, SIRE: RESTDOWN 407, DAM: KULOOMBA 458

### SG05 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

2 624 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 291, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F291,
20 SEP 2017, TATTOO: 291, SIRE: KULOOMBA
BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 162

1 625 RIVERINA WOOL ( AUST. ) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 264, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F264, 4 APR 2017, TATTOO: 264, SIRE: KULOOMBA BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 141

#### SG06 - COW, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

#### SG07S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: SG05, SG06 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 625 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 264, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F264, 4 APR 2017, TATTOO: 264, SIRE: KULOOMBA BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 141

#### **SG08S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: SG07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

624

RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 291, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F291, 20 SEP 2017, TATTOO: 291, SIRE: KULOOMBA BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 162

#### SG09S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: SG03S, SG07S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER SUPPORTED BY THE SANTA GERTRUDIS BREEDERS (AUSTRALIA) ASSOCIATION

RASV SASH, \$200

625 RIVERINA WOOL ( AUST. ) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 264, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F264, 4 APR 2017, TATTOO: 264, SIRE: KULOOMBA BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 141

### SG10 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 626 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: KULOOMBA 479, REG: SGBAA:KUL18M479, 10 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 479, SIRE: RESTDOWN 407, DAM: KULOOMBA 457

2 627 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 326, REG: SGBAA:BUR18M326,
30 SEP 2018, TATTOO: 326, SIRE: WACO
CHEVRON, DAM: BURRAMURRA 159

#### **SG11 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries



#### SG12S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SG10, SG11 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 626 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: KULOOMBA 479, REG: SGBAA:KUL18M479, 10 OCT 2018, TATTOO: 479, SIRE: RESTDOWN

> > 407, DAM: KULOOMBA 457

#### SG13S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SG12S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 627 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 326, REG: SGBAA:BUR18M326, 30 SEP 2018, TATTOO: 326, SIRE: WACO CHEVRON, DAM: BURRAMURRA 159

### **SG14 - BULL, 20 TO 30 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 628 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 340, REG: SGBAA:BUR17M340,

8 OCT 2017, TATTOO: 340, SIRE: RESTDOWN 141, DAM: KULOOMBA 260

SCR 629 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,

BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 301, REG: SGBAA:BUR17M301, 1 SEP 2017, TATTOO: 301, SIRE: KULOOMBA

BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 120

#### SG15 - BULL, OVER 30 MONTHS

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

#### **SG16S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SG14, SG15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 628 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 340, REG: SGBAA:BUR17M340, 8 OCT 2017, TATTOO: 340, SIRE: RESTDOWN 141, DAM: KULOOMBA 260

SG17S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SG16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **SG18S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SG12S, SG16S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER SUPPORTED BY THE SANTA GERTRUDIS BREEDERS (AUSTRALIA) ASSOCIATION

RASV SASH, \$300

RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD:
BURRAMURRA 340, REG: SGBAA:BUR17M340,
8 OCT 2017, TATTOO: 340, SIRE: RESTDOWN
141, DAM: KULOOMBA 260

#### **SG19S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: SG09S, SG18S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



625 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD: BURRAMURRA 264, REG: SGBAA:BUR17F264, 4 APR 2017, TATTOO: 264, SIRE: KULOOMBA BRO 408, DAM: BURRAMURRA 141

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# SG20 - JUNIOR PAIR BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS. ONWED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SG01, SG02, SG10 or SG11.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 630 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD SCR 631 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,

SG21 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS.
OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

**BURRAMURRA SÀNTA GERTRUDIS STUD** 

Must be entered in Senior Classes SG05, SG06, SG14 or SG15.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 632 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD
SCR 633 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD,
BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD

SG22 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 634 RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD, BURRAMURRA SANTA GERTRUDIS STUD

## **SPECIAL PRIZES**

SG23S - MOST SUCCESSFUL SANTA GERTRUDIS EXHIBITOR

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Riverina Wool (Aust.) Pty Ltd



# **SHORTHORN**

### ORDINARY

#### SS01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

SCR	635	FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL PIXIE, REG: SS:FHSP9, 30 DEC 2018, TATTOO: FHSP9, SIRE: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL MAXIMUS, DAM: NULLAMANNA KATE L12
3	636	FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL PAMELA, REG: SS:FHSP7, 18 DEC 2018, TATTOO: FHSP7, SIRE: SPRYS GRANDSLAM Q23, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL LEXIE
1	637	SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY MULENOR ROSE TATTOO, REG: SS:SFSP284, 6 NOV 2018, TATTOO: SFSP284, SIRE: BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11, DAM: BARVON MULENOR PATENT H224
4	638	J,S,G&M TINK, KILKEE SHORTHORNS: KILKEE L23 DAISY P31, REG: SS:JRTP31, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: JRTP31, SIRE: TROJON LINE BACK L23, DAM: MURONGA DAISY K4
2	639	BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS, BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS: BLACKJACK STOCKMAN'S CHERRY P17, REG: SS:SAMP17, 4 OCT 2018, TATTOO: SAMP17, SIRE: CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z, DAM: LONE PINE CHERRY A064

#### SS02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 15 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

- 640 **JOSHUA EVANS, JJ SHORTHORNS**: JJ YS PORSCHE P133, REG: SS:JJEP133, 8 SEP 2018, TATTOO: JJEP133, SIRE: YAMBURGAN SPARTA L483, DAM: NAGOL PARK TK RUBY H162
- 641 **JESSE BROWN**: GREENHILL THERMAL CHERRY (P)(AI), REG: SS:JJBP06, 8 SEP 2018, TATTOO: JJBP06, SIRE: MURIDALE THERMAL ENERGY 15A (P), DAM: SPRYS GOVERNERS CHERRY K68 (P)(AI)
- 642 **FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL**: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL PIPPA, REG: SS:FHSP4, 6 SEP 2018, TATTOO: FHSP4, SIRE: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL MAXIMUS, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL HOLLY
- 6 643 HM & MD WILLIAMS: MARRINGTON P45, REG: SS:MPCP45, 3 SEP 2018, TATTOO: MPCP45, SIRE: OUTBACK SPRYS GENESIS K272, DAM: MARRINGTON K28
  - 644 LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO: LOCHCLYDE JX
    JOANNES GIFT, REG: SS:LSSP5, 2 SEP 2018,
    TATTOO: LSSP5, SIRE: FULHAM PARK JINX,
    DAM: LOCHCLYDE HERCULES JOANNE J02
  - 645 LANE & CODY EVANS: NABIAC STOCKMANS CHERRY, REG: SS:LCEP7, 29 AUG 2018, TATTOO: LCEP7, SIRE: CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z, DAM: LONE PINE CHERRY A064
- 3 646 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
  ROYALLA BELINDA P343, REG: SS:JSNP343,
  28 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSNP343, SIRE:
  ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274, DAM: ROYALLA
  BELINDA J332
  - 647 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
    ROYALLA COUNTESS P275, REG:
    SS:JSNP275, 19 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSNP275,
    SIRE: ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274, DAM:
    ROYALLA COUNTESS H136

- 648 HAM FAMILY SHORTHORNS, TATAILA: TATAILA MONK'S DAINTY P22, REG: SS:RBHP22, 17 AUG 2018, TATTOO: RBHP22, SIRE: YAMBURGAN MONKIRA L36 (P), DAM: TATAILA PEGA'S DAINTY J51 (P)
- 649 MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY: MARSCHAY MASIE P46, REG: SS:DMRP46, 14 AUG 2018, TATTOO: DMRP46, SIRE: HILL HAVEN FIRE STORM 28C, DAM: MARSCHAY MASIE H6
- 650 PARIS HOURN, PENINSULA CATTLE
  COMPANY: TARRAGANDA KE GEORGINA P6,
  REG: SS:DCMP6, 12 AUG 2018, TATTOO:
  DCMP6, SIRE: SPRYS KATES EVEREST L21,
  DAM: TARRAGANDA GG GEORGINA M13
- 651 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK LOGO ISOBEL P116, REG: SS:NLRP116, 11 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP116, SIRE: NAGOL PARK ELMT LOGO L227, DAM: NAGOL PARK ZEUS ISOBEL M142
- 652 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
  ROYALLA MARGIES MEMORY P351 (SFA),
  REG: SS:JSNP351, 11 AUG 2018, TATTOO:
  JSNP351, SIRE: WEEBOLLABOLLA K315, DAM:
  ROYALLA MARGIES MEMORY G187
- 1 653 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
  ROYALLA ROSEBUD P196, REG: SS:JSNP196,
  10 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSNP196, SIRE:
  ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274, DAM: ROYALLA
  ROSEBUD H009
  - 654 LUKE,SHAE & LOCHIE COLLINS, KINGSLEY VALE SHORTHORNS: KINGSLEY VALE AUGUSTA EIS P9, REG: SS:NIKP9, 10 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NIKP9, SIRE: FUTURITY EDGED IN STONE K148 (P) (AI), DAM: FUTURITY HECTORS AUGUSTA M106 (P)
  - 655 MCALPIN LIVESTOCK PTY LTD: MCL MISS ANNIE OAKLEY P7 (P) (AI), REG: SS:BMKP7, 7 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BMK P7, SIRE: OUTBACK SPRYS BALANCE G266, DAM: MCL MS ANNIE LENNOX
- 2 656 TIPPETTS GLENGYRON: GLENGYRON JOYCE P7, REG: SS:TPSP7, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TPS P7, SIRE: ROYALLA QUO VADIS J087, DAM: GLENGYRON JOYCE H13
- 5 657 J,S,G&M TINK, KILKEE SHORTHORNS: KILKEE L23 MS MOTION P18, REG: SS:JSTP18, 2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSTP18, SIRE: TROJON LINE BACK L23, DAM: KILKEE MS SILVERADO L28
  - WARRABERRY SHORTHORNS:
    WARRABERRY ADA P182, REG: SS:WARP182,
    2 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WARP182, SIRE:
    MOOMBI SPARTA L37, DAM: MARELLAN ADA
    9023M
- 4 659 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY VIXEN'S FOXY LADY (AI), REG: SS:SFSP279, 7 JUL 2018, TATTOO: SFSP279, SIRE: SPENCER FAMILY SUDDENLY FRANKIE, DAM: BAYVIEW VIXEN M66
- SCR 660 **LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO**: LOCHCLYDE JX WALLFLOWER P1, REG: SS:LSSP1, 1 JUL 2018, TATTOO: LSSP1, SIRE: FULHAM PARK JINX, DAM: MARSCHAY WALLFLOWER L9

### SS03 - HEIFER, 15 TO 18 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

- 1 661 LUKE, SHAE & LOCHIE COLLINS, KINGSLEY
  VALE SHORTHORNS: KINGSLEY VALE
  UNIQUE' S CLOUDY P4, REG:
  SS:NIKP4, 16 JUN 2018, TATTOO: NIKP4, SIRE:
  BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11 (P), DAM: YAMBURGAN
  CLOUDY F27 (P)
  - 662 **JESSE BROWN**: GREENHILL DAYTONA MARGIE (AI), REG: SS:JJBP04, 9 MAY 2018, TATTOO: JJBP04, SIRE: ELOORA DAYTONA J09 (P)(AI)(ET), DAM: ROYALLA PRINCESS MARGIE K403 (P)



6	663	JESSE BROWN: GREENHILL FIVESTAR
		FULLGLOSS (AI), REG: SS:JJBP02, 7 MAY 2018,
		TATTOO: JJBP02, SIRE: ELOORA FIVE STAR
		L74 (P), DAM: ROYALLA FULLGLOSS K344 (P)
3	664	BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS, BLACKJACK
		SHORTHORNS: BLACKJACK STOCKMAN'S
		ROSEBUD, REG: SS:SAMP07, 8 APR 2018,
		TATTOO: SAMP07. SIRE: CROOKED POST
		STOCKMAN 4Z. DAM: BLACKJACK ACE'S
		ROSEBUD
2	665	COOPER CARTER, COOPER SHORTHORNS:
_	000	COOPER'S STOCKMANS ENIA P06. REG:
		SS:CJCP06, 7 APR 2018, TATTOO: CJCP06,
		SIRE: CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z, DAM:
		COOPER'S ACES ENIA
4	666	MCALPIN LIVESTOCK PTY LTD: MCL MISS K64
•	000	P3 (P) (AI) (SFA), REG: SS:BMKP3, 6 APR 2018,
		TATTOO: BMK  P3, SIRE: OUTBACK
		SPRYS BALANCE G266, DAM: SPRYS MISS
		ACE K64
5	667	ELOORA SHORTHORNS: ELOORA MATILDA
•	001	P123, REG: SS:ELOP123, 2 APR 2018, TATTOO:
		ELOP123, SIRE: ELOORA BAKER G31, DAM:
		ELOORA MATILDA K10

#### SS04 - HEIFER, 18 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

No Entries

#### **SS05S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: SS01 - SS04 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

653 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
ROYALLA ROSEBUD P196, REG: SS:JSNP196,
10 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSNP196, SIRE:
ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274, DAM: ROYALLA
ROSEBUD H009

#### SS06S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: SS05S PRIZE: RASV SASH

637 SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY
MULENOR ROSE TATTOO, REG: SS:SFSP284,
6 NOV 2018, TATTOO: SFSP284, SIRE:
BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11, DAM: BARVON
MULENOR PATENT H224

#### SS07 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

1 668 ELOORA SHORTHORNS: ELOORA MATILDA
N136, REG: SS:ELON136, 22 NOV 2017,
TATTOO: ELON136, SIRE: ELOORA FIVE STAR
L74, DAM: ZENITH F27
2 669 FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL
NELLIE, REG: SS:FHSN10, 10 NOV 2017,
TATTOO: FHSN10, SIRE: FINLEY HIGH
SCHOOL LEON, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL
LULU

### SS08 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

1 670 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK
YZ ROMANCE N148, REG: SS:NLRN148, 5 SEP
2017, TATTOO: NLRN148, SIRE: YAMBURGAN
ZEUS K25, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES
ROMANCE L203

SCR	671	HM & MD WILLIAMS: MARRINGTON EFFIE
		N82, REG: SS:MPCN82, 28 AUG 2017, TATTOO:
		MPCN82, SIRE: ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274,
		DAM: MARRINGTON EFFIE J24
2	672	SPENCER FAMILY: SPENCER FAMILY
		MISSIONS MADE (AI), REG: SS:SFSN240, 19
		MAR 2017, TATTOO: SFSN240, SIRE:
		GLENGYRON GOVERNOR, DAM: SPRYS MISS
		MISSION A044

#### SS09 - COW OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

3 673 FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL MILLIE, REG: SS:FHSM6, 28 SEP 2016, TATTOO: FHSM6, SIRE: ELOORA BAKER G31, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL ELITE

1 674 LUKE, SHAE & LOCHIE COLLINS, KINGSLEY
VALE SHORTHORNS: FUTURITY SHERLOCKS
RUBY M97 (P), REG: SS:JJJM97, 12 SEP 2016,
TATTOO: JJJM97, SIRE: THE GROVE
SHERLOCK J0110 (P), DAM: FUTURITY OSSIES
RUBY G4 (P) (ET) (AI)

SCR 675 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK
ELLIES ROMANCE L203, REG: SS:NLRL203, 25
AUG 2015, TATTOO: NLRL203, SIRE: BISS
ELEMENT 79 370Z, DAM: NAGOL PARK LOCK
ROMANCE G113

MEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
ROYALLA ISOBEL L151, REG: SS:JSNL151, 7
MAY 2015, TATTOO: JSNL151, SIRE:
WEEBOLLABOLLA THEODORE, DAM:
MILLVALE ISOBEL 4671

2 677 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
ROYALLA ISOBEL L019, REG: SS:JSNL019, 27
FEB 2015, TATTOO: JSNL019, SIRE: ROYALLA
NOSTALGIA, DAM: ROYALLA ISOBEL J140

SCR 678 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
ROYALLA MARCIA H257, REG: SS:JSNH257, 12
AUG 2012, TATTOO: JSNH257, SIRE: ROYALLA
LORD CHAMBERLAIN, DAM: MARELLAN
MARCIA J6429

### SS10S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: SS07 - SS09 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK YZ ROMANCE N148, REG: SS:NLRN148, 5 SEP 2017, TATTOO: NLRN148, SIRE: YAMBURGAN ZEUS K25, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203

#### **SS11S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: SS10S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 668 **ELOORA SHORTHORNS**: ELOORA MATILDA N136, REG: SS:ELON136, 22 NOV 2017, TATTOO: ELON136, SIRE: ELOORA FIVE STAR L74, DAM: ZENITH F27

#### **SS12S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: SS05S, SS10S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

> 670 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK YZ ROMANCE N148, REG: SS:NLRN148, 5 SEP 2017, TATTOO: NLRN148, SIRE: YAMBURGAN ZEUS K25, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203



#### SS13 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 679 BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS, BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS: BLACKJACK STOCKYARDS P18, REG: SS:SAMP18, 5 OCT 2018, TATTOO: SAMP18, SIRE: CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z, DAM: BLACKJACK FENDERS CLIPPED

#### **SS14 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

- 3 680 FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL PERCY, REG: SS:FHSP5, 18 SEP 2018, TATTOO: FHSP5, SIRE: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL LEON, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL KATHLEEN
- 4 681 HM & MD WILLIAMS: MARRINGTON PETER PAN P51, REG: SS:MPCP51, 8 SEP 2018, TATTOO: MPCP51, SIRE: YAMBURGAN HECTOR J423, DAM: MARRINGTON SUMMERTON M38
- SCR 682 SPENCER FAMILY/SPYS SHORTHORNS:
  SPRYS UNLIMITED P146, REG: SS:GLSP146,
  22 AUG 2018, TATTOO: GLSP146, SIRE:
  MURIDALE THERMAL ENERGY 15A, DAM:
  SPRYS TIDE RIPS FRANCES H246
- 5 683 LANE & CODY EVANS: NABIAC PLAYBOY, REG: SS:LCEP4, 18 AUG 2018, TATTOO: LCEP4, SIRE: YAMBURGAN SPARTA K571, DAM: FUTURITY FULLY LOADED MELITA J2
- 6 684 J,S,G &M TINK, KILKEE SHORTHORNS:
  KILKEE BOEING P21, REG: SS:MATP21, 18
  AUG 2018, TATTOO: MATP21, SIRE: ROYALLA
  QANTAS J179, DAM: KILKEE 12H MS
  BODACIOUS K03
  - 685 MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY: MARSCHAY PONCHO P51, REG: SS:DMRP51, 17 AUG 2018, TATTOO: DMRP51, SIRE: YAMBURGAN SPARTA L454, DAM: MARSCHAY CHRISTINE G78
- 2 686 WARRABERRY SHORTHORNS:
  WARRABERRY POWERHOUSE P229, REG:
  SS:WARP229, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO:
  WARP229, SIRE: MOOMBI SPARTA L37, DAM:
  WARRABERRY JEMMIMAH K35
- SCR 687 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK LOGO PUNK P121, REG: SS:NLRP121, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP121, SIRE: NAGOL PARK ELMT LOGO L227, DAM: NAGOL PARK EMP RUBY L217)
- 1 688 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK KOKODA PNG P120, REG: SS:NLRP120, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP120, SIRE: FUTURITY KOKODA, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203
  - 689 TIPPETTS GLENGYRON: GLENGYRON PRIVATE, REG: SS:TPSP9, 11 AUG 2018, TATTOO: TPSP9, SIRE: YAMBURGAN NORMANDY L613, DAM: GLENGYRON HARRIET KATE M18
  - 690 WARRABERRY SHORTHORNS:
    WARRABERRY PATHFINDER P195, REG:
    SS:WARP195, 5 AUG 2018, TATTOO:
    WARP195, SIRE: MOOMBI SPARTA L37, DAM:
    WARRABERRY FREDA D49
  - 871 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK LOGO PTO P123, REG: SS:NLRP123, 22 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP123, SIRE: NAGOL PARK ELMT LOGO L227, DAM: NAGOL PARK LOCK ROMANCE F211

#### **SS15 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

- 2 691 LUKE,SHAE & LOCHIE COLLINS, KINGSLEY VALE SHORTHORNS: KINGSLEY VALE PLATINUM, REG: SS:NIKP2, 16 JUN 2018, TATTOO: NIKP2, SIRE: BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11 (P), DAM: KINGSLEY VALE KATINKAS LEMON L3 (P)
- 1 692 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
  ROYALLA VENTURA P158, REG: SS:JSNP158, 6
  JUN 2018, TATTOO: JSNP158, SIRE: ROYALLA
  ROCKSTAR K274, DAM: ROYALLA MARCIA
  H257
- COOPER CARTER, COOPER SHORTHORNS:
  COOPER'S STOCK EXCHANGE, REG:
  SS:CJCP09, 14 APR 2018, TATTOO: CJCP09,
  SIRE: CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z, DAM:
  SPRY'S ATHLETICS ENIA H27
- 3 694 MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY: MARSCHAY PACKMAN P033, REG: SS:DMRP033, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: DMRP033, SIRE: BELMORE OREGON L35, DAM: MARSCHAY BELLA F56

#### **SS16 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

- 1 695 ELOORA SHORTHORNS: ELOORA IGNITE P43, REG: SS:SBEP43, 19 MAR 2018, TATTOO: SBEP43, SIRE: ELOORA FIVE STAR L74, DAM: ELOORA QUEEN G08
- SCR 696 **ELOORA SHORTHORNS**: ELOORA ICE WHITE P31, REG: SS:SBEP31, 14 MAR 2018, TATTOO: SBEP31, SIRE: ELOORA BAKER G31, DAM: ELOORA LAVENDAR E14
- SCR 697 **ELOORA SHORTHORNS**: ELOORA INDESTRUCTABLE P33, REG: SS:SBEP33, 14 MAR 2018, TATTOO: SBEP33, SIRE: ELOORA BAKER G31, DAM: ELOORA QUEEN H26

#### **SS17S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SS13 - SS16

RASV SASH, \$50

688 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK KOKODA PNG P120, REG: SS:NLRP120, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP120, SIRE: FUTURITY KOKODA, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203

#### SS18S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SS17S PRIZE: RASV SASH

692 NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA:
ROYALLA VENTURA P158, REG: SS:JSNP158, 6
JUN 2018, TATTOO: JSNP158, SIRE: ROYALLA
ROCKSTAR K274, DAM: ROYALLA MARCIA
H257

#### SS19 - BULL. 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

- 2 698 FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL NIXON, REG: SS:FHSN8, 8 NOV 2017, TATTOO: FHSN8, SIRE: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL LEON, DAM: FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL LEXIE
- 699 LUKE,SHAE & LOCHIE COLLINS, KINGSLEY
  VALE SHORTHORNS: KINGSLEY VALE NITRO
  N20, REG: SS:NIKN20, 1 NOV 2017, TATTOO:
  NIKN20, SIRE: BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11 (P), DAM:
  KINGSLEY VALE TOBY'S CLOUDY K3 (P)



#### SS20 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

SCR	700	HAM FAMILY SHORTHORNS, TATAILA: TATAILA NEWSBREAKER (P), REG: SS:RBHN11, 25 SEP 2017, TATTOO: RBHN11, SIRE: YAMBURGAN MONKIRA L36 (P), DAM: LAKE HAWDON BLANCHE E6
1	701	HAM FAMILY SHORTHORNS, TATAILA: TATAILA NASTASE (P), REG: SS:RBHN14, 9
		SEP 2017, TATTOO: RBHN14, SIRE: WOLLONGABBA GRYFFINDOR G1 (P), DAM: LAKE HAWDON ELEANOR G57 (P)
SCR	702	MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY: MARSCHAY NEURO N50, REG: SS:DMRN50, 20 AUG 2017,
		TATTOO: DMRN50, SIRE: ROYALLA PETER H221, DAM: MARSCHAY WALLFLOWER D3
3	703	HM & MD WILLIAMS: MARRINGTON NEVILLE N67, REG: SS:MPCN67, 6 AUG 2017, TATTOO: MPCN67, SIRE: OUTBACK SPRYS GENESIS K272, DAM: MARRINGTON SUMMERTON J5
4	704	HM & MD WILLIAMS: MARRINGTON NYNGAN N16, REG: SS:MSSN16, 1 AUG 2017, TATTOO: MSSN16, SIRE: OUTBACK SPRYS GENESIS K272, DAM: MARRINGTON MURIEL G10
2	705	NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA: ROYALLA UNDENIABLE N251, REG: SS:JSNN251, 28 JUL 2017, TATTOO: JSNN251, SIRE: MARELLAN ROB SIMMONS, DAM: ROYALLA DAINTY DUCHESS K110

#### **SS21S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SS19, SS20

RASV SASH, \$50

701 HAM FAMILY SHORTHORNS, TATAILA: TATAILA NASTASE (P), REG: SS:RBHN14, 9 SEP 2017, TATTOO: RBHN14, SIRE: WOLLONGABBA GRYFFINDOR G1 (P), DAM: LAKE HAWDON ELEANOR G57 (P)

### SS22S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SS21S PRIZE: RASV SASH

705

NEILSON, SUE & NIC JOB, ROYALLA: ROYALLA UNDENIABLE N251, REG: SS:JSNN251, 28 JUL 2017, TATTOO: JSNN251, SIRE: MARELLAN ROB SIMMONS, DAM: ROYALLA DAINTY DUCHESS K110

### SS23S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SS17S, SS21S PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

> RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK KOKODA PNG P120, REG: SS:NLRP120, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP120, SIRE: FUTURITY KOKODA, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203

#### **SS24S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: SS12S, SS23S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



670 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK YZ ROMANCE N148, REG: SS:NLRN148, 5 SEP 2017, TATTOO: NLRN148, SIRE: YAMBURGAN ZEUS K25, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# SS25 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

	707	MARRINGTON PASTORAL CO.
3	708	ELOORA SHORTHORNS
	709	BLACKJACK GRAZING, BLACKJACK
		SHORTHORNS
	710	MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY
2	711	<b>NEILSON, SUE &amp; NICHOLAS JOB, ROYALLA</b>
	712	F.D. AND D.M. COLLINS, KINGSLEY VALE
		SHORTHORNS
1	713	RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK
SCR	714	SPENCER FAMILY
	715	GL, HM & JS TINK, KILKEE SHORTHORNS
	716	FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL

# SS26 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD ANY AGE. THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1	717	F.D. AND D.M. COLLINS, KINGSLEY VALE SHORTHORNS: GROUP BY BAYVIEW UNIQUE K11 (P)
	718	MARRÍNGTON PASTORAL CO.: GROUP BY OUTBACK SPRYS GENESIS K272
	719	FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL: GROUP BY FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL LEON
	720	ELOORA SHORTHORNS: GROUP BY ELOORA BAKER G31
	721	NEILSON, SUE & NICHOLAS JOB, ROYALLA: GROUP BY ROYALLA ROCKSTAR K274
2	722	ELOORA SHORTHORNS: GROUP BY ELOORA FIVE STAR L74
	723	BLACKJACK GRAZING, BLACKJACK SHORTHORNS: GROUP BY CROOKED POST STOCKMAN 4Z

MOOMBI SPARTA L37

**WARRABERRY SHORTHORNS: GROUP BY** 



# ${\tt SS27}$ - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SS13, SS14, SS15 or SS16

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

SCR 725 **ELOORA SHORTHORNS**1 726 **RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK**2 727 **MCKAY BROS, MARSCHAY** 

# SS28 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SS01, SS02, SS03 or SS04

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

SCR	728	LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO. PTY LTD
	729	BLACKJACK GRAZING, BLACKJACK
		SHORTHORNS
3	730	MCALPIN LIVESTOCK PTY LTD
1	731	<b>NEILSON, SUE &amp; NICHOLAS JOB, ROYALLA</b>
2	732	SPENCER FAMILY
	733	FINI FY HIGH SCHOOL

### SPECIAL PRIZES

#### SS29S - MOST SUCCESSFUL SHORTHORN EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Neilson, Sue & Nicholas Job

# SS30S - SHORTHORN SIRES' MEMORIAL WILL BE AWARDED TO THE OWNER OF THE MOST SUCCESSFUL SIRE

To be awarded to the owner of the Most Successful sire in the Shorthorn section. Three points will be awarded for a first prize in the Ordinary Classes, two points for a second and one point for a third prize. In addition, three points will be allotted for Senior and Junior Champions, and 2 points will be allotted for Reserve Senior and Reserve Junior Champions. If two animals are tied on points they shall be declared equal winners.

The name of the winning sire for the year and the names of the owner (at date of service) and breeder will be recorded upon the Shorthorn Sires' Memorial Honour Board.

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY

#### Judges Comments Bayview Unique K11

Not Awarded

## SIMMENTAL

### **ORDINARY**

#### SI01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

2	734	VANESSA & PETER WENN: PINAROO HILLS
		PIXIE, REG: ASBA:731674, 5 DEC 2018,
		TATTOO: WCKPP004, SIRE: PINAROO HILLS
		ALBERT JOHN, DAM: KOOPA CREEK BETHANY
1	735	TOM, JACK, GEORGIA NELSON, TJG
		SIMMENTALS: TJG SIMMENTAL'S
		PLEASE EXPLAIN, REG: ASBA:730148, 22 OCT
		2018, TATTOO: TJGPP001, SIRE: LRX HP
		ROCKET 23Y, DAM: CLITHEROE JEN

#### SI02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018			
2	736	WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS: WEBB PRINCESS P025, REG: ASBA:730208, 7 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP025, SIRE: WOONALLEE HUMDINGER, DAM: WEBB KATIE K8	
	737	VANESSA & PETER WENN: PINAROO HILLS PANDORA, REG: ASBA:730867, 5 SEP 2018, TATTOO: WCKPP002, SIRE: PINAROO HILLS ELVIS, DAM: WOONALEE ASHANTE J244	
4	738	WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS: WEBB PENNY P011, REG: ASBA:730161, 21 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP011, SIRE: IPU LINER 56U 213Y, DAM: WEBB DREAM ON H0943	
5	739	INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED: AUSBRED LCL BLACK PEARL, REG: ASBA:730238, 12 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP005, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED PRINCESS BAMBI	
1	740	INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED: AUSBRED CARIBBEAN PEARL, REG: ASBA:730215, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP003, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED BAMBI	
	741	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI PIA DIVA, REG: ASBA:731240, 29 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP009, SIRE: WHEATLAND  KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER	
	742	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI POP ROCKS, REG: ASBA:731241, 28 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP007, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER	
	743	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI SWEET PEACHES, REG: ASBA:731238, 25 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP006, SIRE: LANCASTER E-TYPE, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER	
	744	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI PRINCESS PEGGY, REG: ASBA:731237, 24 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP010, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER	
SCR	745	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI POCKET ROCKET,	

REG: ASBA:731239, 22 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP008, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH,

**GRANT HIGH SCHOOL**: GHS LADY, REG: ASBA:730080, 8 JUN 2018, TATTOO: ZKQPP007, SIRE: LAKESIDE LEN, DAM:

DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER

WOONALLEE LADY



3

#### SI03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

1 747 JARRAD BONANNO: HOBBS LIVESTOCK
PRINCESS KEEPSAKE P2, REG: ASBA:727724,
18 APR 2018, TATTOO: SHLPP002, SIRE:
HARVIE RED SUMMIT 54B, DAM: HOBBS
LIVESTOCK KEEPSAKE L5

2 748 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI PEYTON, REG: ASBA:731255, 31 MAR 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP016, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER
4 749 GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS: RELLUM

4 749 GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS: RELLUM FARMS BLACK PIM P33, REG: ASBA:728173, 22 MAR 2018, TATTOO: GCMP P033, SIRE: TNT TANKER U263, DAM: RELLUM FARMS BLACK PIM 6

5 750 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI ELOISE, REG: ASBA:725435, 12 MAR 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP003, SIRE: SAVANNAH JON BON JOVI, DAM: SAVANNAH ELOISE

3 751 GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA P13, REG: ASBA:728158, 4 MAR 2018, TATTOO: GCMP P013, SIRE: LAKESIDE LEN, DAM: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA G17

#### SI04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: SI01 - SI03

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

740 INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED: AUSBRED CARIBBEAN PEARL, REG: ASBA:730215, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP003, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED BAMBI

#### SI05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: SI04S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: RASV SASH

747 **JARRAD BONANNO**: HOBBS LIVESTOCK PRINCESS KEEPSAKE P2, REG: ASBA:727724, 18 APR 2018, TATTOO: SHLPP002, SIRE: HARVIE RED SUMMIT 54B, DAM: HOBBS LIVESTOCK KEEPSAKE L5

### SI06 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

MR DF BUCHANAN AND MISS FA
RADOMILJAC, ROWLON PARK: ROWLON
PARK FREIDA, REG: ASBA:724258, 5 OCT 2017,
TATTOO: DJBPN470, SIRE: MUNGA PARK
FREDERIC, DAM: ROWLON PARK H409

#### SI07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

#### SI08 - COW OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

753 **GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS**: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA G6, REG: ASBA:278940, 22 FEB 2011, TATTOO: GCMP G006, SIRE: INGEBYRA READ HEAD, DAM: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA 13

#### SI09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: SI06 - SI08

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

752 MR DF BUCHANAN AND MISS FA
RADOMILJAC, ROWLON PARK: ROWLON
PARK FREIDA, REG: ASBA:724258, 5 OCT 2017,
TATTOO: DJBPN470, SIRE: MUNGA PARK
FREDERIC. DAM: ROWLON PARK H409

#### SI10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: SI09S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: RASV SASH

753 GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA G6, REG: ASBA:278940, 22 FEB 2011, TATTOO: GCMP G006, SIRE: INGEBYRA READ HEAD, DAM: RELLUM FARMS PAMINA 13

#### SI11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: SI04S, SI09S

PRIZE: TROPHY, PERPETUAL TROPHY (BRASS BELL & STRAP) SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

740 INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED: AUSBRED CARIBBEAN PEARL, REG: ASBA:730215, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP003, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED BAMBI

### SI12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### **SI13 - BULL, 12 TO 16 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

3 754 **GRANT HIGH SCHOOL**: GHS PAKYM, REG: ASBA:729966, 28 SEP 2018, TATTOO: ZKQPP008, SIRE: GHS MR MONEY ZKQPM002, DAM: WOONALLEE REGAL K131

VANESSA & PETER WENN: PINAROO HILLS
POPEYE, REG: ASBA:730309, 3 SEP 2018,
TATTOO: WCKPP001, SIRE: PINAROO HILLS
ALBERT JOHN, DAM: PINAROO HILLS
JELLYBEAN

1 756 WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS: WEBB PRESTON P006 (P), REG: ASBA:730159, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP006, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z (P), DAM: HOBBS LIVESTOCK HONEY BEE (P)



WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SCR SIMMENTALS: WEBB PACEY P018, REG: ASBA:730167, 7 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP018, SIRE: IPU LINER 56U 213Y (P), DAM: WEBB TANKER J621 INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, 2 AUSBRED: AUSBRED LCL BUNDY BEAR, REG: ASBA:730237, 5 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP004, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED MADAME BAMBI SCR SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI PREMONITION, REG: ASBA:FXIPP011, 21 JUL 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP011, SIRE: LANCASTER E-TYPE E074, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER CDPPC010

#### SI14 - BULL, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

3 760 ASHLEIGH KUIPERS & CHRIS ICKINGER, HERLO PARK LIVESTOCK: LAKESIDE PENLEY, REG: ASBA:728957, 7 MAY 2018, TATTOO: LDCP P100, SIRE: BT SIMMENTALS KUDOS, DAM: CALLENDALE HOWDY

4 761 GC & VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS: RELLUM FARMS PANDA P44, REG: ASBA:728185, 12 APR 2018, TATTOO: GCMP P044, SIRE: WOONALLEE JACKHAMMER, DAM: RELLUM FARMS MERLY K29

762 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI PARTY BOY, REG: ASBA:731254, 5 APR 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP015, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER

763 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI POSEIDON, REG: ASBA:731236, 4 APR 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP004, SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH, DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER

764 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
SIMMENTALS: FIRST XI CAPTAIN PABLO, REG:
ASBA:731235, 2 APR 2018, TATTOO: FXIPP001,
SIRE: WHEATLAND KILL SWITCH IMCPL598,
DAM: CORINDADOWNS CLOVER CDPPC010

765 **GC &VJ MULLER, RELLUM FARMS**: RELLUM FARMS POWERSURGE P37, REG:
ASBA:728176, 24 MAR 2018, TATTOO: GCMP P037, SIRE: LAKESIDE LEN, DAM: RELLUM FARMS TABATHA J4

#### SI15S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SI12 - SI14

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

756 WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS: WEBB PRESTON P006 (P), REG: ASBA:730159, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP006, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z (P), DAM: HOBBS LIVESTOCK HONEY BEE (P)

### SI16S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SI15S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: RASV SASH

758 INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED:

AUSBRED LCL BUNDY BEAR, REG: ASBA:730237, 5 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP004, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z,

DAM: AUSBRED MADAME BAMBI

#### SI17 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

766 MR DF BUCHANAN AND MISS FA
RADOMILJAC, ROWLON PARK: ROWLON
PARK TITAN, REG: ASBA:724257, 9 NOV 2017,
TATTOO: DJBPN477, SIRE: WOONALLEE BHR
TORNADO, DAM: ROWLON PARK H407

#### SI18 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

#### **SI19S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SI17, SI18

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

766 MR DF BUCHANAN AND MISS FA RADOMILJAC, ROWLON PARK: ROWLON PARK TITAN, REG: ASBA:724257, 9 NOV 2017, TATTOO: DJBPN477, SIRE: WOONALLEE BHR TORNADO, DAM: ROWLON PARK H407

#### SI20S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SI19S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### SI21S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SI15S, SI19S

PRIZE: THE GLAMIS TROPHY SUPPORTED BY **GLAMIS PROPRIETORS**, ROCKLEIGH, CLARENDON, SA

This Trophy is to be won three times in succession or five times in all before being won outright. **Outright winners**No. 1 Trophy: 1986, Munga Park Pastoral Co.

### Winners of present trophy:

2008, D. Mathieson

2009, D. Mathieson

2010, TRS & EA Baker

2011, D Mathieson

2012, TRS & EA Baker

2013, TRS & EA Baker

2014, B Creek

2015, Webb Black Simmentals

2016, TRS & EA Baker

2017, Heather Du Vallon, Clitheroe

2018, Webb Farm Trust

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

756 WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS, WEBB BLACK SIMMENTALS: WEBB PRESTON P006 (P), REG: ASBA:730159, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEBPP006, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z (P), DAM: HOBBS LIVESTOCK HONEY BEE (P)



#### SI22S - SUPREME EXHIBIT

Eligible Classes: SI11S, SI21S

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY AUSTRALIAN SIMMENTAL BREEDERS ASSOCIATION (VICTORIAN BRANCH)

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



740 INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL HEALTH, AUSBRED: AUSBRED CARIBBEAN PEARL, REG: ASBA:730215, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP003, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z, DAM: AUSBRED BAMBI

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# SI23 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class  $\ensuremath{\mathsf{IB01S}}$ 

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

	767	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
		SIMMENTALS
	768	MR & MRS P & V WENN
2	769	WEBB FARM TRUST, WEBB BLACK
		SIMMENTALS
1	770	SHANNON LAWLOR, AUSBRED
3	771	GRANTLEY MULLER, RELLUM FARMS

# SI24 - SIRE'S PROGENY: BEST THREE HEAD ANY AGE. THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE

Not Necessarily All Owned By The Exhibitor. The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

	-	
1	772	SHANNON LAWLOR, AUSBRED: GROUP BY SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z
SCR	773	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
		SIMMENTALS: GROUP BY LANCASTER E-
		TYPE
3	774	SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
		SIMMENTALS: GROUP BY WHEATLAND KILL
		SWITCH
2	775	GRANTLEY MULLER, RELLUM FARMS:
		GROUP BY LAKESIDE LEN

# SI25 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SI12, SI13 or SI14

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 776 GRANTLEY MULLER, RELLUM FARMS
SCR 777 WEBB FARM TRUST, WEBB BLACK
SIMMENTALS
2 778 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
SIMMENTALS

# SI26 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SI01, SI02 or SI03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

2

3

1

779 MR & MRS P & V WENN
780 SALESIAN COLLEGE SUNBURY, FIRST XI
SIMMENTALS
781 WEBB FARM TRUST, WEBB BLACK
SIMMENTALS
782 GRANTLEY MULLER, RELLUM FARMS
783 SHANNON LAWLOR, AUSBRED

### SPECIAL PRIZES

### SI27S - MOST SUCCESSFUL SIMMENTAL EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY MR AND MRS WJ DAVEY, LEMAH PARK SIMMENTALS

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY GEOFFREY COCKERELL

PRIZE: RASV SASH

Mr DF Buchanan & Miss FA Radomiljac



**PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK: PEMBERTON** 

## SPECKLE PARK

### ORDINARY

#### SP01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

1	784	MIA HOURN, MH SPECKLE PARK STUD: MH PURE TEMPTATION, REG: ASPA:MHS P01, 18 OCT 2018, TATTOO: MHS P01, SIRE: L81 MINNAMURRA LEANDER, DAM: HRS L29 HANGING ROCK HEIDI	
SCR	785	ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL JULIET, REG: ASPA:ANP P26, 14 OCT 2018, TATTOO: ANP P26, SIRE: ROSE HILL MONTAGU. DAM: ROSE HILL KITTY	
2	786	BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND K21 PIPPA P430, REG: ASPA:BDS P430, 8 OCT 2018, TATTOO: BDS P430, SIRE: MT ECCLES METEORITE K21, DAM: BLACK DIAMOND	

#### SP02 - HEIFER, 12 TO 16 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Jun 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

**MATILDA** 

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

COMMIT	IEE	
SCR	787	JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH EILEEN P22, REG: ASPA:JSN P22, 24 SEP 2018, TATTOO: JSN P22, SIRE: CODIAK EAGLE, DAM: SIX STAR 50S EILEEN D102
4	788	JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH KODA P17, REG: ASPA:JSN P17, 17 SEP 2018, TATTOO: JSN P17, SIRE: CODIAK ACRES OH MY GOSH, DAM: JACKUNGAH KODA K01
	789	ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL AMERICAN JUBILEE, REG: ASPA:ANP P21, 31 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ANP P21, SIRE: ROSE HILL AMERICAN PIE, DAM: ROSE HILL DIAMOND JUBILEE
SCR	790	CHRIS ROBINSON: BLACK WOLF WHISTLIN DIXIE, REG: ASPA:BWCP3, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BWCP3, SIRE: COLGAN'S BAXTER 1B, DAM: CODIAK ZINGER 32Z
2	791	JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH SPARKLE, REG: ASPA:JSN P09, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSN P09, SIRE: RIVER HILL 60W LINE DRIVE 54Z, DAM: WATTLE GROVE SPARKLE
	792	BLUERIDGE SPECKLE PARK STUD: SNOWLINE CATHERINE P8, REG: ASPA:SNO P8, 24 JUL 2018, TATTOO: SNO P8, SIRE:

- SNOWLINE CATHERINE P8, REG: ASPA:SNO
  P8, 24 JUL 2018, TATTOO: SNO P8, SIRE:
  HANGING ROCK HAROLD L05, DAM:
  SNOWLINE BELLE F2
  PERMERTON SPECKLE PARK: PEMBERTON
- 793 **PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK**: PEMBERTON G61 BAMBE P50, REG: ASPA:AAA200, 6 JUL 2018, TATTOO: TBE P50, SIRE: SIX STAR RARE COMMODITY G61, DAM: MT RANKIN BAMBE G10
- 794 MEROM SPECKLE PARK, MEROM SPECKLE PARK STUD: SIX STAR L14 TEEKA P40, REG: ASPA:SPC P40, 15 JUN 2018, TATTOO: SPC P40, SIRE: SIX STAR PREMIER L14, DAM: SIX STAR TEEKA J27

, 00	· Linder of Lorenza i Auto.
	101Y THETA P60. REG: ASPA:AAA100. 8 JUN
	2018, TATTOO: TBE P60, SIRE: SIX STAR 82U
	ROYAL FLESH 101Y. DAM: STAR BANK THETA
	42T
796	PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK: PEMBERTON
	L14 PRIMROSE, REG: ASPA:TBE P31, 6 JUN
	2018, TATTOO: TBE P31, SIRE: SIX STAR
	PREMIER L14, DAM: SIX STAR TEEKA J27
797	ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE
	HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL ALL
	ABOUT ME, REG: ASPA:ANP P14, 3 JUN 2018,
	TATTOO: ANP P14, SIRE: UNDERHILL ALL
	OUT, DAM: ROSE HILL CHANTILLY LACE
798	BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK
	DIAMOND 1D PROTEGE P312, REG: ASPA:BDS
	P312, 3 JUN 2018, TATTOO: BDS P312, SIRE:
	UNDERHILL ALL OUT 1D, DAM: STAR BANK
	50S REBA H17

DIAMOND 1D PASSION P313, REG: ASPA:BDS
P313, 3 JUN 2018, TATTOO: BDS P313, SIRE:
UNDERHILL ALL OUT 1D, DAM: STAR BANK
50S REBA H17

800 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE
HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL REBA,
REG: ASPA:ANP P10, 2 JUN 2018, TATTOO:
ANP P10, SIRE: WATTLEGROVE MR

**BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK** 

BUSINESS, DAM: KAHLEATHA GUNNA GET U

#### SP03 - HEIFER, 16 TO 20 MONTHS

799

1

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 May 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

COMIN		
2	801	BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND 1B PICK ME UP P269, REG: ASPA:BDS P269, 28 APR 2018, TATTOO: BDS P269, SIRE: COLGANS BAXTER 1B, DAM: RAVENWORTH WESTERN JEWEL 116B
	802	MEROM SPECKLE PARK, MEROM SPECKLE PARK STUD: SIX STAR KARA P14, REG: ASPA:SPC P14, 20 APR 2018, TATTOO: SPC P14, SIRE: SIX STAR PREMIER L14, DAM: MISTY VALLEY 82U KARA H9
	803	KIWIPARK PTY LTD, VICTORIAN SPECKLE PARK: VICTORIAN PHO FINISH P86, REG: ASPA:VSP P86, 16 APR 2018, TATTOO: VSP P86, SIRE: VICTORIAN LIGHTNING L60, DAM: VICTORIAN M69
SCR	804	RJ & JM HARE, THE PINES SPECKLE PARK: THE PINES MISS PANDORA, REG: ASPA:TPS P1, 22 MAR 2018, TATTOO: TPS P1, SIRE: THE PINES RIG MAXIE 66T DAM: THE PINES H3

PINES BIG MAXIE 66T, DAM: THE PINES H3
KIKI K4

3 805 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:
HANGING ROCK HATTIE P10, REG: ASPA:HRS
P10, 10 MAR 2018, TATTOO: HRS P10, SIRE:

ROCK HAZEL K34

4 806 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:
HANGING ROCK HOLLY P05, REG: ASPA:HRS
P05, 2 MAR 2018, TATTOO: HRS P05, SIRE:
AAA MIGHTY MOSES M2, DAM: HANGING
ROCK HARRIET K37

807 HJ & S STEPHENS & JACK NELSON:
JACKUNGAH KODA P01, REG: ASPA:JSN P01,
18 FEB 2018, TATTOO: JSN P01, SIRE: JSF
TRADE SECRET, DAM: JACKUNGAH KODA K01

AAA MIGHTY MOSES M2, DAM: HANGING

808 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:
HANGING ROCK HEATHER P01, REG:
ASPA:HRS P01, 8 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HRS
P01, SIRE: FISH CREEK FARM
THUNDERSTRUCK L1, DAM: AAA LAVENDER



#### **SP04S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: SP01 - SP03 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

808 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:

HANGING ROCK HEATHER P01, REG: ASPA:HRS P01, 8 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HRS P01, SIRE: FISH CREEK FARM THUNDERSTRUCK

L1, DAM: AAA LAVENDER L28

#### **SP05S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: SP04S PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

> 799 BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND 1D PASSION P313, REG: ASPA:BDS P313, 3 JUN 2018, TATTOO: BDS P313, SIRE: UNDERHILL ALL OUT 1D, DAM: STAR BANK

50S REBA H17

### SP06 - COW OR HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

SCR 809 KIWI PARK PTY LTD, VICTORIAN SPECKLE

PARK: VICTORIAN PEYTON VSP P81, REG: ASPA:VSP P81, 7 JAN 2018, TATTOO: VSP P81, SIRE: SPKNZ EXTREME E27, DAM: VICTORIAN

L51

810

PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK: PEMBERTON 110B PHO-FINISH N81, REG: ASPA:TBE N81, 1 NOV 2017, TATTOO: TBE N81, SIRE: SPOTS 'N SPROUTS BART 110B, DAM: SIX STAR PHO-FINISH G250

#### SP07 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 36 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2016 and 30 Sep 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 811 JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH NELLIE, REG: ASPA:JSN N09, 17 JUL 2017, TATTOO: JSN N09, SIRE: CODIAK EAGLE GNK 46Y, DAM: SIX STAR 50S EILEEN D102

1 812 RJ & JM HARE, THE PINES SPECKLE PARK:

THE PINES NORMA JEAN N1, REG: ASPA:TPSN1, 6 FEB 2017, TATTOO: TPS N1, SIRE: SPOTS N SPROUTS STANDS ALONE, DAM: NUNKEERI PARK HOPSCOTCH HOLY

#### SP08 - COW OVER 36 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2016

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

1 813 **JACK NELSON**: GLENGARRY LOU'S SECRET, REG: ASPA:GSP M6, 27 AUG 2016, TATTOO: GSP M6, SIRE: JSF TRADE SECRET, DAM: GLENGARRY LACERTA LOU

2 814 **JACK NELSON**: JACKUNGAH KODA K01, REG: ASPA:JSNK01, 11 OCT 2014, TATTOO: JSN K01, SIRE: RIVERINA 82U ROMNEY G306 (ET), DAM: SIX STAR 50S EILEEN D102 (ET)

#### **SP09S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: SP06 - SP08

PRIZE: RASV SASH

812 RJ & JM HARE, THE PINES SPECKLE PARK:
THE PINES NORMA JEAN N1, REG:
ASPA:TPSN1, 6 FEB 2017, TATTOO: TPS N1,
SIRE: SPOTS N SPROUTS STANDS ALONE,
DAM: NUNKEERI PARK HOPSCOTCH HOLY

#### SP10S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW

Eligible Classes: SP09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 813 **JACK NELSON**: GLENGARRY LOU'S SECRET, REG: ASPA:GSP M6, 27 AUG 2016, TATTOO: GSP M6, SIRE: JSF TRADE SECRET, DAM: GLENGARRY LACERTA LOU

#### **SP11S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: SP04S, SP09S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

> HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD: HANGING ROCK HEATHER P01, REG: ASPA:HRS P01, 8 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HRS P01, SIRE: FISH CREEK FARM THUNDERSTRUCK L1, DAM: AAA LAVENDER L28

### SP12 - BULL, 9 TO 12 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 815 KIWI PARK PTY LTD, VICTORIAN SPECKLE
PARK: VICTORIAN 56A PHARAOH P188, REG:
ASPA:VSP P188, 3 DEC 2018, TATTOO: VSP
P188, SIRE: CODIAK LAYNE GNK 56A, DAM:
YASEMIN OF UNEEDA 260Y

816 SE CARRISON AND MK WOOLLETT, EPIC: EPIC PROFESSOR P7, REG: ASPA:ESMP7, 3 OCT 2018, TATTOO: ESMP7, SIRE: WARATAH MAGIC M28 (ET), DAM: WARATAH AMY K77 (BLACK)



#### **SP13 - BULL, 12 TO 15 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Jul 2018 and 30 Sep 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

- 3 817 PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK: PEMBERTON L1 SMACKDOWN P65, REG: ASPA:AAA300, 26 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TBE P65, SIRE: SIX STAR TORNADO L1, DAM: SIX STAR PHO-FINISH G250
- 1 818 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL SECRET'S OUT P23, REG: ASPA:ANP P23, 3 SEP 2018, TATTOO: ANP P23, SIRE: UNDERHILL ALL OUT, DAM: ROSE HILL SECRET RENDEZVOUS
  - 819 **TJ & LM WELLER, WELLERLOU**: WELLERLOU 2Z TEZU P07, REG: ASPA:WEL P07, 23 AUG 2018, TATTOO: WEL P07, SIRE: CN ZPOTZ ZAZU 2Z, DAM: WARATAH G23 TEEKA L111
  - 820 **CHRIS ROBINSON**: BLACK WOLF PLAY BOY, REG: ASPA:BWCP6, 20 AUG 2018, TATTOO: BWCP6, SIRE: COLGAN'S BAXTER 1B, DAM: CODIAK ZINGER 32Z
- 2 821 JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH PRICELESS, REG: ASPA:JSN P16, 14 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSN P16, SIRE: WATTLE GROVE CODIAK MAGIC K9, DAM: RIVERINA EILEEN J309
  - 823 BLUERIDGE SPECKLE PARK STUD: SNOWLINE DENALI P4, REG: ASPA:SNO P4, 11 AUG 2018, TATTOO: SNO P4, SIRE: HANGING ROCK HAROLD L5, DAM: SNOWLINE SERENA K27
  - 824 **JACK NELSON**: JACKUNGAH PAY DAY, REG: ASPA:JSN P12, 8 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSN P12, SIRE: MAINSTREAM ELDORADO E11, DAM: JACKUNGAH KODA K01
- 4 865 JACK NELSON: JACKUNGAH POWERHOUSE P08, REG: ASPA:JSN P08, 3 AUG 2018, TATTOO: JSN P08, SIRE: CODIAK ACRES OH MY GOSH, DAM: GILDEROY SPRINGS 8R MAGDALAN G17

### **SP14 - BULL, 15 TO 18 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Apr 2018 and 30 Jun 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

- 1 825 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:
  HANGING ROCK HI JACK P14, REG: ASPA:HRS
  P14, 20 JUN 2018, TATTOO: HRS P14, SIRE:
  MINNAMURRA LEANDER L81, DAM: AAA
  LONDON L7
- 3 826 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: ROSE HILL HE'S ONLY EVERYTHING P8, REG: ASPA:ANP P8, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: ANP P8, SIRE: WATTLEGROVE MR BUSINESS, DAM: KAHLEATHA GUNNA GET U
- 4 827 BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK
  DIAMOND 1D PAY OUT P308, REG: ASPA:BDS
  P308, 1 JUN 2018, TATTOO: BDS P308, SIRE:
  UNDERHILL ALL OUT 1D, DAM: STAR BANK
  50S REBA H17
  - 828 BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND J154 PREVOKER P301, REG: ASPA:BDS P301, 21 MAY 2018, TATTOO: BDS P301, SIRE: WARATAH JUST CHILLIN J154, DAM: WARATAH J178

- 829 **PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK**: PEMBERTON BIG SHOW P22, REG: ASPA:TBE P22, 25 APR 2018, TATTOO: TBE P22, SIRE: SIX STAR RARE COMMODITY G61, DAM: SIX STAR 300X GOOD GIRL J2
- 2 830 KIWI PARK PTY LTD, VICTORIAN SPECKLE
  PARK: VICTORIAN F156 POLO P80,
  REG: ASPA:VSP P80, 9 APR 2018, TATTOO:
  VSP P80, SIRE: ALMARLEA 68G LACERTA
  F156, DAM: VICTORIAN K45

#### **SP15 - BULL, 18 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Mar 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

- 2 831 BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND 61Y POSTER BOY P207, REG: ASPA:BDS P207, 8 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BDS P207, SIRE: CODIAK PUTNAM 61Y, DAM: RIVER HILL 26T ALEXIA JADE 59A
- 1 832 BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: BLACK DIAMOND 60A PRIME TIME P192, REG: ASPA:BDS P192, 2 MAR 2018, TATTOO: BDS P192, SIRE: CODIAK OH MY GOSH 60A, DAM: ULTRA OF P.A.R. 07U

#### **SP16S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SP12 - SP15 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:
HANGING ROCK HI JACK P14, REG: ASPA:HRS
P14, 20 JUN 2018, TATTOO: HRS P14, SIRE:
MINNAMURRA LEANDER L81, DAM: AAA
LONDON L7

#### SP17S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SP16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> SE CARRISON AND MK WOOLLETT, EPIC: EPIC PROFESSOR P7, REG: ASPA:ESMP7, 3 OCT 2018, TATTOO: ESMP7, SIRE: WARATAH MAGIC M28 (ET), DAM: WARATAH AMY K77 (BLACK)

#### SP18 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

MEROM SPECKLE PARK, MEROM SPECKLE
PARK STUD: SIX STAR HUGLEHOFF N81, REG:
ASPA:SPC N81, 27 NOV 2017, TATTOO: SPC
N81, SIRE: MAUNGAHINA KIDMANS COVE
K247, DAM: MISTY VALLEY 15R REBA H2



#### SP19 - BULL OVER 24 MONTHS

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 834 RJ & JM HARE, THE PINES SPECKLE PARK:

THE PINES BIG NERO N2, REG: ASPA:TPSN2, 8 MAR 2017, TATTOO: TPS N2, SIRE: SPOTS N SPROUTS STANDS ALONE, DAM: BUNDERRA

68L STAR BANK E16

1 835 SIX STAR AND PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK: SIX STAR RETRIBUTION, REG: ASPA:SPC N10, 20 FEB 2017, TATTOO: SPC N10, SIRE: SIX STAR RARE COMMODITY, DAM: MISTY

VALLEY 60W TEASHER G3

#### **SP20S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SP18, SP19 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

835 SIX STAR AND PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK:

SIX STAR RETRIBUTION, REG: ASPA:SPC N10, 20 FEB 2017, TATTOO: SPC N10, SIRE: SIX STAR RARE COMMODITY, DAM: MISTY

VALLEY 60W TEASHER G3

#### **SP21S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SP20S PRIZE: RASV SASH

833 MEROM SPECKLE PARK, MEROM SPECKLE
PARK STUD: SIX STAR HUGLEHOFF N81, REG:
ASPA:SPC N81, 27 NOV 2017, TATTOO: SPC
N81, SIRE: MAUNGAHINA KIDMANS COVE
K247, DAM: MISTY VALLEY 15R REBA H2

#### **SP22S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: SP16S, SP20S

PRIZE: \$300, RASV SASH

825 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD:

HANGING ROCK HI JACK P14, REG: ASPA:HRS P14, 20 JUN 2018, TATTOO: HRS P14, SIRE: MINNAMURRA LEANDER L81, DAM: AAA

LONDON L7

#### **SP23S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: SP11S, SP22S

PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



PRIZE: \$200 SUPPORTED BY **SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE** 

18 HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD: HANGING ROCK HEATHER P01, REG: ASPA:HRS P01, 8 FEB 2018, TATTOO: HRS P01, SIRE: FISH CREEK FARM THUNDERSTRUCK L1, DAM: AAA LAVENDER L28

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# SP24 - BEST TWO FEMALES, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SP01, SP02 or SP03

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 836 JACKUNGAH SPECKLE PARKS
837 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE
HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD
3 838 THE HANGING ROCK WINERY PTY. LTD.,
HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD
839 TIM BELL, PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK
1 872 MURRAY VAN DER DRIFT, BLACK DIAMOND

# SP25 - BEST TWO BULLS, UNDER 20 MONTHS, TO BE BRED BY THE EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes SP12, SP13, SP14 or SP15

SPECKLE PARK

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 840 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD
1 841 JACKUNGAH SPECKLE PARKS
842 TIM BELL, PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK
3 873 MURRAY VAN DER DRIFT, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK

# SP26 - SIRE'S AND/OR DAM'S PROGENY: BEST TWO HEAD THE PROGENY OF ONE SIRE OR DAM

All Owned By The Exhibitor.

The name of the sire to be stated on the entry form.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

3 843 TIM BELL, PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK:
GROUP BY SIX STAR PHO-FINISH G250
844 JACKUNGAH SPECKLE PARKS: GROUP BY
SIX STAR 50S EILEEN D102 ( DAM )
845 RJ,JM & TL HARE, THE PINES SPECKLE
PARK: GROUP BY SPOTS N SPROUTS
STANDS ALONE

846 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: GROUP BY KAHLEATHA GUNNA GET U

847 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD: GROUP BY UNDERHILL ALL OUT

2 848 JACKUNGAH SPECKLE PARKS: GROUP BY JACKUNGAH KODA K01 ( DAM )

849 BLUERIDGE SPECKLE PARK STUD: GROUP BY HANGING ROCK HAROLD L05

850 MEROM PASTORAL COMPANY, MEROM SPECKLE PARK STUD: GROUP BY SIX STAR PREMIER L14

851 THE HANGING ROCK WINERY PTY. LTD., HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD: GROUP BY AAA MIGHTY MOSES M2



852 TIM BELL, PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK:
 GROUP BY SIX STAR RARE COMMODITY G61
 874 MURRAY VAN DER DRIFT, BLACK DIAMOND SPECKLE PARK: GROUP BY UNDERHILL ALL

# SP27 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST \$150, 2ND \$100, 3RD \$50 SUPPORTED BY SPECKLE PARK ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW ORGANISING COMMITTEE

2 853 TIM BELL, PEMBERTON SPECKLE PARK
1 854 THE HANGING ROCK WINERY PTY. LTD.,
HANGING ROCK SPECKLE PARK STUD
855 ALEX PATEMAN AND NATALIE MERZ, ROSE
HILL SPECKLE PARK STUD
856 JACKUNGAH SPECKLE PARKS
3 875 MURRAY VAN DER DRIFT, BLACK DIAMOND
SPECKLE PARK

### **SPECIAL PRIZES**

#### SP28S - MOST SUCCESSFUL SPECKLE PARK EXHIBITOR

Providing There Are Three Or More Exhibitors.

PRIZE: RASV SASH

The Hanging Rock Winery PTY. LTD.

#### SP29S - SPECKLE PARK HERDSMAN AWARD

Awarded to the best parader under 25 years old. To be awarded prior to the Supreme Speckle Park Exhibit.

PRIZE: 1ST - 2ND PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY **SPECKLE PARK INTERNATIONAL** 

#### **Judges Comments**

Molly Henderson

Not Awarded

# SP30S - VICTORIAN SPECKLE PARK YOUTH AMBASSADOR AWARD

PRIZE: PERPETUAL TROPHY SUPPORTED BY **SPECKLE PARK INTERNATIONAL** 

#### **Judges Comments**

Angela McGrath

Not Awarded

## ANY OTHER BREED

### **ORDINARY**

#### **OB01 - HEIFER, 9 TO 14 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

1 857 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL PRECIOUS, REG: SM:2548, 4 DEC 2018, TATTOO: RH1 P3, SIRE: ROSEHILL LENNY, DAM: MALLEE RISE LADY BOADICEA

#### OB02 - HEIFER, 14 TO 20 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

No Entries

#### **OB03S - JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: OB01, OB02 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

857 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL PRECIOUS, REG: SM:2548, 4 DEC 2018, TATTOO: RH1 P3, SIRE: ROSEHILL LENNY, DAM: MALLEE RISE LADY BOADICEA

#### **OB04S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER**

Eligible Classes: OB03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### OB05 - HEIFER, 20 TO 24 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

### OB06 - COW OR HEIFER, 24 TO 30 MONTHS

Born on or between 1 Apr 2017 and 30 Sep 2017

No Entries

#### **OB07 - COW, OVER 30 MONTHS**

Born on or before 1 Apr 2017

No Entries

### **OB08S - SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: OB05 - OB07 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **OB09S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION COW**

Eligible Classes: OB08S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded



#### **OB10S - GRAND CHAMPION FEMALE**

Eligible Classes: OB03S, OB08S PRIZE: \$200, RASV SASH

857 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL PRECIOUS, REG: SM:2548, 4 DEC 2018, TATTOO: RH1 P3, SIRE: ROSEHILL LENNY, DAM: MALLEE RISE LADY BOADICEA

#### **OB11 - BULL, 9 TO 14 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Aug 2018 and 31 Dec 2018

No Entries

#### **OB12 - BULL, 14 TO 20 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Feb 2018 and 31 Jul 2018

1 859 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL PERCY, REG: SM:2177, 12 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RH1 P2, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO, DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

#### **OB13S - JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: OB11, OB12 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

859 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL PERCY, REG: SM:2177, 12 MAY 2018, TATTOO: RH1 P2, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO, DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

### **OB14S - RESERVE JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: OB13S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **OB15 - BULL, 20 TO 24 MONTHS**

Born on or between 1 Oct 2017 and 31 Jan 2018

No Entries

#### **OB16 - BULL, OVER 24 MONTHS**

Born on or before 30 Sep 2017

861

SCR 860 **JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES**:

GIENELVA RAFFERTY, REG: SM:1798, 16 OCT 2016, TATTOO: GLV M05, SIRE: KELKETTE KHAN G29, DAM: MORJEN MARYVALE ELWYN

E05

JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL LENNY, REG: SM:1294, 4 AUG 2015, TATTOO: RH1 L1, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO,

DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

### **OB17S - SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: OB15, OB16 PRIZE: \$50, RASV SASH

861 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL LENNY, REG: SM:1294, 4 AUG 2015, TATTOO: RH1 L1, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO,

DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

#### **OB18S - RESERVE SENIOR CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: OB17S PRIZE: RASV SASH

Not Awarded

#### **OB19S - GRAND CHAMPION BULL**

Eligible Classes: OB13S, OB17S PRIZE: \$300. RASV SASH

861 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES:

ROSEHILL LENNY, REG: SM:1294, 4 AUG 2015, TATTOO: RH1 L1, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO,

DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

#### **OB20S - SUPREME EXHIBIT**

Eligible Classes: OB10S, OB19S

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY INTERNATIONAL ANIMAL

**HEALTH** 



PRIZE: RASV ROSETTE

861 **JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES**: ROSEHILL LENNY, REG: SM:1294, 4 AUG 2015, TATTOO: RH1 L1, SIRE: CLUSKERS GALILEO,

DAM: WILLOWS REST ZSA ZSA

### **GROUP**

Competition in Group Classes is limited to animals exhibited in the Ordinary Classes.

# OB21 - JUNIOR PAIR BULL AND HEIFER UNDER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Junior Classes HI01, HI02, HI11 or HI12.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 862 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES

# OB22 - SENIOR PAIR BULL AND FEMALE OVER 20 MONTHS. OWNED BUT NOT NECESSARILY BRED BY EXHIBITOR

Must be entered in Senior Classes HI06, HI07, HI15 or HI16.

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 863 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES

# OB23 - BEST THREE HEAD, ANY AGE, BOTH SEXES TO BE REPRESENTED AND ALL BRED AND OWNED BY THE EXHIBITOR

The winner of this class was eligible for entry into Interbreed class IB01S

PRIZE: 1ST - 3RD RASV SASH

1 864 JESS PAINE, ROSEHILL SQUARE METRES



# SMALL BREEDS INTERBREED

# SBI01S - SMALL BREEDS SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

The winning Junior Champion Heifer from each of the Small Breeds will be eligible to enter.

Eligible Classes: AL04S PRIZE: RASV SASH

283 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA HARMONY, REG: ALCA:TWAP179, 22 SEP

2018, TATTOO: TWAP179, SIRE:

TARRAWARRA ECLIPSE, DAM: TARRAWARRA

**CHANEL** 

# SBI02S - SMALL BREEDS RESERVE SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION HEIFER

Eligible Classes: SBI01S PRIZE: RASV SASH

> 280 **G & J KNIGHT, WANAMARA**: WANAMARA JELLY BABY, REG: ALCA:WANP152, 22 OCT 2018, TATTOO: WANP152, SIRE: WANAMARA CONSENTINO, DAM: WANAMARA LICORICE

> > **ALLSORTS**

# SBI03S - SMALL BREEDS SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION FEMALE

The winning Senior Champion Female from each of the Small Breeds will be eligible to enter.

Eligible Classes: AL09S PRIZE: RASV SASH

291 **JACQUELYNN FEAGAN**: TARRAWARRA FAITH, REG: ALCA:TWAM097, 27 JUL 2016, TATTOO:

TWAM097, SIRE: COLOMBO PARK DEBUSSY,

DAM: BEMBRIDGE JEWELL

# SBI04S - SMALL BREEDS RESERVE SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION FEMALE

Eligible Classes: SBI03S PRIZE: RASV SASH

292 MR MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE

STUD: ROTHERWOOD LADY MADONNA, REG: ALCA:GEEM084, 12 MAY 2016, TATTOO: GEE M084, SIRE: ROTHERWOOD HOWZAT, DAM:

LILLIPUT LADY BIONCE

# SBI05S - SMALL BREEDS SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

The winning Junior Champion Bull from each of the Small Breeds will be eligible to enter.

Eligible Classes: AL16S PRIZE: RASV SASH

296 JACQUELYNN FEAGAN: TARRAWARRA

HALYCON, REG: ALCA:TWAP172, 22 SEP 2018, TATTOO: TWAP172, SIRE: TARRAWARRA

ECLIPSE, DAM: ABAMINGA LILLY

# SBI06S - SMALL BREEDS RESERVE SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SBI05S PRIZE: RASV SASH

295 A & S O'BRIEN, ARDENN LOWLINES: ARDEEN PHANTOM, REG: ALCA:OBRP009, 2 NOV 2018, TATTOO: OBR P009, SIRE: BARREGOWA

JETSTREAM TLC J180, DAM: WHITBY FARMS

DIAMOND WHF L116

# SBI07S - SMALL BREEDS SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

The Senior Champion Bull from each of the Small Breeds will be eligible to enter.

Eligible Classes: AL21S

PRIZE: RASV SASH

298 K & G LORAINS, WHITBY FARM LOWLINES:

WHITBY FARM P.T., REG: ALCA:WHFM157, 16 DEC 2016, TATTOO: WHFM157, SIRE: HIDDEN VALLEY PINJARA, DAM: WHITBY FARM Q.T.

# SBI08S - SMALL BREEDS RESERVE SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BULL

Eligible Classes: SBI07S PRIZE: RASV SASH

297 MATT COONEY, CANN VALLEY LOWLINE

**STUD**: CANN VALLEY NUT CRACKER, REG: ALCA:CVSN010, 1 OCT 2017, TATTOO: CVSN010, SIRE: CANN VALLEY COUNT LUCIFER (A.I.), DAM: ROTHERWOOD HULA

**GIRL** 



# **BEEF INTERBREED**

# IB01S - PATONS LIVESTOCK EQUIPMENT SUPREME BREEDERS GROUP

The winning groups from all Beef Breeds will be eligible to compete

Eligible Classes: AA41, AL25, AS22, BS23, GB23, BA22, CC24, DS22, GA22, HH24, LL24, MU24, MG25, RA25, RP23, SG22, SS25, SI23, SP27

PRIZE: RASV SASH

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER SUPPORTED BY PATONS LIVESTOCK

**EQUIPMENT** 



409 KENMERE CHAROLAIS

# IB02S - CLIPEX & BICKLEYS TRANSPORT SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED HEIFER

The winning Junior Champion Heifers from all Beef Breeds will be eligible to compete

Eligible Classes: AA09S, AL04S, AS03S, BS04S, GB04S, BA03S, CC04S, DS03S, GA03S, HH04S, LL04S, MU04S, MG04S, RA04S, RP04S, SG03S, SS05S, SI04S, SP04S, OB03S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$2,000 SUPPORTED BY CLIPEX



PRIZE: \$1,000 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT
PHONE: (03) 5432 2324
EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

1

148 KO ANGUS: KO VICKY P66#, REG: AA:NZCP66, 1 APR 2018, TATTOO: KO P66, SIRE: TE MANIA EMPEROR E343, DAM: KO VICKY J37

IB03S - BICKLEYS TRANSPORT RESERVE SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED HEIFER

Eligible Classes: IB02S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT
PHONE: (03) 5432 2324
EMAIL: ops@bicklevstransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

740 **AUSBRED**: AUSBRED CARIBBEAN PEARL, REG: ASBA:730215, 4 AUG 2018, TATTOO: ZLXPP003, SIRE: SVS CAPTAIN MORGAN 11Z,

DAM: AUSBRED BAMBI

# IB04S - CLIPEX & BICKLEYS TRANSPORT SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED FEMALE

The winning Senior Champion Females from all Beef Breeds will be eligible to compete.

Eligible Classes: AA14S, AL09S, AS07S, BS09S, GB09S, BA07S, CC09S, DS07S, GA07S, HH09S, LL09S, MU09S, MG09S, RA09S, RP09S, SG07S, SS10S, SI09S, SP09S, OB08S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$2,000 SUPPORTED BY CLIPEX



PRIZE: \$1,000 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT PHONE: (03) 5432 2324

EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: TROPHY SUPPORTED BY **THE ESTATE OF THE LATE D.S. MACGREGOR MBE** 

PRIZE: RASV SASH

176 KO ANGUS: KO DREAM N43#, REG:
AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43,
SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM:
KO DREAM G68(ET)

# IB05S - BICKLEYS TRANSPORT RESERVE SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED FEMALE

Eligible Classes: IB04S

PRIZE: VALUE \$250 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT
PHONE: (03) 5432 2324
EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

670 RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK YZ ROMANCE N148, REG: SS:NLRN148, 5 SEP 2017, TATTOO: NLRN148, SIRE: YAMBURGAN ZEUS K25, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES ROMANCE L203

**IB06S - CUTEST CALF** 

Eligible Classes: IB04S

PRIZE: 1ST - 2ND PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY ICU SMALL

ANIMAL RUGS
PRIZE: RASV SASH

1 TONDARA HEREFORD STUD



#### **IB07S - CLIPEX & BICKLEYS TRANSPORT SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED BULL**

The winning Junior Champion Bulls from all Beef Breeds will be eligible to compete.

Eligible Classes: AA21S, AL16S, AS12S, BS15S, GB15S, BA12S, CC16S, DS12S, GA12S, HH16S, LL16S, MU14S, MG16S, RA15S, RP15S, SG12S, SS17S, SI15S, SP16S, OB13S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$2,000 SUPPORTED BY CLIPEX



PRIZE: \$1,000 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT PHONE: (03) 5432 2324

PRIZE: RASV SASH

EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

RW & NL EVANS, NAGOL PARK: NAGOL PARK KOKODA PNG P120, REG: SS:NLRP120, 16 AUG 2018, TATTOO: NLRP120, SIRE: FUTURITY KOKODA, DAM: NAGOL PARK ELLIES

**ROMANCE L203** 

#### **IB08S - BICKLEYS TRANSPORT RESERVE SUPREME JUNIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED BULL**

Eligible Classes: IB07S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT

PHONE: (03) 5432 2324 EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

ADAMELUCA ANGUS: ADAMELUCA PHAROAH P3#, REG: AA:TSAP3, 22 APR 2018, TATTOO: TSAP3, SIRE: MILWILLAH ELSOM H283, DAM: ADAMELUCA ARABELLA K58

#### **IB09S - CLIPEX & BICKLEYS TRANSPORT SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED BULL**

The winning Senior Champion Bulls from all Beef Breeds will be eligible to compete.

Eligible Classes: AA37S, AL21S, AS16S, BS19S, GB19S, BA16S, CC20S, DS16S, GA16S, HH20S, LL20S, MU18S, MG20S, RA19S, RP19S, SG16S, SS21S, SI19S, SP20S, OB17S

PRIZE: GIFT VOUCHER VALUE \$2,000 SUPPORTED BY CLIPEX



PRIZE: \$1,000 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT

PHONE: (03) 5432 2324 EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

407

D & S HALLIDAY, WATERFORD CHAROLAIS: WATERFORD NEON LIGHTS N35E (P)(R/F), REG: CSA:WETN35E, 3 OCT 2017, TATTOO: WETN35E, SIRE: PALGROVE HERMES (P), DAM: WATERFORD ELECTRA 2 G174E (P/S)(R/F)

#### **IB10S - BICKLEYS TRANSPORT RESERVE SUPREME SENIOR CHAMPION BEEF BREED BULL**

Eligible Classes: IB09S

PRIZE: \$250 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT

PHONE: (03) 5432 2324 EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: RASV SASH

IC & LE FRECKLINGTON, HOLLYWOOD ANGUS: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE N12#, REG: AA:DEYN12, 15 AUG 2017, TATTOO: HASN12, SIRE: HOLLYWOOD LONGMIRE L18, DAM:

HOLLYWOOD CHEERLEADER C5

# **IB11S - BICKLEYS TRANSPORT SUPREME BEEF BREED**

The Supreme Junior Beef Breed Heifer, the Supreme Senior Beef Breed Female, the Supreme Junior Beef Breed Bull and the Supreme Senior Beef Breed Bull will compete for the ultimate accolade of Supreme Beef Exhibit of the Show.

Eligible Classes: IB02S, IB04S, IB07S, IB09S

PRIZE: 0 PORTRAIT OF WINNING EXHIBIT SUPPORTED BY

JASON ROBERTS

PRIZE: \$5,000 SUPPORTED BY BICKLEYS TRANSPORT



LOCAL & INTERSTATE TRANSPORT PHONE: (03) 5432 2324 EMAIL: ops@bickleystransport.com

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY HANGING ROCK WINERY

PRIZE: RASV SASH

1

KO ANGUS: KO DREAM N43#, REG: AA:NZCN43, 3 MAR 2017, TATTOO: KO N43, SIRE: PATHFINDER GENESIS G357(AI), DAM:

KO DREAM G68(ET)



# WELLCOM SUPREME SIRE **AWARD**



SIRE01S - THE WELLCOM SUPREME SIRE AWARD

PRIZE: \$10,000 SUPPORTED BY WELLCOM GROUP LIMITED

Not Awarded

# **BEST MAINTAINED TEAM AWARDS**

BMT01S - BEST MAINTAINED TEAM UNDER 5 HEAD

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY LIMITLESS SHOW **SUPPLIES** 

Not Awarded

**BMT02S - BEST MAINTAINED TEAM OVER 5 HEAD** 

PRIZE: PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY LIMITLESS SHOW **SUPPLIES** 

Not Awarded

# RASV BEEF CATTLE HALL OF FAME

The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria (RASV), Beef Cattle Hall of Fame recognises the contribution of an individual or a family that have provided sustained service to the Royal Melbourne Show Beef Cattle community.

The RASV Beef Cattle Committee express their sincere thanks to those who contribute to the betterment of the Royal Melbourne Show and the wider beef cattle industry.

2015: Mr Brian Alford

2016: Mr Ross Draper and The Falls Family, Malton Shorthorns

2017: Mrs Robyn O'Leary

2018: No Entry

2019: Gina Ryan & 'Ma' Kathy Grigg

# **AESCULAP GUN FITTER COMPETITION**

Fitters prepare cattle for the judging ring - washing, grooming and clipping the animal to allow the handler to show it at its best. The Gun Fitter Competition puts the best of fitters against one another and the clock to see who really has the goods to claim the title of The Royal Melbourne Show 'Gun Fitter'. With cash prizes, pride and reputation up for grabs, this is an event not to missed.

#### **GUN01 - GUN FITTER**

Previous winners; Joanne McLaughlin (2007), Hayden Green (2008), Scott Myers (2009), Tim Lord (2010), Ashley Morris (2011), Tom Wilding Davies (2012), Jim McWilliam (2013), Tim Reid (2014), Christie Kennedy (2015), Brandon Sykes (2016), Lochie McLauchlan (2017) Nathan Leach (2018).

PRIZE: 1ST \$300 SUPPORTED BY THE CATTLE SHOP PRIZE: 1ST GIFT VOUCHER SUPPORTED BY FARMER'S MAILBOX

PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY RIVERINA WOOL (AUST.) PTY LTD

PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY GRAEME COOK PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY MULCAHY NELSON PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY BARRIE CROTTY PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY G.R. & N.E. KING

PRIZE: 1ST RASV SASH

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY HANGING ROCK WINERY

PRIZE: 1ST \$100, PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY SPENCER **FAMILY** 

PRIZE: 1ST \$100 SUPPORTED BY D & S NEWCOMEN

	1005	LUCAS KALLADY
5	1006	RYAN BAJADA
	1007	CHRIS ROBINSON
3	1008	JONATHON TINK
4	1009	SARAH SUTTON
	1010	JACK NELSON
	1011	JESS COOK
1	1012	TIFFANY MCLAUCHLAN
	1013	TRENT STORM
2	1014	LANE EVANS

# YOUNG BEEF VICTORIA **CALF CLASSIC**

Restricted to people aged 18 and under at the time of competition

**CALF01 - BEST BULL CALF** 

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY ICU SMALL ANIMAL **RUGS** 

LOCHCLYDE PASTORAL CO. PTY LTD 1

**CALF02 - BEST HEIFER CALF** 

PRIZE: 1ST PRODUCT SUPPORTED BY ICU SMALL ANIMAL RUGS

PJ CATTLE CO.

**CALF03 - BEST FANCY DRESS CALF** 

**FINLEY HIGH SCHOOL** 



## **EXHIBITOR LIST**

#### A

Adameluca Angus, PASCOE VALE SOUTH VIC 3044: AA11, AA17, AA29, AA30, AA40, AA41, AA42, AA45S

David ashley & Grandchildren, CAMBERWELL VIC 3124: BS01, BS03, BS08, BS12, BS14, BS23, BS25, BS26

Bannaby Angus, MOLONG NSW 2866: AA08, AA13, AA30

Arki | GI and KL Buick, WESTERN FLAT SA 5268: MG02, MG13, MG15, MG19, MG25, MG27

Bull Oak Well Angus, NOORAT VIC 3265: AA12, AA30

Trowbridge BBB ANGUS, ORANGE NSW 2800: AA35

Aruma Limousin | Phoebe Eckermann, TWO WELLS SA 5501: LL01, LL02, LL03, LL08, LL19, LL24, LL25, LL27

HM Angus, ST.ALBANS PARK VIC 3219: AA13

Killain Angus, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: AA07, AA16, AA19, AA26, AA29, AA35, AA40, AA41, AA42, AA43, AA44, AA45S

TD Angus & Killain Angus, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: AA06

Ko Angus, KANGALOON NSW 2576: AA11, AA12, AA17, AA18, AA29, AA40, AA41, AA45S

Ardenn Lowlines | A & S O'brien, HILLSIDE VIC 3037: AL07, AL12, AL27

Anderson Hill | Scott Pugh, SANREMO VIC 3925: BS03

RDM Angus, WELLINGTON NSW 2820: AA12, AA13, AA40, AA44, RA03

Tattykeel Angus, WELLINGTON NSW 2820: AA08, AA36

Ausbred | Shannon Lawlor, HUNTINGWOOD NSW 2148: SI02, SI13, SI23, SI24, SI26

Waterlilli Angus, BIRREGURRA VIC 3242: AA40

Arabar | RF JJ & DR Wilson, BALAKLAVA SA 5461: CC02, CC03

#### B

Bajada livestock | Ryan Bajada, TRAFALGAR VIC 3824: LL02 Blackjack Shorthorns | Blackjack Grazing, TUMUT NSW 2720: SS01, SS03, SS13, SS25, SS26, SS28

Blueridge Speckle Park Stud, NARROMINE NSW 2821: SP02, SP13, SP26

Jarrad Bonanno, CLARENDON NSW 2756: SI03

Banquet Angus | S & N Branson, MORTLAKE VIC 3272: AA08, AA11, AA12, AA13, AA20, AA26, AA31, AA34, AA40, AA41, AA42, AA45S

Jesse Brown, SUTHERLANDS CREEK VIC 3331: SS02, SS03

Black Diamond Angus | C L & A J Kennedy, COWRA NSW 2794: RA08, RA24

Black Diamond Angus | Ms CL Fuller T/As Black Diamond Angus and Mellowood Red Angus, the Knee Family, COWRA NSW 2794: RA08, RA17

Brentvale Limousins | Jason Foote, CHAPEL HILL SA 5153: LL02, LL12, LL13, LL24, LL26, LL27

White Family Beef, THE LAGOON NSW 2795: RA02, RA13

Boonah | IR, LF & AJ McDonald, TARILTA VIC 3451: DS01, DS02, DS05

Beresford Angus | Bill, Samantha, Georgie Beresford and S Myers, THE ROCK NSW 2655: AA08

Bull Family, CLYDESDALE VIC 3461: DS02, DS05

Burramurra Santa Gertrudis Stud | Riverina Wool ( Aust.) Pty Ltd, MOAMA NSW 2731: SG01, SG05, SG10, SG14, SG20, SG21, SG22

Barregowa Cattle Company | Turnham Family, GISBORNE VIC 3437: RA02, RA14, RA17, RA23, RA25

Black Diamond Speckle Park | Black Diamond Speckle Park, MACORNA VIC 3579: SP01, SP02, SP03, SP14, SP15, SP24, SP25, SP26, SP27

Black Diamond Speckle Park | Macorna Limousins, MACORNA VIC 3579: LL01, LL02, LL03, LL08

#### C

Cooper Shorthorns | Cooper Carter, TUMUT NSW 2720: SS03, SS15
Candy Mountain Cattle, NOORAT VIC 3265: AA13, AA41
Rachael Cochrane & James Duggan, YEA VIC 3717: CC13
Cann Valley Lowline Stud | Matt Coopey, TALLYGAROOPNA VIC

Cann Valley Lowline Stud | Matt Cooney, TALLYGAROOPNA VIC 3634: AL08, AL12, AL18, AL26

Limitless Cattle Co, MT MAGNIFICET RD SA 5210: AA12, AA41 Lochclyde Pastoral Co, RUSSELL'S BRIDGE VIC 3331: MG08, SS02 Marrington Pastoral Co., NARROMINE NSW 2821: SS25, SS26 Challambi | N A Spink, TOOMA NSW 2642: CC02, CC03, CC13, CC24, CC26, CC27

Colin and Helen Masters, TANYBRYN VIC 3249: LL03, LL15 Cottage Creek Angus | Tony Rutter, MOLONG NSW 2866: AA13, AA31

#### D

Dajory Murray Greys | Daniel, Josh And Ryan Mcrae, GRAHAMVALE VIC 3631: MG02, MG03, MG12, MG13, MG14

Dryden's Run | Karen Doggett, KYNETON VIC 3444: DS02, DS06 Dartomjo | John Heard, WILLOW GROVE VIC 3825: GB12 Damala Angus | Lake Goldsmith Pastoral Co Pty Ltd, LAKE GOLDSMITH VIC 3373: AA13

#### Ε

Epic | SE Carrison and MK Woollett, PENOLA SA 5277: SP12 EJ Angus | Des & Carol Grylls, BOOK BOOK NSW 2650: AA08, AA11 Elephant Castle | Mrs Sophia Tomkins, GOLLAN NSW 2820: DS01, DS02, DS10, DS20

#### F

Floodway Pass Murray Greys | Ella Betts-Horton, MILLOO VIC 3572: MG02, MG06

Chelsea Filmer, TAMBO UPPER VIC 3885: GB06

First XI Simmentals | Salesian College Sunbury, SUNBURY VIC 3429: SI02, SI03, SI13, SI14, SI23, SI24, SI25, SI26

Jacquelynn Feagan, YARRA GLEN VIC 3775: AL02, AL08, AL13

#### G

David Galpin, PENOLA SA 5277: LL03, LL08, LL15, LL24, LL26 Ganado Greys, LEICHARDT VIC 3516: MG25, MG26, MG28 Tippetts Glengyron, NEWLYN VIC 3364: SS02, SS14 Garren Park Genetics | Gr & Ka Hedger, CULCAIRN NSW 2660: LL13 Goonawarra Park Beef Shorthorns | Leo and Fiona Swan, LAKE BOGA VIC 3584: BS07

#### Н

80AA

Chris Halliday, WILDES MEADOW NSW 2577: AA18
Halliday, WILDES MEADOW NSW 2577: AA11, AA25, AA34
Patrick Halloran, KYNETON VIC 3444: LL03, LL07
Courtney Hazeldene, LEICHARDT VIC 3516: MG02, MG13
Grangeview Park Poll Herefords, AXE CREEK VIC 3551: HH02, HH08, HH19, HH24, HH27

Harvey Park | S & L Harvey, BUNYIP VIC 3815: CC02, CC03, CC27
Molly Henderson, WANDIN NORTH VIC 3139: MG03
Hillview Angus | Danny Hill, BUNGENDORE NSW 2621: AA20
Hobbs Livestock | Hobbs Livestock, MOLONG NSW 2866: AA07,

Hobbs Livestock | Isaac & Henry Hobbs, MOLONG NSW 2866: AA40 JLea POLL HEREFORDS, COHUNA VIC 3568: HH03, HH27

Ken Holland, FERNIHURST VIC 3518: MG19



Herlo Park Livestock | Ashleigh Kuipers & Chris Ickinger, MULGOA NSW 2745: SI14

Herlo Park Livestock | Bill & Kim Kuipers, MULGOA NSW 2745: AL03 Hollywood Angus | IC & LE Frecklington, PEAK HILL NSW 2869: AA12, AA20, AA29, AA35, AA36, AA40, AA41, AA42, AA45S Alison Hilli, WILLOW GROVE VIC 3825: GB03, GB06, GB14, GB18 Hanging Rock Speckle Park Stud | The Hanging Rock Winery PTY. LTD., NEWHAM VIC 3442: SP03, SP14, SP24, SP26, SP27 Thomas Holt, URANA NSW 2645: HH08

П

Tom Isedale, FINLEY NSW 2713: LL01, LL02, LL12

J

JC Charolais | JC Charolais, CHARLEROI VIC 3695: CC02, CC06 JJ Shorthorns | Joshua Evans, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: SS02 D & J Jewell, WARRNAMBOOL VIC 3280: DS01, DS02 Muscateer Valley Jessica & Jason Muscat, OAKVILLE NSW 2765: AL01

K

Kingsley Vale Shorthorns | F.D. and D.M. Collins, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: SS25, SS26

Kingsley Vale Shorthorns | Luke, Shae & Lochie Collins, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: SS02, SS03, SS09, SS15, SS19

Karandrea | RW & JE Davidson, BINGINWARRI VIC 3966: GB03, GB08, GA06

Katie and Cam McIntyre, PEARCEDALE VIC 3912: CC07

Kenmere Charolais, HOLBROOK NSW 2644: CC02, CC03, CC08, CC13, CC15, CC19, CC24, CC26, CC27

KO ANGUS, KANGALOON NSW 2576: AA11, AA12, AA17, AA18, AA29, AA40, AA41, AA45S

Ken and Michelle Holland, FERNIHURST VIC 3518: MG13 Kaytee Angus | Kaitlin Swain, DUBBO NSW 2830: AA07 Kilkee Shorthorns | GL, HM & JS Tink, ORANGE NSW 2800: SS25 Kilkee Shorthorns | J,S,G &M Tink, ORANGE NSW 2800: SS01, SS02, SS14

.

Berdihold Stud Pty Ltd, OSWALD NSW 2321: LL03, LL13 Iseco Limousins And Lucerne, FINLEY NSW 2713: LL24, LL26, LL27 L & T Livestock, GANNAWARRA VIC 3568: AA17

Llandillo, THE LAGOON NSW 2795: HH02, RA23

Lochclyde Pastoral Co. Pty Ltd, RUSSELL'S BRIDGE VIC 3331: SS28 McAlpin Livestock Pty Ltd, TOOWOOMBA QLD 4350: SS02, SS03, SS28

Lane & Cody Evans, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: SS02, SS14
Pine Creek Angus Stud Pty Ltd, WOODSTOCK NSW 2793: AA08,
AA12, AA13, AA16, AA18, AA26, AA31, AA35, AA40, AA41, AA42,
AA43, AA45S

Tarrawarra Lowlines, YARRA GLEN VIC 3775: AL25

M

Manoora Park Limousins | Richard Martin, MORTLAKE VIC 3272: LL03, LL15, LL24, LL25, LL27

Maefair Murray Greys | GP & EJ Burnett, TURRAMURRA NSW 2074: MG01, MG02, MG03, MG14, MG15, MG28

Merribrook Livestock | R & L Collins, ECHUCA VIC 3564: AA17, AA30 Merridale Angus | Peter Collins, TENNYSON VIC 3572: AA11, AA12, AA17, AA26, AA29, AA30, AA35, AA42, AA43, AA44, AA45S

Meadow Vale | Harris Family, CLARKEFIELD VIC 3430: AS01, AS10, AS20, AS22

Katie McIntyre, PEARCEDALE VIC 3912: CC08

MH Speckle Park Stud | Mia Hourn, FLINDERS VIC 3929: SP01 Marschay | McKay Bros, CRESWICK VIC 3363: SS02, SS14, SS15, SS20, SS25, SS27 Merom Speckle Park Stud | Merom Pastoral Company, NEWHAM VIC 3442: SP02, SP03, SP18, SP26

Morham Maine's | Brian and Karen Morham, LURG VIC 3673: MU03, MU08, MU13, MU22, MU24

Morham Maine's | Brooke Morham, LURG VIC 3673: MU13 Montaaro Charolais | Jaime Vosper, MONEGEETTA VIC 3433: CC02

Andrew Manson, NEWRY VIA MAFFRA VIC 3860: HH01, HH13,

Ν

Nagol Park | RW & NL Evans, TAMWORTH NSW 2340: SS02, SS08, SS09, SS14, SS25, SS27

Nomak Angus | Sarah Iddles, STRATHMERTON VIC 3641: AA08, AA16, AA17, AA40

Jack Nelson, PINE LODGE VIC 3631: SP02, SP07, SP08, SP13

P

Pemberton Speckle Park | Tim Bell, GLENQUARRY NSW 2576: SP02, SP06, SP13, SP14, SP24, SP25, SP26, SP27

Prairie Falls | GC Livestock, BREAKAWAY CREEK VIC 3303: MG01, MG02, MG03, MG08, MG28

Peninsula Cattle Company | Paris Hourn, FLINDERS VIC 3929: SS02 Jackungah Speckle Parks, PINE LODGE VIC 3631: SP24, SP25, SP26, SP27

R & K Boon Pastoral, MT MAGNIFICET RD SA 5210: AA26 PJ Cattle Co | P, J, T & L McLAUCHLAN, GLENORMISTON NORTH VIC 3265: AA06, AA08, AA13, AA16, AA19, AA24, AA25, AA40, AA41, AA42, AA43, AA44, AA45S, CALF02

Pageoway, TAMBO UPPER VIC 3885: GB02, GB26

Greg price, TRAFALGAR VIC 3824: LL02

Stormley Red Poll, COHUNA VIC 3568: RP26

Pinora | J & K Sunderman, HEYFIELD VIC 3858: AA08, AA11

R

Rowlon Park | Mr DF Buchanan and Miss FA Radomiljac, PORTARLINGTON VIC 3223: SI06, SI17

Redbank Angus & Limousin | Shaun Connolly, BEGA NSW NSW 2550: AA12, AA19, LL06, LL07

Rangan Charolais | Graeme Cook Family Trust, CHARLEROI VIC 3695: CC02, CC08, CC13, CC15, CC24, CC26, CC27

Redward Red Poll | Gay Ward, ARTHURS CREEK VIC 3099: RP01, RP06, RP08, RP13, RP17, RP18, RP23, RP24, RP26

Paul Rathbone & Michael Seifried, RIDDELLS CREEK VIC 3431: RA17

Rellum Farms | GC & VJ Muller, MOUNT GAMBIER EAST SA 5291: SI03, SI08, SI14, SI23, SI24, SI25, SI26

Royalla | Neilson, Sue & Nicholas Job, YEOVAL NSW 2868: SS02, SS09, SS15, SS20, SS25, SS26, SS28

Rosehill Square Metres | Jess Paine, HARROGATE SA 5244: OB01, OB06, OB12, OB16, OB21, OB22, OB23

Rose Hill Speckle Park Stud | Alex Pateman and Natalie Merz, RYLSTONE NSW 2849: SP01, SP02, SP13, SP14, SP24, SP25, SP26, SP27

Red Cactus Red Poll | Ross Draper, ARTHURS CREEK VIC 3099: RP03, RP06, RP08, RP13, RP23, RP26

Chris Robinson, WILLAURA VIC 3379: SP02, SP13

Roly Park | Scott Bruton, LAKE BOGA VIC 3584: AS01, AS02, AS11, AS15, AS20, AS22

Rockwood | Rockwood, ST GERMAINS VIC 3620: AA08, AA11 Renard Blondes | Ian L Fox, COBRAM VIC 3644: BA05



#### S

Spring Hill Angus | Brad-Leigh International Pty Ltd, WILDES MEADOW NSW 2577: AA08, AA11, AA17, AA29, AA24, AA31

Eloora Shorthorns, CAVENDISH VIC 3314: SS03, SS07, SS16, SS25, SS26, SS27, CALF03

Finley High School, FINLEY NSW 2713: SS01, SS02, SS07, SS09, SS14, SS19, SS25, SS26, SS28, CALF01, CALF03

Grant High School, MOUNT GAMBIER SA 5290: SI02, SI13

HJ & S Stephens & Jack Nelson, PINE LODGE VIC 3631: SP03

Darren Storace, BULLENGAROOK VIC 3437: AL06

Smith and Tedesco, COHUNA VIC 3568: HH03

Snowy Mountains Murray Greys | Lucy Kell, ADELONG NSW 2729: MG01

L & C Shannon, ROMSEY VIC 3434: BS02, BS13, BS07, BS23, BS24, BS26

Six Star and Pemberton Speckle Park, BUNDANOON NSW 2578: SP19

Spencer Family, RUTHERGLEN VIC 3685: AS01, AS02, AS10, AS20, AS22, BS03, SS01, SS02, SS08, SS25, SS28

Spencer Family/Spys Shorthorns, RUTHERGLEN VIC 3685: SS14 S Storm & Sons, COHUNA VIC 3568: RP01, RP02, RP08

Swanlea Beef Shorthorns | Darcy Swan, LAKE BOGA VIC 3584: BS01 Warraberry Shorthorns, MOLONG NSW 2866: SS02, SS14, SS26

Lilli Stewart, BIRREGURRA VIC 3242: AA07, AA08, AA13

#### Т

Tintagel Charolais | C & E Arthur, ECHUCA VIC 3564: CC02, CC03, CC27

Tataila | Ham Family Shorthorns, MOAMA NSW 2731: SS02, SS20 The Pines Speckle Park | RJ,JM & TL Hare, GUNBOWER VIC 3566: SP03, SP07, SP19, SP26

Tambo River Charolais | D & S Newcomen, YEA VIC 3717: CC03, CC14, CC27

Alison Hilli T/A Jalaway Belted Galloway Beef, WILLOW GROVE VIC 3825: GB23, GB24

MGT - Madeline Telford, BARHAM NSW 2732: RA03

TJG Simmentals | Tom, Jack, Georgia Nelson, PINE LODGE VIC 3631: SI01

Tondara Hereford Stud & Jordan Alexander, URANA NSW 2645: HH13

Tondara Hereford Stud, URANA NSW 2645: HH01, HH02, HH07, HH13, HH18, HH19, HH24, HH25, HH26, HH27

Tuerong, STANHOPE VIC 3623: DS01, DS06, DS10, DS11, DS14, DS20, DS21, DS22

#### V

Victorian Speckle Park | Kiwi Park Pty Ltd, BALNARRING VIC 3926: SP06, SP12, SP14

Victorian Speckle Park | KiwiPark Pty Ltd, BALNARRING VIC 3926: SP03

Muscateer Valley, OAKVILLE NSW 2765: AL28

Vanessa & Peter Wenn, BUNYIP VIC 3815: SI01, SI02, SI13

#### W

Wattle Grove Maine-Anjou | Scott Costello, NARELLAN VALE NSW 2567: MU12, MU16

Warrela Limousin Stud | Warren Coyle, WILLOWMAVIN VIC 3764: LL02, LL14

Waterford Charolais | D & S Halliday, MT MACEDON VIC 3441: CC01, CC02, CC13, CC18

Waterford Charolais | D Halliday, MT MACEDON VIC 3441: CC24, CC27

Bronwyn Ward & Martin Ziermann, GLENROWAN WEST VIC 3675: RA11

Wattledene Murray Greys | Philip Hogan, MYERS FLAT VIC 3556: MG02, MG07, MG13, MG25

Wanamara | G & J Knight, MAJOR PLAINS VIC 3725: AL01, AL02, AL03. AL28

Whitby Farm Lowlines | K & G Lorains, ZEERUST VIC 3634: AL02, AL19

HM & MD Williams, NARROMINE NSW 2821: SS02, SS08, SS14, SS20

Webb Black Simmentals | Webb Black Simmentals, YEA VIC 3717: SI02, SI13

Webb Black Simmentals | Webb Farm Trust, YEA VIC 3717: SI23, SI25, SI26

Warilla Charolais | Jgw Jm & Ga Weeks Warilla Charolais, ECHUCA VIC 3564: CC03

Warilla Charolais | Jm & Ga Weeks Warilla Charolais, ECHUCA VIC 3564: CC01

Warilla Charolais | Jonathan Weeks, ECHUCA VIC 3564: CC27 Wellerlou | TJ & LM Weller, COOLAMON NSW 2701: SP13

Mr & Mrs P & V Wenn, BUNYIP VIC 3815: SI23, SI26

Westella Charolais | Westella Charolais, GLENBURN VIC 3717: CC01, CC02

#### Υ

Yamba Angus | Cleo's Unitisation P/L, GARRA NSW 2866: AA40, AA41, AA42, AA45S

Yamba Angus | Yamba Angus, GARRA NSW 2866: AA08, AA12, AA17, AA20, AA30



# ROYAL MELBOURNE SHOW BEEF CATTLE COMPETITION SPECIAL REGULATIONS

 The Regulations appearing in this Schedule form part of The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria's (RASV) General Regulations and conditions of entry to an Event at the Royal Melbourne Show. In the event of any inconsistency between the General Regulations and these Regulations, the General Regulations shall prevail to the extent of the inconsistency unless the General Regulations provide otherwise.

#### **CLOSE OF ENTRIES**

- Entries in the Beef Cattle competition must be received at RASV's Administration Office, located at Melbourne Showgrounds, Epsom Rd, Ascot Vale, 3032 by no later than 5:00pm on the nominated Entry Close date. All fees must accompany entries, along with the National Cattle Health Statement.
- 3. The onus is entirely on the Exhibitor to submit particulars on time.
- In accordance with General Regulation 8.2, RASV reserves the right to amend, consolidate or cancel classes offered in this competition schedule.

#### **SUBSTITUTIONS**

5. Exhibitors will have the option of nominating substitute entries, of which all details must be completed in the space provided in the entry form. If an exhibitor wishes to exhibit a substitute animal in lieu of the original nomination, advice must be made using the Substitution Form and must be in the hands of RASV no later than 5:00pm on the nominated Substitution Close Date.

#### PROVISION OF EXHIBITION SPACE

 One space will be provided to each Exhibit. Due to space restrictions, a space cannot be booked for a calf at foot. Calf spaces will only be provided where space permits.

## STORAGE LOCKERS

 Storage Locker prices include a key deposit which will be refunded on return of locker key. Refunds will be issued on return of key. Due to limited Accommodation Lockers, RASV reserves the right to limit allocation in an effort to accommodate all Exhibitors.

# TRUCK PARKING

- Parking for Trucks and Floats will be available. Apply by completing the relevant section when entering, and forward the fee with the competition entry fee.
- 9. There is to be no camping on the Showgrounds, or any area leased by RASV under any circumstances.
- 10. Any vehicle, including trucks, stock transports, trailers, and horse floats, located on the Showgrounds, or any area leased by RASV, shall be at the sole risk of the owner. RASV accepts no responsibility for any loss or damage, including loss or damage caused by negligence of RASV, its officers, employees, or agents to any vehicle, or the contents of any vehicle, located on RASV's property on the any area leased by RASV.

# **ARRIVAL & DEPARTURE OF EXHIBITS**

- All Exhibitors are to comply with the nominated arrival and departure timings, unless otherwise notified directly by the RASV Event Coordinator.
- 12. Priority may be given to Exhibitors that have considerable distance to travel.

#### **ELIGIBILITY OF EXHIBITS**

13. All females over two years of age entered must be either "in milk" or "in calf". RASV may demand production of a Veterinary Surgeon's certification that a female has been pregnancy tested "in calf", failing which RASV has the right to arrange a veterinary inspection on the Showgrounds at the expense of the Exhibitor.

- 14. A bull or heifer entered in any class for an Exhibit of an age under 18 months shall be ineligible for exhibition in any such class if at the time of inspection of the Exhibit at the Showgrounds the bull or heifer has or shows, in the opinion of the Chief Steward or their nominee, evidence of having had a permanent tooth; or if entered in any class for an Exhibit of an age under 24 months the bull or heifer has, or shows evidence of having had more than two permanent teeth. A tooth which has erupted from the gum in whole or part shall be deemed to be a permanent tooth.
- 15. An animal shall not be admitted to the Showgrounds unless it is entered for exhibition, with the exception of a calf at foot, as defined in these Special Regulations.

#### **CALVES AT FOOT**

- 16. A calf of an Exhibit may be admitted if born on or after 1 January of the current year and is being suckled by the Exhibit. Such a calf is to be the natural born progeny of the Exhibit and be tattooed with its full herd identity permanent ink impregnated tattoo if born prior to arrival at the Showgrounds.
- All calves at foot must be eligible for full registration in the Herd Book in which its dam is registered.
- 18. Any cow found with a calf at foot born prior to 1 January of the current year or a calf not being the natural born progeny of the Exhibit nor tattooed as required above, shall be deemed to be ineligible for exhibition at the Show and RASV may by notice to the Exhibitor require the animal to be forthwith removed from the Showgrounds. The Exhibitor, upon receipt of such notice, shall forthwith remove such animal and failing such removal by the Exhibitor within the time prescribed, RASV may remove the animal or cause the animal to be removed and all costs and expenses of removal shall be borne by the Exhibitor and shall be refunded to RASV.

#### STANDARD OF EXHIBITS AND INSPECTIONS

- The standard of Exhibits shall be subject to the Rules and Regulations pertaining to the Breed Standards as accepted by the relevant Breed Society or Association and as approved by RASV.
- Every animal exhibited in the Beef Cattle section will be subject to an inspection, carried out by an Inspector appointed by RASV.
- Each Breed Society or association shall put forward nominations for these appointments for their breed, and these nominations will be considered by RASV.
- 22. Exhibitors are required to have their stock attended and clean in readiness for inspection at the time and day as directed by the Cattle Superintendent and specified in the Livestock Exhibitor Information Booklet. The Inspectors shall on the relevant day submit their report to the Cattle Superintendent at an acceptable time as directed to them by RASV.
- 23. No cattle can be inspected unless the Exhibitor or a representative thereof is present to assist in handling the cattle.
- No Exhibitor shall be permitted to exhibit any cattle bearing marking brands or tattoos not consistent with those disclosed when entering or on Breed Society records.
- Exhibitors are strongly advised to inspect marking brands and tattoos prior to lodging entry forms and before departure for the Show.
- 26. Without prejudice to any other applicable rules, if the relevant inspector determines that any animal entered for exhibition:
  - a) is not true to type; or
  - is not of sufficient merit as to be worthy of exhibit in the class or classes for which it is entered; or
  - c) has not been adequately prepared for the Show; or
  - bears any marking brand or tattoo inconsistent with the markings brand or tattoo disclosed when entering or on Breed Society records or whose tattoo is not clearly legible;
  - e) is in breach of the rules under the heading "Tampering of Exhibits"; or
  - being a bull born prior to 1 January in the preceding year is not rung through the nose; or



- being entered in any class for an Exhibit of an age under 18 months has, or shows, evidence of having had a permanent tooth; or
- being entered in any class for an Exhibit of an age under 24 months has, or shows evidence of having had more than two permanent teeth; or
- has a calf at foot born prior to arrival at the Showgrounds, which is not tattooed with its permanent ink impregnated tattoo; or is found with a calf at foot born prior to 1 January in the preceding year,

then such animal shall be deemed to be ineligible for exhibition at the Show.

- The Inspectors shall report any animal which they believe to be infected by ringworm or warts to RASV's Veterinary Surgeon.
- 28. Any animal found infected with ringworm prior to arriving at the Showgrounds must be accompanied by a veterinary certificate stating that the veterinarian has seen the animal treated in the last four days with an appropriate fungicide. If the infection is deemed to be so bad and/or unsightly that the showing of that animal is likely to detract from the spectacle of the Show, the animal may be deemed ineligible for competition at the discretion of the RASV Beef Cattle Committee.
- 29. Any animal infected with warts should generally have them removed prior to arriving at the Showgrounds. If the infection is deemed to be so bad and/or unsightly that the showing of that animal is likely to detract from the spectacle of the Show, the animal may be deemed ineligible for competition at the discretion of the RASV Beef Cattle Committee.
- 30. Without prejudice to the General Regulations, the determinations of the inspectors or of the Veterinary Surgeons on any matter shall be subject only to appeal to the Chief Stewards or Assistant Chief Stewards in the Beef Cattle Competition who shall make such determinations and directions as they think fit. Such appeal shall be accompanied with a deposit of \$50 which may be forfeited to RASV if in the sole opinion of the Chief Steward the appeal is unfounded, frivolous or vexatious.
- 31. The Inspectors, Veterinary Surgeons, Chief Stewards, or their assistants shall not be required to furnish to the Exhibitor any reasons for their determinations or directions nor to give the Exhibitor any right to be heard on any matter in question.
- 32. Notwithstanding any other provision in the regulations, where RASV determines that any animal entered in the Cattle Sections has received hormones, then such animal shall be deemed to be ineligible for exhibition at the Show. Any determination made by RASV pursuant to this regulation shall be final.
- 33. RASV may make or cause to be made, at any time during the period of exhibition, an inspection or any test of an Exhibit to determine whether a breach of the regulations under the heading of Standard of Exhibits and Inspections has occurred. If, as a result of a breach of any of these regulations, an animal is deemed to be ineligible for exhibition at the Show, RASV may by notice to the Exhibitor require the animal be forthwith removed from the Showgrounds. The Exhibitor, upon receipt of such notice, shall forthwith remove such animal and, failing such removal within the time prescribed by RASV, RASV may remove the animal or cause the animal to be removed and all costs and expenses of removal shall be borne by the Exhibitor and shall be refunded to RASV. Any determination made by RASV pursuant to this regulation shall be final.
- 34. If an award has been made to an Exhibit deemed to be ineligible under these regulations, any prize awarded will be forfeited and subject to the relevant General Regulations Exhibits in the next order may be promoted to that prize.

# **TAMPERING OF EXHIBITS**

- 35. Notwithstanding General Regulation 8.4, no Exhibitor shall be permitted to exhibit any cattle which, in the opinion of RASV, displays evidence of being tampered with or, in the definition of the class in which it is entered, an animal entered for exhibition or competition is not presented in its natural conformation and has no preparation other than normal feeding and fitting with the exception of normal dressing of hair, hoofs and horns.
- 36. The following practices are strictly prohibited:

- a) An operation or any kind of surgery materially altering the structure or the natural conformation of any part of the animal's body;
- b) The infusion or injection of any drugs or any other substance or the insertion of any object into the teats, blood vessels, muscles or under the skin of any animal to alter its natural physical attributes. This includes the transfer of milk between quarters; and
- c) The setting of the teats of an animal with any form of glue or other setting substance or any other action which alters the natural teat placement of an animal.

Evidence of such practices renders an Exhibit liable to instant disqualification and the Exhibitor and/or agent liable to a suspension ranging from five years to lifetime.

- Teat sealing in order to create a physical barrier which assists to prevent environmental invasion and milk leakage is permitted, provided that:
  - a) the teat is disinfected and sterilised prior to application; and
  - application is to the external teat end with an approved sealant or registered veterinary product to form the seal which must not enter or breach the teat sphincter; and
  - the seal is removed prior to milking without damaging the tissue.
- It is the Exhibitor's responsibility to ensure the animal is not subject to prohibited practices, prior to and whilst on the Showgrounds.
- 39. RASV may make or cause to be made, any test of any Exhibit to determine whether any drug or other substance has been administered to the Exhibit and may take possession of any such Exhibit for any of the aforesaid purposes and detain such Exhibit for such period as RASV deems necessary. Procedures for the testing of prohibited substances may include random tests on Exhibits.
- Should a positive test to a prohibited substance or practice result, any costs associated with testing will be borne by the Exhibitor.
- In accordance with General Regulation 7.1, should a positive test to a prohibited substance or practice result, RASV reserves the right to forfeit an award.

# TINTING AND/OR COLOURING OF COAT

42. Should RASV, the Chief Steward or an appointed Inspector, be of the opinion that the coat of any Exhibit has been tinted and/or coloured in any way, then such an animal shall be deemed to be ineligible for exhibition at the Show.

# **HEALTH DECLARATION**

- All Exhibits must be declared free of Brucellosis and other notifiable diseases defined under the Victorian Livestock Disease Control Act (1994).
- 44. As a condition of entry, all cattle Exhibitors are required to complete the National Cattle Health Declaration (NCHD) (Version 18/10/17). The NCHD must be signed by the owner or the person responsible for the cattle at the Show who in doing so, accept personal responsibility for its truth and accuracy.
- 45. Cattle entered must not be subject to quarantine or restriction with respect to any other notifiable disease.

# JOHNE'S DISEASE

- 46. Only animals with a Johne's Beef Assurance Score (J-BAS) Score of 6, 7 or 8 will be eligible to compete. Exhibitors are required to complete the NCHD (Version 18/10/17) and submit this with entries.
  - All exhibitors must provide a correct J-BAS with their entries.
  - b) Exhibits will be stalled based on the J-BAS provided.
  - Exhibitors may also need additional certification to move between zones or between States. Please check with the local veterinary authority.

# PESTIVIRUS (BOVINE VIRAL DIARRHOEA VIRUS)



47. All cattle entered in the Beef Cattle Competition, including calves at foot, must be tested for Pestivirus (Bovine Viral Diarrhoea Virus) and certified as non-PI (Persistently Infected). Certification of testing and proof of non-PI status is required in the form of a signed Veterinary Certificate or Laboratory Report, clearly listing animals and their identification. Animals previously tested and certified as non-PI animals are not required to be re-tested, however certification must be supplied with your entries.

#### **ANIMAL IDENTIFICATION**

48. All Exhibitors must comply with the Property Identification Code and National Livestock Identification Scheme legislation of Victoria, and must provide the Property Identification Code (PIC) for the property/properties where the cattle originate from on their Entry Form/s. Exhibits not appropriately identified by means of an electronic identification will be deemed ineligible.

#### **REGISTRATION**

- 49. All Exhibits must be entered in the name of the owner(s) shown on the registration certificate.
- 50. All animals entered in the Beef Cattle Section must be registered in a recognised Australian Herd Book of their breed and have a background of at least five recorded generations of their breed.

#### **BREED SPECIFIC REGULATIONS**

- 51. The following regulations are specific to individual breeds.
  - a) Beef Shorthorn: No heifer born twin or triplet with a bull will be eligible for exhibition until such time as she has produced a calf. Dehorned animals will be eligible for exhibition.
  - Hereford: All females not of age for adult registration must be the progeny of registered sires and dams and duly recorded as progeny.
  - Shorthorn: All cattle shown should be either naturally polled or dehorned at the time of entry.
  - d) Poll Hereford: All entries will be subjected to a six generation check for genital abnormalities known to the Breed Society and animals which do not meet the standards will be ineligible for exhibition. Animals with scurs will be eligible to compete provided the scurs are loose at hairline and recorded with the Breed Society. Horned animals will be eligible to compete provided they are dehorned and recorded with the Breed Society.
    - e) **Belted Galloway**: Only animals of at least 93.75% (15/16) breeding purity will be accepted for exhibition.
    - f) Santa Gertrudis: All females 22 months and over shall be certified in calf or have a calf at foot.
  - g) Charolais: Only animals which comply with Regulation 13 "Show Conditions" in the Regulations of the Charolais Society of Australia Ltd shall be eligible to compete.
  - h) **Blonde d'Aquitaine**: Only animals containing at least 93.75% of the original Blonde d'Aquitaine blood will be eligible to compete.

# **NECK NUMBERS**

- 52. Neck numbers corresponding to the Exhibit numbers in the catalogue must be worn by the Exhibits when entering the ring to appear before the Judge or when otherwise required.
- Neck numbers must be obtained by the Exhibitor from the Cattle Superintendents Office.

# **ABSENCE OF EXHIBIT**

- 54. Notwithstanding General Regulations 6.1 and 6.2 Exhibitors may withdraw Exhibits provided that written notification is given to RASV by 5:00pm on the specified withdrawal date listed in the Important Information for Exhibitors. The full bedding fee will be refunded for each head of cattle withdrawn in writing by this time.
- 55. Where any Exhibitor fails to show any Exhibit entered in the Show, and it has not been withdrawn in writing by 5:00pm on the nominated Withdrawal Date, the Exhibitor will be required to pay a fine of \$50 per Exhibit not shown, unless the failure to exhibit is due to one of the reasons specified in General Regulation 5.1 and such reason is accepted by RASV. Any such late notification of withdrawal must be in writing, and delivered to the Cattle Superintendents Office on the day of arrival.

56. If an Exhibitor fails to show any Exhibit entered in the Show without having given notice in accordance with these regulations, that Exhibitor may be prohibited from showing any Exhibit in any section of the Show.

# HOURS OF OPENING OF PAVILIONS AND CLEANING

- All cattle pavilions will be opened to the public from 8.30am to 7:30pm daily, unless closed by the Cattle Superintendent or RASV staff.
- 58. Exhibitors shall, to the satisfaction of the Cattle Superintendent:
  - keep each stall allotted to them and their stock in a clean and proper condition throughout the Show;
  - b) clean out their stalls each day, no later than the times specified in circular advice to Exhibitors; and
  - c) clean their area regularly refuse must be deposited in the manure bins provided.
- 59. Manure must not be deposited in the alleyways or general purpose rubbish bins. General purpose rubbish must not be deposited in manure bins. To assist in the transfer of manure to the bins provided, please bring own cleaning tools.
- 60. Cattle must not be left unattended outside pavilions at any time.
- Cattle must not be rugged during the hours of exhibition with the exception of Bos Indicus cattle which may be rugged after 6:30pm.

#### **BEDDING**

- 62. The following regulations apply to bedding costs and bedding materials:
  - sawdust will be the only bedding for Beef Cattle on the Showgrounds;
  - Exhibitors are required to pay a bedding fee at the time of submitting entries; and
  - c) use of bedding straw is not permitted for cattle.

#### **FODDER STORAGE**

63. Exhibitors are not permitted to stack feed in the pavilion except in the designated fodder aisles. Stock requisites can be obtained from the Fodder Merchant who will be situated on the Showgrounds.

# **CLIPPING OF EXHIBITS**

- 64. All clipping frames must have secure flooring.
- 65. Clipping frames must only be kept in their designated area. Failure to adhere to this rule will result in automatic removal of the clipping frame.
- 66. Clipping Frame Tags (distributed with Exhibitor Packs upon arrival) must be fixed to clipping frames for the duration of the Show. Any clipping frame not displaying a Tag will be required to be removed.

# **SECURITY OF ANIMALS**

- 67. All male Exhibits born prior to 1 January in the preceding year shall be rung through the nose and, at all times, shall be led by such ring. If the Stewards, Cattle Superintendent or RASV officials determine that any bull is unsafe such bull shall be placed under such control as is directed by the Stewards, Cattle Superintendent or RASV officials.
- 68. All female exhibits must be provided with effective halters and be thoroughly broken to lead. All female exhibits must be fitted with a nose grip when being led.
- 69. All calves must be securely tethered at all times.
- 70. Each Exhibitor shall ensure that each of their Exhibits is securely tethered in its stall. All Exhibitors must provide neck straps or neck ropes, as well as halters for tethering their cattle and are required to tether left and right, and when not stalled, shall ensure that Exhibits are not left unattended.
- Every poll bull and every wholly or partially dehorned bull must be securely tethered by an effective headstall in addition to a nose ring or neck strap or neck rope.
- 72. Neck chains are allowable, provided they are attached to the stall fixture by a rope. It is imperative that animals are not tethered directly to the stall fixture by means of chain and shackle.



73. If in its absolute discretion RASV determines any Exhibit or Exhibits of stock to be dangerous for any reason whatsoever, RASV may by notice to the Exhibitor require the animal or animals concerned to be forthwith removed from the Showgrounds. The Exhibitor upon receipt of such notice shall forthwith remove such animal and failing such removal by the Exhibitor within the time prescribed by RASV, RASV may remove the animal or cause the animal to be removed and all costs and expenses of removal shall be borne by the Exhibitor and shall be refunded to RASV.

# WEIGHING AND SCANNING OF CATTLE

- 74. All bulls, irrespective of age, shall be weighed and scanned prior to judging at a time and place to be determined. Any bull not weighed will be ineligible for exhibition.
- 75. A scanning fee will be applicable for each bull entered.
- Exhibitors shall attach the correct neck number to each animal at the time of weighing.

#### **GRAND PARADE**

- 77. All Exhibitors of ribbon winning Exhibits, including Junior, Senior and Grand Champion Exhibits must participate in a Parade of Champions and/or a Grand Parade in accordance with the timetabled program. No ribbons will be permitted on Exhibits except those won during the Royal Melbourne Show of the current year.
- 78. All Exhibits in the Parade of Champions and Grand Parade must wear leather halters and be led by suitably experienced persons wearing approved breed uniform.

#### **SALES AND NOTICES**

79. Exhibitors are permitted to display cards over the stalls stating that an animal is for sale provided such cards do not exceed 30cm x 25cm in size. No other advertisements or notices (except by permission of RASV) are permitted on or in any stalls or buildings.

#### STUD IDENTIFICATION NOTICE

 Each Exhibitor is permitted to display one sign 60cm x 120cm in size provided that such sign carries only the stud name, address, telephone number, facsimile number, e-mail address and website address.

#### JUDGING

- 81. The following regulations shall be read subject to General Regulations 11.1 to 11.6 and 12.1 to 12.8 of the General Regulations.
  - Exhibits shall be present at the appropriate judging ring and ready to enter the judging ring at the time specified in the Timetable for the event to take place. Exhibits shall enter the judging ring immediately upon request by the appropriate Steward.
  - Persons in charge of Exhibits must in no circumstances leave their Exhibits unattended at or in the judging ring.
  - c) Persons in charge of Exhibits at or in the judging ring shall not address the judge unless authorised by the Steward in Charge or the Judge themselves.
  - Judges shall have the right to order that a cow be milked dry before awarding a prize.
  - e) All attendants leading stock in the judging ring or during the Grand Parade shall wear uniform white coats or approved breed uniform. Such white coat or uniform must in no way show any insignia or any descriptive markings indicating the Exhibitor's name and/or stud name or prefix.

#### FIRE AND ELECTRICAL SAFETY REGULATIONS

- 82. Persons who breach General Regulations 14.1 to 14.3 (Fire Regulations) may be required by notice from RASV to forthwith remove themselves and their Exhibits from the Showgrounds. The Exhibitor and Exhibits concerned may be prohibited from entry to one or more future Shows. The determination of RASV in this regard shall be final and not be called into question in any manner or in any proceedings whatsoever. An Exhibitor, upon receipt of a notice pursuant to this regulation, shall forthwith remove all his Exhibits and failing such removal by the Exhibitor within the time prescribed by RASV, RASV may remove or cause to be removed all the animals concerned and all costs and expenses of such removal shall be borne by the Exhibitor and shall be refunded to RASV.
- 83. Smoking is at all times prohibited in the pavilions.
- 84. All electrical appliances and leads must carry a current safety tag. Any electrical appliance or lead without the appropriate tag will be confiscated by the Superintendent.

#### **PAYMENT OF PRIZE MONEY**

- 85. Prize money as stated in the relevant Schedule and Catalogue includes GST, when applicable. By indicating that you are GST registered you are agreeing to receive a Recipient Created Tax Invoice for any prize money won, and for prize money to include GST. No money is allocated unless otherwise stated.
- 86. Prize money will be paid after the Show,
- 87. RASV reserves the right to increase, alter or delete special prizes or prize money.

#### PRIZE RIBBONS

 Ribbons may be awarded throughout the beef cattle classes for 1st, 2nd & 3rd places only. Further ribbons may be awarded for larger classes.

#### **BREEDPLAN**

- 89. The Code of Practice for the use of Breedplan data in Beef Cattle Judging at the Show is as follows:
  - a) Breedplan data is only available to be used in Beef Cattle Judging if the respective Breed Society agrees for Breedplan data to be utilised in the judging of their breed of Beef Cattle, and the respective Breed Judge desires to utilise Breedplan data in the breed judging.
  - Subject to this agreement, RASV is to be supplied with the most recent run of Breedplan data for the specified traits, in a format deemed by RASV as suitable for publishing.
  - Subject to this agreement, Breedplan data will also be made available for viewing by the general public located ringside.
  - Breedplan data will then be utilised in accordance with the following:
    - The Judge is not to rely solely upon Breedplan data to arrive at judging decisions.
    - The Judge is to be provided with the Breedplan data by RASV on the day of Judging, no less than two hours prior to the published commencement time, and no earlier than 7.00am on the day of that breed being judged.
    - iii. The Judge is to assess each of the parading cattle in the judging ring only, utilising all available assessment tools including Breedplan data.
    - iv. RASV reserves the right to withhold Breedplan data from the Judge, should RASV, in its absolute discretion, determine that the data submitted is not current or is incomplete.

#### MOST SUCCESSFUL EXHIBITOR AWARDS

- Points will be accrued by the Steward during the judging of each breed, based on the allocation below. Points are not accrued for Supreme Exhibit, or Group Classes.
  - a) Ordinary Classes Point Allocation:
    - i. First Prize 3 points
    - ii. Second Prize 2 points
    - iii. Third Prize 1 point



- b) Championship Point Allocation:
  - i. Grand Champion 2 points
  - ii. Senior Champion 3 points
  - iii. Reserve Senior Champion 2 points
  - iv. Junior Champion 3 points
  - v. Reserve Junior Champion 2 points
- c) In the event of two or more Exhibitors securing an equal number of points, the Exhibitor gaining the greatest number of first prizes shall be the winner.

#### **RETURNING AND NEW BREEDS**

- 91. Breeds that have not exhibited at the Show for two or more consecutive years are required to have a minimum of ten breed exhibits (not including calves at foot) from three Exhibitors be entered to ensure adequate competition.
- 92. In order for the Breed Society to be formerly recognised by RASV, copies of the constitution, breed standards, registration papers and uniform regulations are required to be submitted.
- 93. If entries are at capacity for the first year a breed is returning to or showing at the Show, these exhibits can only be accommodated if final entry numbers permit. Exhibitors of such breeds will be notified at close of entry as to whether the breed can be accommodated. In this instance, in the event that entries cannot be accommodated, full refund will be provided.

#### **DRUG TESTING**

- At the conclusion of each individual breeds judging, the RASV reserve the right to undertaking drug tests on cattle entered in the competition.
- 95. Drug means any substance capable of affecting the performance or behaviour of an Exhibit by its action upon the central or peripheral nervous system, the cardiovascular system, the respiratory system, the alimentary digestive system, the muscular-skeletal system, or the urogenital system including without limitation, analgesics, anti-histamines, anti-inflammatory agents, blood coagulants, diuretics, hormones and their synthetic counterparts, cortico-steroids, anabolic steroids, local anaesthetics, muscle relaxants and tranquillisers.
- 96. It is no defence for a person prosecuted for this offence to plead that they were unaware that a drug had been administered to the Exhibit. It is the sole responsibility of the Exhibitor to ensure that his/ her Exhibit is drug-free whilst on the Showgrounds.
- 97. At the discretion of RASV, there will be blood testing of Exhibits after they compete in their ordinary classes and/or blood testing at the end of the competition.
- 98. The random selection of animals to be tested will be drawn using a random number generator with all beef cattle catalogue numbers included in this process.
- 99. The test conducted will include a blood sample(s) of the animal(s).
- 100. Where Exhibits are tested for Prohibited Substances, the Exhibitor or Agent will be required to sign sample labels and sample identity cards relating to any samples taken from the Exhibits. Where the Exhibitor or Agent refuses to sign the sample labels and/or sample identity cards, the Exhibitor and/or Agent and/or the Exhibit shall be automatically disqualified.
- 101. Exhibitors who have administered a recent antibiotic treatment to their animal need to produce a veterinary certificate citing these treatments.



# The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited

ABN 66 006 728 785

#### GENERAL REGULATIONS FOR ALL COMPETITIONS

#### 1. DEFINITIONS AND INTERPRETATION

#### 1.1 Definitions

The following definitions apply unless the context requires otherwise.

**Agent** includes any person, agent, association or corporation engaged by or on behalf of the Exhibitor and any person acting or purporting to act on the Exhibitor's behalf (including any person who is an invitee of the Exhibitor and regardless of whether the person is remunerated or not).

Assistant Chief Steward means the person occupying or acting in the position of Assistant Chief Steward of a section.

**Body** includes any society, organisation or body within or outside Australia having similar objects to RASV and, without limitation, includes:

- Royal Agricultural Society of the Northern Territory Inc;
- Royal National Agricultural & Industrial Association of Queensland:
- Royal Agricultural & Horticultural Society of South Australia;
- Royal Agricultural Society of NSW;
- Royal Agricultural Society of Tasmania;
- · Royal National Capital Agricultural Society;
- Royal Agricultural Society of WA; and
- any breed association or society recognised by RASV.

**Business Day** means a week day on which banks in Melbourne are open for business.

**Chief Executive Officer** means a person occupying or acting in the position of Chief Executive Officer of RASV.

**Chief Steward** means the person occupying or acting in the position of Chief Steward of a section.

Closing Date means the date and time set out in the Relevant Schedule after which entries for the Event will not be accepted by RASV.

Drug has the meaning set out in the Relevant Schedule.

**Event** includes competition and class and without limitation includes any event listed in a Schedule. Event also includes the period of bump-in and bump-out for the Event and the period of the Event competition.

**Entry Form** means an entry form (or online equivalent) supplied by RASV for an Event.

**Event Participant** includes judges, stewards, contractors, spectators, Exhibitors and all persons present at the Venue during the Event.

*Exhibit* means the animal, person or item entered into an Event by an Exhibitor.

**Exhibitor** means the owner of the Exhibit, and if the owner is less than 18 years of age, the parent or guardian of the owner who signs the Entry Form.

Inspector means a person described as such in the Regulations.

Judge means a person appointed by RASV to judge an Event.

**Motor Vehicle** includes a truck, trailer, horse float and stock transporter but does not include a caravan.

**RASV** means The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited (ACN 006 728 785).

# Regulations means:

- (a) RASV's General Regulations For All Competitions;
- (b) the rules, regulations and conditions of entry set out in the Relevant Schedule; and
- (c) the rules, regulations and conditions of entry set out on the Entry Form for the Event.

**Relevant Schedule** means the Schedule which applies to the particular Event in which the Exhibitor has submitted or proposes to submit an entry in accordance with these Regulations.

**Review Committee** means a committee appointed under Regulation 12.5.

**Schedule** means a Schedule of events and prizes issued by RASV and without limitation, a reference to a Schedule includes a reference to the rules, regulations and conditions set out in the Schedule.

**Show** means the Royal Melbourne Show.

**Showgrounds** means the Melbourne Showgrounds, Epsom Road, Ascot Vale, Victoria and includes without limitation all areas owned, used, rented or leased by RASV.

Steward means a person occupying or acting in the position of

Venue means the site or location at which the Event is held.

Veterinary Surgeon means a veterinary surgeon appointed by RASV.

# 1.2 Interpretation

Headings are for convenience only and do not affect interpretation. The following rules apply unless the context requires otherwise.

- (a) The singular includes the plural and conversely.
- (b) A gender includes all genders.
- (c) If a word or phrase is defined, its other grammatical forms have a corresponding meaning.
- (d) A reference to a person, corporation, trust, partnership, unincorporated body or other entity includes any of them.
- (e) A reference to a Regulation is a reference to a Regulation of these Regulations.
- (f) A reference to a Regulation, rule or condition of entry is to the regulation, rule or condition of entry as amended, varied, supplemented, novated or replaced, except to the extent prohibited by these Regulations.
- (g) A reference to a right or obligation of any two or more persons confers that right, or imposes that obligation, as the case may be, jointly and severally.

In the event of an inconsistency between the Regulations and a Schedule, the Regulations prevail to the extent of the inconsistency unless otherwise provided.

#### 1.3 Exemptions

RASV may, by notice in writing, exempt an Exhibit or an Exhibitor from one or more of the obligations or requirements contained in these Regulations.

#### 1.4 Consents or Approvals

Where the doing of any act, matter or thing under these Regulations is dependent upon the consent or approval of a person or is within the discretion of a person, the consent or approval may be given or discretion may be exercised conditionally or unconditionally or withheld by the person in its absolute discretion and without giving or assigning any reason for it.

#### 2. ENTRIES

# 2.1 Requirements for Entering an Event

An entry to an Event must be:

- (a) submitted on an Entry Form;
- (b) acknowledged by a physical signature or electronic authorisation by the Exhibitor or, if the Exhibitor is less than 18 years of age, acknowledged by the Exhibitor's parent or quardian:
- (c) fully paid for as set out in the Relevant Schedule;
- (d) submitted before the Closing Date to RASV's Registered Office or electronic service; and
- (e) Any Exhibit entered into an Event must be disease free and in good health and condition.

#### 2.2 Warranty

The Exhibitor represents and warrants to RASV that the information set out on the Entry Form is complete, accurate and not misleading in any way.

#### 2.3 Rules and Regulations

An entry is subject to the:

- (a) Regulations; and
- b) Relevant Schedule.

# 2.4 Entries Subject to Rules and Regulations

Upon submission of an entry in accordance with Regulation 2.1, the Exhibitor agrees to be bound by the rules, regulations and conditions referred to in Regulation 2.3 and to ensure that each Agent of the Exhibitor complies with those rules, regulations and conditions. An act or omission of an Agent of an Exhibitor may be deemed by RASV to be the act or omission of the Exhibitor.



#### 2.5 Altered Entries

Subject to the discretion of RASV an entry may not be altered after the Closing Date.

#### 2.6 Number of Entries

RASV may restrict the number of entries in any Event.

#### 2.7 Limit on Entry Into Multiple Ordinary Classes

Subject to the Relevant Schedule, an Exhibit must not be entered in more than one Ordinary Class. Should any Exhibit be sought to be entered in more than one Ordinary Class, the Exhibit will only compete in the Ordinary Class in which the Exhibit's or the Exhibitor's name first appears in RASV's Catalogue unless RASV otherwise directs. For the purposes of this Regulation, Sweepstakes, Special Classes, Trophy Classes and Championships are not an Ordinary Class. 'Ordinary Class', 'Sweepstakes', 'Special Class', 'Trophy Class' and 'Championship' have the meaning given in the Relevant Schedule.

#### 3. ENTRY AND NOMINATION FEES

The entry fee and, if applicable, the nomination fee, become the property of RASV on receipt by RASV and, without limitation, the entry fee and, if applicable, nomination fee paid in respect of an entry which is withdrawn or which does not satisfy the requirements for entry or conditions of eligibility will not be refunded.

# 4. DOCUMENTS FOR PRESENTATION WHILST AT THE SHOWGROUNDS

Animal Registration papers, AAR microchip papers, show-jumping performance cards and birth certificates, or certified photocopies thereof, are not required to be submitted to RASV or to accompany an Application for Entry. Such documentation will be required to be on hand whilst the Exhibitor and the Exhibits are on the Showground (if the Application for Entry specifies such documentation is required) and must be produced upon request for perusal by the Chief Steward or other RASV authorised person. Failure to produce such documents if requested will result in the Exhibit being ineligible for the Event

#### 5. OWNERSHIP OF EXHIBITS

#### 5.1 Ownership on Entry

5.2 If ownership/Lessee of an Exhibit changes after the lodgement date of the Nomination Form, RASV must be notified in writing of the ownership/Lessee change no later than 14 days prior to the date of Exhibition. RASV may, if requested in writing by the purchaser/Lessee, and at its absolute discretion, amend the Nomination Form by endorsing thereon the name of the purchaser as the owner of that Exhibit.

# 6. EXHIBITION OF EXHIBITS

# 6.1 Grounds for not Exhibiting an Animal

The Exhibitor must not withdraw an Exhibit from an Event, and an Exhibit must be exhibited, unless a certificate signed by a veterinary surgeon is lodged with RASV certifying that the Exhibit is unable to compete for one or more of the following reasons:

- (a) the Exhibit, being an animal, has died;
- (b) the Exhibit, being an animal, is unfit to be exhibited due to injury or disease;
- (c) the Exhibit is ineligible for the Event; or
- (d) some other cause RASV considers reasonable.

#### 6.2 Time for Withdrawing an Animal Exhibit

A certificate given under Regulation 6.1 must be given to RASV:

- (a) before the date for admission of the Exhibit to the Showgrounds (as set out in the Relevant Schedule), if the cause for withdrawal of the Exhibit occurs or arises before that date: or
- (b) otherwise, as soon as possible after the cause for withdrawal of the Exhibit occurs or arises.

# 6.3 Training or Preparing Exhibits or Exhibitors

Exhibitors must not enter into an Event that is to be judged by a person who has trained or prepared the Exhibitor or Exhibit within six months of the date of the Event.

#### 7. EXHIBIT TICKET

Subject to the Relevant Schedule, RASV will issue an exhibit ticket for an Exhibit unless it otherwise determines. The Exhibitor or an Agent must produce the exhibit ticket upon a request from RASV or a Steward.

# 8. CONDUCT OF EXHIBITORS AND AGENTS

#### 8.1 Compliance With Rules and Regulations

Where an Exhibit and/or Exhibitor and/or an Agent fail to comply with any of the Regulations, RASV may impose one or more of the following penalties on the Exhibit or Exhibitor or both of them:

- (a) disqualification;
- (b) suspension;
- (c) a fine;
- (d) order the Exhibit or the Exhibitor, his or her family, invitees and Agents be removed from the Showgrounds; or
- (e) any other penalty.

Without limiting the above, RASV may forfeit an award, and upon forfeiture, the Exhibitor must return any ribbon, money, prize card or other evidence of that award to RASV within seven days after receiving notification of the forfeiture. Nothing in this Regulation limits Regulation 9.

# 8.2 Compliance with Directions

- a) The Exhibitor and/or Agent must fully comply with the directions and requests of RASV. Without limitation, directions and requests of RASV may apply to the Exhibit, the Exhibitor, the Agent, the conditions of the Event, the conduct of the Exhibitor, the conduct of the Event, the conduct of the Agent, the decision of the Judge, or the award of prizes.
- (b) Without limiting Regulation 8.2(a), upon a request from RASV, an Exhibitor and/or Agent must make a statutory declaration in the form and with respect to matters RASV in its discretion requires.
- (c) Without limiting Regulation 8.2(a), upon a request from RASV, an Exhibitor and/or Agent must submit his or her Exhibit for inspection by a Veterinary Surgeon.

#### 8.3 Statements

The Exhibitor and/or Agent must not make a statement regarding an Exhibit, which in the opinion of RASV, is fraudulent, false, erroneous, misleading or deceptive or likely to mislead or deceive.

#### 8.4 Tampering

An Exhibit must not be or have been tampered with or otherwise improperly dealt with by an Exhibitor.

# 8.5 Unacceptable Behaviour

RASV is committed to providing a fair and equitable Venue for all participants, free from all forms of harassment, bullying and violence. The following behaviours will not be tolerated and may result in the event participant/Exhibitor being removed from the competition Venue and/or disqualified from the competition and formal procedures initiated:

- (a) violence:
- (b) bullying;
- (c) harassment;
- (d) sexual harassment;
- (e) unlawful discrimination;
- (f) victimisation.

Persons breaching acceptable standards of behaviour may be banned from entering future RASV Events and/or the Venue.

# 8.6 Animals and Livestock

Unless RASV gives prior written approval, pets, animals or livestock other than Exhibits must not be brought onto or permitted to enter or remain on the Showgrounds.

#### 8.7 Mutual Recognition

RASV may recognise, act upon and enforce any penalty imposed by a Body on an Exhibit or Exhibitor or Agent at any time.

#### 8.8 Further Proceedings

RASV may conduct further proceedings in relation to any matter concerning an Exhibitor, an Exhibit, an Agent, a potential Exhibitor, or a potential Exhibit, and impose any suspension, fine, disqualification, withdrawal or forfeiture of an award, handicap, reprimand, warning or any other penalty, irrespective of whether a Body has already imposed a penalty on the Exhibitor or the Exhibit or Agent, or on the potential Exhibitor or the potential Exhibit.

# 8.9 Reciprocal Arrangements

RASV may enter into reciprocal arrangements with a Body in relation to any matter concerning an Exhibit, an Exhibitor, an Agent, a potential Exhibit or a potential Exhibitor.



#### 8.10 Smoking

Melbourne Showgrounds is a completely smoke-free venue (effective 1 September 2016). Exhibitors, staff, patrons and contractors wanting to smoke will need to exit the venue to do so.

#### POWERS OF RASV IN RESPECT TO CONTROL OF THE EVENT

# 9.1 Power to Refuse to Accept an Entry, Exhibit or Exhibitor

RASV may refuse to accept an entry for an Event, an Exhibit or an Exhibitor or any of them.

# 9.2 Power to Cancel or Alter

RASV may:

- (a) alter the Closing Date for an Event, or the Closing Date for receipt of any particular entry;
- (b) remove any Exhibit from the Showgrounds or cause any Exhibit to be removed from the Showgrounds;
- (c) amend an entry for an Event to, without limitation, substitute an alternate competition or class for the competition or class in which the Exhibit is or was entered;
- (d) alter the conditions of any Event;
- (e) refuse to display an Exhibit;
- rule that an Exhibit or Exhibitor may not compete or is ineligible to compete;
- (g) alter the date, time or place on or at which any Event is scheduled to take place or to be judged;
- (h) alter the Judge scheduled to judge any Event; or
- (i) cancel any Event.

The rights set out above apply notwithstanding:

- (a) RASV's acceptance of an entry for an Event;
- (b) inclusion of an entry for an Event in the Event Catalogue;
- (c) the issue of an exhibit ticket to an Exhibitor or in respect of an Exhibit or an Event; or
- (d) the issue of any other document to an Exhibitor or in respect of an Exhibit or an Event.

#### 10. ILLNESS OF AN ANIMAL

#### 10.1 Animal Health Status

If the Exhibitor or any Agent of the Exhibitor detects or suspects any illness amongst any of their Exhibits whilst the Exhibits are at the Showgrounds, the Exhibitor must:

- report this fact immediately to the representative of RASV responsible for the applicable livestock section (the Superintendent);
- (b) ensure that the Exhibit(s) concerned is/are contained within the space allocated by RASV for the Exhibit(s), unless advised otherwise by the Superintendent or a member of RASV veterinary panel on duty; and
- (c) where feasible to do so, contain soiled bedding from the Exhibit(s) concerned within the space allocated by RASV for the Exhibit(s).

The Exhibitor may engage or consult a private veterinary surgeon in respect to the illness only after the above action has been taken and only after first consulting with a member of RASV veterinary panel on duty.

#### 10.2 Treatment Upon Illness or Injury

If an Exhibit is ill or injured, a Veterinary Surgeon may in his or her discretion attend to or treat the Exhibit. The Veterinary Surgeon may do so even in the absence of authority from the Exhibitor, or contrary to that authority.

# 10.3 Destruction or Removal

Where, in the opinion of a Veterinary Surgeon, an Exhibit should be destroyed or removed from the Showgrounds:

- the Veterinary Surgeon or any other person approved by RASV may destroy or remove the Exhibit from the Showgrounds, or both; or
- (b) RASV may require the Exhibitor to immediately destroy or remove the Exhibit from the Showgrounds or both.

All costs and expenses incurred by RASV pursuant to this Regulation must be reimbursed by the Exhibitor to RASV. Nothing in this Regulation limits Regulation 9.2.

# 10.4 Necropsy

If an Exhibit dies while at an Event, RASV may require that a necropsy be conducted on the animal. The Exhibitor must allow for the immediate release of the body to RASV if requested by RASV.

#### 10.5 Veterinary Surgeons

Where an Exhibitor wishes to engage or consult a veterinary surgeon who is not appointed by RASV, the Exhibitor must first inform the representative of RASV responsible for the applicable livestock section. A Veterinary Surgeon, a Judge and RASV itself is not required to have regard to or to consider any opinion of a veterinary surgeon so engaged or consulted by the Exhibitor, and a decision of a Veterinary Surgeon, a Judge or RASV is final regardless of whether or not the Exhibitor has engaged or consulted a veterinary surgeon not appointed by RASV.

#### 11. JUDGING

#### 11.1 Interference

The Exhibitor and Agents of the Exhibitor must not consult, influence or interfere with a Judge or attempt to consult, influence or interfere with a Judge or do any other thing which may influence or interfere with the Judge's freedom of choice or judgment unless it is expressly authorised by the Relevant Schedule.

Unless with the permission of RASV, no Exhibitor or Agent of an Exhibitor may occupy the position of Judge or become in any way identified with the judging or handling of Exhibits in any class in which that person or that person's employers, family members or associates are interested. This does not apply to Stewards.

#### 11.2 Indications of Ownership

The Exhibitor, any Agent of the Exhibitor and the Exhibit must not be equipped with or wear or display anything indicating the ownership of the Exhibit before or during judgment of the Exhibit unless it is expressly authorised by the Relevant Schedule.

#### 11.3 Decision

Except as otherwise expressly provided in the Regulations, the decision of a Judge as to the merits of the Exhibit and the Exhibitor or either of them will be final, and the Exhibitor may not protest or appeal the decision.

#### 11.4 Prizes

Subject to the Relevant Schedule, a Judge may in his or her opinion:

- (a) award a second or third prize in place of a first prize;
- (b) withhold a prize where a prize should not be awarded;
- (c) where there is a tie for any placing in an Event, award subsequent placings so that the next placing will be the number of Exhibits already placed plus one (for example, if two Exhibits tie for first place, award a third for the next placing);
- (d) where all the prizes offered in an Event have been awarded and a further Exhibit is of sufficient merit to deserve a prize make a reserve number of the further Exhibit; or
- (e) give commendations where they are deserved.
- (f) award an Exhibitor more than one prize in any class where more than one entry is permitted.

# 11.5 Disqualifications

Where an Exhibit or an Exhibitor is disqualified and the applicable award is forfeited, RASV may (but is not obliged to) promote the Exhibit next in order to that prize, whether the Exhibit next in order was awarded a prize or a reserve number. Exhibits next in order, whether awarded a prize or reserve number, may also be promoted to the prize next in order.

#### 11.6 Prize Cards

The Exhibitor must ensure that prize cards awarded for an Exhibit are displayed with the Exhibit while it is on exhibition.

# 12. PROTESTS AND APPEALS

#### 12.1 Restricted to Class

Protests and appeals may only be made by Exhibitors with Exhibits in the class to which the protest relates.

#### 12.2 Protest to Stewards

The Exhibitor may protest to the Chief Steward of the relevant section in relation to conduct, judging or any other matter relating to an Event. A protest must be made in accordance with the procedures set out in the Relevant Schedule and be received by the Chief Steward within 24 hours after the conclusion of the applicable Event.

# 12.3 Appeal

The Exhibitor may appeal against:

(a) a decision made by RASV pursuant to Regulations; or



(b) a decision of the Chief Steward or if the Chief Steward delegates the person to make the decision to the Assistant Chief Steward, the decision of the Assistant Chief Steward in relation to a protest under Regulation 12.2.

# 12.4 Form of Appeal

To be an appeal for the purpose of Regulation 12.3 an appeal made by the Exhibitor must be:

- in writing setting out in reasonable detail the grounds for the appeal;
- (b) addressed to:

The Chief Executive Officer

The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited

Melbourne Showgrounds

Epsom Road, Ascot Vale, Victoria, 3032;

- accompanied by a deposit of \$200.00 (or such other amount as is notified from time to time by RASV for the purpose of this Regulation 12.4(c)); and
- (d) received by the Chief Executive Officer by 5 p.m. on the Business Day which is 10 Business Days after the day on which the decision the subject of the appeal was made.

#### 12.5 Review Committee

If an appeal is made in accordance with Regulation 12.4, the Chief Executive Officer must appoint a Review Committee comprised of three people, being persons who were not part of, and who are independent of, the committee or personnel who made the decision the subject of the appeal.

Within a reasonable time after receipt by the Chief Executive Officer of an appeal complying with Regulation 12.4, the Review Committee will meet to consider the appeal.

#### 12.6 Proceedings of the Review Committee

In considering an appeal, the Review Committee must:

- give due consideration to the grounds of appeal submitted by the Exhibitor, and to any other evidence submitted by the Exhibitor;
- (b) give the Exhibitor an opportunity to make oral representations to the Review Committee; and
- (c) in its discretion, call for and hear expert opinion.

#### 12.7 Notification of Review Committee's Decision

The Chief Executive Officer will notify the Exhibitor of the Review Committee's decision within 48 hours after that decision is notified by the Review Committee to the Chief Executive Officer. The decision of the Review Committee is final and the Exhibitor will not have any right of appeal in respect of the Review Committee's decision.

# 12.8 Forfeiture of Deposit

Where an appeal is upheld by the Review Committee, the deposit referred to in Regulation 12.4 will be refunded to the Exhibitor when or within a reasonable time after the decision of the Review Committee is notified by the Chief Executive Officer to the Exhibitor. Where an appeal is not upheld by the Review Committee, the deposit referred to in Regulation 12.4 will be retained by RASV.

# 13. ACCOMMODATION

# 13.1 No Obligation to Provide Exhibit Space or Accommodation

- (a) RASV is not obliged to provide space for an Exhibit or accommodation for an Exhibitor or any Agent of an Exhibitor. For the purposes of these Regulations, "accommodation" includes provision of a space for a person to sleep.
- (b) Where RASV, in its discretion, allocates space for an Exhibit or accommodation for an Exhibitor or any Agent of an Exhibitor, only the allocated areas may be used, and only for the purpose designated by RASV.
- (c) The Exhibitor and any Agent of the Exhibitor must not negotiate, on-sell or reallocate assigned lockers, stables or penning to others. The sale, hire and allocation of lockers, stables and penning will only be processed and assigned by the Competition Coordinator prior to the Show commencing or the Superintendent's Office Staff during the event period.

# 13.2 Personal Effects

RASV has no responsibility or liability for any loss or damage:

 suffered by an Exhibitor or any Agent of an Exhibitor using space provided for an Exhibit or accommodation for an Exhibitor or any Agent of an Exhibitor; or  (b) caused to personal belongings, equipment or property which is brought onto the Showgrounds by an Exhibitor or any Agent of an Exhibitor.

#### 14. FIRE REGULATIONS

#### 14.1 Flames

The Exhibitor and any Agent of the Exhibitor must not smoke, cook, or heat water by any means whatsoever or use any device involving naked flame in or near any animal pavilion, stall, pen or locker.

#### 14.2 Electrical Interference

The Exhibitor and any Agent of the Exhibitor must not:

- subject to Regulation 14.3, use mains powered electrical devices in or near any animal pavilion, stall, pen or locker or any Exhibit.
- (b) alter or interfere with any electrical wiring, switch, plug or socket whatsoever on the Showgrounds.

#### 14.3 Exceptions

Nothing in Regulation 14.2(a) prohibits the use of main powered electrical appliances which are, in the opinion of RASV, essential to animal care, or the use of a light-bulb in a locker if the light-bulb is fitted in the socket provided.

#### 15. VEHICLE PARKING

#### 15.1 Loading and Unloading

With the prior consent of RASV, Motor Vehicles of an Exhibitor or an Agent of an Exhibitor may enter the Showgrounds or any area under RASV control, for the purpose of loading or unloading only. Motor Vehicles must not remain on the Showgrounds, or any area under RASV control, and must be removed immediately upon completion of loading or unloading.

#### 15.2 Caravans

Caravans of an Exhibitor or an Agent of an Exhibitor must not enter or remain on the Showgrounds, or any area under RASV control, for any purpose, unless in accordance with the prior written consent of RASV.

# 15.3 Tow Away

Any Motor Vehicle or Caravan entering or remaining on the Showgrounds, or any area under RASV control, in contravention of the Regulations or of any other parking rules or restrictions, may be removed from the Showgrounds, or any area under RASV control, by RASV and stored. Any costs incurred by RASV pursuant to this Regulation must be paid by the Exhibitor.

# 16. LIABILITY AND INDEMNITY

#### 16.1 Release

Entry to, remaining on and using the Showgrounds or any part of them by an Exhibitor is entirely at the risk of the Exhibitor and, to the maximum extent permitted by law, the Exhibitor releases RASV (which term includes in this clause RASV's officers, employees, members, contractors and agents), from all claims, demands and liabilities of every kind resulting from any accident, damage, injury or illness occurring at the Showgrounds and, without limitation, the Exhibitor acknowledges and agrees:

- (a) RASV has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage, injury or illness to or caused by any Exhibit;
- (b) RASV has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage, injury or illness to or caused by any Exhibitor or any Agent;
- (c) RASV has no responsibility or liability for any loss or damage to a Motor Vehicle or any of its contents whilst it is on the Showgrounds or in any car park under RASV's control; and
- (d) without limiting Regulations 16.1(a) and 16.1(b) above, RASV has no responsibility or liability for any loss, damage, injury or illness resulting from the sale, treatment, failure to treat, destruction, disposal or other dealing with any Exhibit, or for any loss, damage or injury to any personal belongings, equipment or property brought onto the Showgrounds by any person.

#### 16.2 Indemnity

To the maximum extent permitted by law, the Exhibitor indemnifies and keeps indemnified RASV and its officers, employees, members, contractors and agents from and against all actions, claims, demands, losses, damages, costs, expenses and liabilities including without limitation, consequential loss and loss of profits for which RASV is or may be or become liable in respect of or arising from:



- loss, damage, injury or illness to any person in connection with the Exhibit or the relevant Event;
- (b) without limiting Regulation 16.2(a), loss, damage, injury or illness to any other Exhibit or Exhibitor, or any Agent of any other Exhibitor, or to the property of RASV, or its members, or to the general public, or any member of the general public, caused or contributed to or by any act or omission of an Exhibit of the Exhibitor or by the Exhibitor or any Agent of the Exhibitor; and
- (c) without limiting Regulation 16.2(a), loss, damage, injury or illness to the Exhibit, or to the Exhibitor or any Agent of any other Exhibitor caused or contributed to by an act or omission of an Exhibit or by the transportation, feeding, housing or exhibiting of an Exhibit.

#### 16.3 Removal from Showgrounds

Without prejudice to any other provision in these Regulations, where RASV, its officers, employees, members, contractors or agents removes an Exhibit, or causes an Exhibit to be removed from the Showgrounds, the Exhibit is removed or caused to be removed entirely at the risk of the Exhibitor. The person or persons removing the Exhibit will be deemed to be the agent of the Exhibitor, and his or her acts and omissions will be deemed to be the acts and omissions of the Exhibitor.

#### 17. ANIMAL OWNER'S LIABILITY INSURANCE

RASV may arrange owner's liability insurance cover for Exhibitors of Exhibits that are animals, and, if RASV does so, the Exhibitor is bound by the terms and conditions of this insurance and by applicable duties of an insured under the Insurance Contracts Act (1984). Details of owner's liability insurance cover arranged by RASV are set out in the Relevant Schedule.

#### 18. INFORMATION HANDLING

RASV is bound by the National Privacy Principles of the *Privacy Act 1988* (Cth) and other applicable laws governing privacy.

#### 18.1 Collection of Personal Information

- (a) RASV may collect, hold and use personal information about Exhibitors, their family members, invitees or Agents.
- (b) The types of information that may be collected include names and contact details, credit card details, qualifications, results of the Exhibitor's entry into the relevant Event and any reprimand, fine, disqualification, withdrawal of an award or penalty imposed on the Exhibitor in connection with entry of the Exhibit in the relevant Event. Information may also be collected from other Bodies relating to the Exhibitor's entry into events held by that Body including, without limitation, reprimands, fines, disqualifications, withdrawals of awards or penalties imposed.
- (c) Personal information is collected for the purpose of administration of Events and the Show, as well as related purposes including, without limitation, promoting the Events and the Show, maintenance of records of information relevant to qualifications for future events, maintenance of health and safety records in relation to Events, applicable insurance cover for Events and making claims under RASV's insurance for incidents which involve an Exhibitor and occur during an Event.
- (d) Personal information may also be used for the purpose of informing Exhibitors about other events and services. RASV may send an Exhibitor publications and information about other events and services unless the exhibitor indicates to RASV that the Exhibitor does not want to receive such publications or information.

# 18.2 Sharing of Personal Information

- (a) RASV may share information which has been collected by RASV under Regulation 18.1 with other organisations and service providers to assist in administering the Events and the Show, including co-sponsors of Events and health service providers, indemnity or insurance providers or other Bodies, or any entity that may subsequently administer the Event.
- (b) RASV may also publish winners details on its websites or publications or disclose information about an Exhibitor to the media for the purpose of publishing articles on the Exhibitor's participation in the Event, unless the Exhibitor has requested that the Exhibitor's personal information not be published or disclosed for these purposes.
- RASV may also disclose information if otherwise required or authorised by law.

# 18.3 Photography

(a) The Exhibitor and any Agent acknowledges that they and their exhibits may be photographed or filmed while at the Venue and that images may be used by RASV for marketing and promotion.

# 18.4 Access and Correction

- (a) An Exhibitor may contact RASV if the Exhibitor has a complaint or a query about the information handling practices of RASV.
- (b) An Exhibitor may request that RASV remove any personal information about that Exhibitor published in connection with an Exhibit or an Event from RASV's publications. RASV will, to the extent that it can reasonably do so and as soon as is reasonably practical, remove such information from the relevant publications.
- (c) An Exhibitor may access, correct or update personal information using My RASV at www.rasv.com.au
- (d) An Exhibitor may request RASV to provide access to any personal information held by RASV about the Exhibitor, to the extent authorised by the Privacy Act and all other applicable laws. Those laws may not give rise to a right of access to all information or in all circumstances.
- (e) An access request must be made in writing, addressed to: The Company Secretary The Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria Limited Melbourne Showgrounds Epsom Road Ascot Vale, Victoria, 3032

#### 19. AGENTS

Any person acting or purporting to act as an agent of an Exhibitor is deemed to have given RASV a warranty of his or her authority to so act, and RASV is not required to make any inquiry as to that authority.

#### 20. GOVERNING LAW

These Regulations are governed by the laws of Victoria.





For more than 160 years, the Royal Agricultural Society of Victoria (RASV) has been inspiring excellence in Victorian agriculture and food production.

In this pursuit for excellence the RASV conducts a range of world-class agricultural and leisure events throughout the year.

For more information visit rasv.com.au

# **Contact Us**

info@rasv.com.au rasv.com.au





